
-~ --- .... . ---- -- - .. ------ ---- ----
,'-"::;.",,,,, 

, 
~. 

" t, . 
"'1 11 

;'. 

~/ 
, I 

FRAUD, ABUSE, AND MISMANAGEMENT WITHIN GS~ 

u 

HEARING 
BE;FORE A 

SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE 
COMMITTEE ON . 

GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

NINETY-SEVENTH CONGRESS 
'" 

FIRST SESSION 

APRIL 13, 1981 

{ted for the use of the Committee On Government Operations 

U.S. GOVI!lRNMENT PRINTING OFFICE 

W ASEIINGTON : 1981 

,'" 'I 

I . 

! 

f 

I) • 

~~--~--~----------------~-~----~-~--~--

If you have issues viewing or accessing this file contact us at NCJRS.gov.



---~~~. '-'- ---

\ . 

" .' 

l: 

\:, 

COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS 

JACK BROOKS, Texas, Chairman 
L. H. FOUNTAIN, North Carolina 
DANTE B. FASCELL, Florida 
BENJAMIN S. ROSENTHAL, New York 
DON FUQUA, Floric;ls 
.JOHN CONYERS, JR., Michigan 
CAIWISS COLLINS, Illinois 
JOHN L. BU;RTON, California 
GLENN ENGLISH, Oklahoma 
ELLIOTT H. LEVIT AS, Georgia 
DAVID W. EVANS, Indiana 
TOBY MOFFETT, Conriecticut 
HENRY A. WAXMAN, California 
FLOYD J. FITHIAN, Indiana 
TED WEISS, New York 
MIKE SYNAR, Oklahoma 
EUGENE V. ATKINSON, Pennsylvania 
STEPHEN L. N:EAL, North Carolina 
DOUG BARNARD, JR., Georgia 
PETER A. PEYSER, New York 
BARNEY FRANK, Massachusetts 
HAROLD WASHINGTON, Illinois 
TOM LANTOS, California 

FRANK HORTON, New Yor!y:/" 
JOHN N. ERLENBORN, Illiri'ois ")) 
CLARENCE J. BROWN, Ohio 
PAUL N. McCLOSKEY, JR., California 
THOMAS N. KINDNESS, Ohio 
ROB:ERT S. WALKER, Pennsylvania 
M. CALDWELL BUTLER, Virginia 
LYLE WILLIAMS, Ohio 
JOEL DECKARD, Indiana 
WILLIAM F. CLINGER, JR" Pennsylvania 
RAYMOND J. McGRATH, New York 
HAL DAUB, Nebraska 
JOHN HILER, Indiana 
DAVID DREIER, California 
WENDELL BAILEY, Missouri 
LAWRENCE J. DEN ARDIS, Connecticut 
JUDD GREGG, New Hampshire 

WILLIAM M. JONES, General Counsel 
JOHN E. MOOnE, Staff Administrator 

ELMER W. HENDERSON, Senior Counsel 
JOHN M. DUNCAN, Minority Staff Director 

GOVERNMENT ;ACTIVITIES AND TRANSPORTATION SUBCOMMI'I'TEE 

JOHN II. Bl)RTON, California, Chairman 
DAVID W. EV ANS, Indiana ROBERT S. WALKER, Pennsylvania 
TED WEISS, New York WENDELL BAILEY, Missouri 
PETER A. PEYSER, New York RAYMOND J. McGRATH, New York 
TOM LANTOS, California HAL DAUB, Nebraska 

JACK BROOKS, Texas 
~'~ 

t 

EX OFFICIO 

FRANK HORTON, New York 
GARY B. SELLERS, Staff Director 

MILES Q. ROMNEY, Counsel 
PE'rER F. ROMAN, Professional Staff Member 
DAVID A. CANEY, Profes$ional Staff Member 

(II) 

" 

" 

I ' 

\ 

'" \\ 

II 

It! 

f 

" 

:' 

i 
I 
! 
\ 

, I 
,1 

I 

I 
'f 
J 

I 
.I 
! 
I 

I . 

s \ 

CONTENTS 

• Page 
M~t~~~n~e~1-~n April 13, 1981 ......................................... ............................................ 1 

Berube, Bertrand, Director of Acquisition Policy, General Services Ad. 
ministration , ... , ............. , ............ , ...................... .............. t ••• " •• ' •• ~ •• ,.,., •••••••• ,............ 111 

Davia, .H?war~, Assistant In~pector General for Audits, General Services 
A~~~mstratlO!l, accompamed .by Carl Brown, Director, Contract Audit 
DIVISlOn; DavId DeHaven, DIrector, Washington Field Audit Office' 
Lowell Fox, Supervisory Auditor, Special Audits Staffi and Charle~ 

M
Stewahrt, Director, Gener~l ~udit Division ........................ :............................. 3 
cCart y, Herbert, CommlsslOner, Federal Supply SerVIce, accompanied 
by A. R. Marschall, Commissioner, Public Buildings Service...................... ' 25 

M~rschall, A~ R., 90mmissioner,. Public Buildings Service,General Serv. 
~ces AdmmlstratIOn, accompa,llled by Gerald McBride, Assistant Admin-

P 
Istrator for Acquisition Policy............................................................................ 115 

az, William M., Assistant Administrator for Human Resources and Or­
ganizatio!l, Gene~al Services. A;dministration, accompanied by Raymond 
~. Fontame, ASSIstant Admmlstrator for Plans, Programs, and Finan-
CIal Management.................................................................................................. ~,4 

Letters, statements, etc., submitted for the record by-
Burton, John L., a Representative in Congress from the State of Califor­

ni!,\. and chairman, Government Activities and Transportation Subcom. 
mlttee: March 27, 1981, GSA report entitled /ISignificant Improvements . 
Are Needed in Administ~ri!lg GSA Controlled Space Nationwide" .......... 41-79 

McCarthy, H~rbert, CommIsSIOner, Federal Supply Service: 
Current mventory of exces~ furniture by dollar a!ld item (type)............ 34 
Dollar value of excess furmture planned for use 111 fiscal year 1981 as 

noted in the agen?ie~' requirements and expense plans ....................... 28 
Marschall, A .. R., CommIsSIOner, Public Buildings Service: 

{7formatlon c~>nceJning Nassif Building...................................................... 82 

P W
a?lal!lt unMassIgne space program goals.......... ............................................ 38 

az, 1 ram.i. ., Assistant Administrator for Human Resources and Or­
ganization, General Services Administration: 

Listing of Central Office full-time permanent employees hired from 
direct funds during the period 18 December 1979 through the end 
of fiscal year 1980 .u·.·.'"·· ...... ~.H ••• ' •••••••••• ,.~ ........ ~, .... ' •• I •• .............. u.......... 100-101 

Prepared statement ................................................................................. ,1 ....... 87-93 

APPENDIXES 

Appendix I.-Former GSA Administrator Freeman's roadmap objectives for 

A 
the 0dffic2e of SHuman Resources and Organization ............................................... . 
ppen ~x .- tatement of the Associated General Contractors of America .... " 

Appendlx 3.-Letter ahd enclosures to John L. Burton, from David A. Stock-
man, Director of OMB, concerning OMB circulars A-109 and A-76 ................ . 

(III) 

123 
141 

149 

'. 
oh~ .' 



~--.... ":"~--- - - -, -- .. -~~-- - ~ -~- -

t 
.... 

, 
\ 

'1 • 

" 

,; 

I 

'~ 
, , 

• .. " 

1'1. 

FRAUD, ABUSE, AND MISMANAGEMENT WI'fHIN 
GSA 

MONDAY,. APRIL 13, 1981 

HOUSE OF REPRESEN1'ATIVES, 
GOVERNMENT ACTlVlTIES ANI) 

TRANSPORTATION SU13COM¥ITTEE 
OF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS) 

\1 '. ' ' Washington, D.C. 
The subcomrAittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10 a.m., in room 

2154, Rayburn Hom~e Office Building, Hon. John L. Burton (chair-
man of the suboommittee) presiding. & \ "I,. 

Present: Representatives John L. Burton ap,d Robert S, Walker. 
Also present: Gary B. Sellers, staff director; Peter Roman, profes­

sional staff merr,~ber; and Rachel Halterman, minority professional 
staff, Committee on Government Operations. 

Mr. BURTON. Srhe Subcommittee 0)1 Government Activities and 
Transportation will come to order." . . " 

Today's hearings are to find out how well the GSA has been 
doing the last 3 years. Waste, fraud, and abuse are not line items 
in the social services budget, as sOme of us would believe. It is a 
problem that the subcommittee or .its Senate counterpart and the 
media through the years hav~ thought was the normal way of 
doing business at GSA. The thtee horsemen of waste, fraud, a.nd 
a,buse ran quite merrily ,through \{}SA ,up until 3 yea~s ago, but we 
fInd now that there IS stIll a rath~r merry trot as agalns,t a quarter 
horse racing. ~ ·:i. \ . I;' 

Since the spotlight in early 1978, GSA's sorry management 
record has. proved to be weak, and it is like th~ proverbial macker .. 
el laying shining alld stinking in the moonligl1t. ' 0' 

We are going to hear t'oday from a .. variety of witnesses, starting 
off withihe auditors, whose report is rather ~amning, , 

The GSA is supposed to be the one that sets an example for the 
rest of the agencies in Government, and some of the points that 
may be pointed out will seem rather picayurie within themselves, 
but when taken together and taken as policy m~tters for an agency 
that is supposed to set an e~ample for administrators, or high-level 
bureaucrats who are supposed to set an example ,within the agency, 
we see some policy or education. " 

As we all know, there hav~ been some grand jhry investigations. 
There have be~n some f'onvictiQus, but we still see the forms miss-
ing. \' ~ , " 

Last year, 'Mr.' Walker and I, along with a number of our col­
leagues, introduced legislation that would, shall we say, correct 
honest graft. Senator Plunkett of Tammany Hall once .said that 
there are two types of graft, honest graft and dishonest graft. 

(1) 
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Honest graft is if you know where ~ freeway is going and y~u 
buy up the property. Dishonest graft IS when you alter the chIl .. 
dren's milk. 

We are concerned whether there is, as some have alleged, a 
conspiracy existing within GSA that has been involved in coveruI?s 
or whether it is just a collection o~ indiv:idu~,ls ~ith frauds. ~f theIr 
own doing as Senator Plunkettsald, seeIng theIr opportunItIeS and 
taki~g them as best they could because that is the great American 
dream. . 

We hope these hearings will bring to light not only certaIn 
elements of waste fraud, and abuse that I say some think are 
limi ted to the poo~ on welfare and medicaid, and some responses 
from those who are in a place to respond. . . 

Unfortunately, I do not think t~e new ~dmlnlstrator ?as b.een 
confirmed. He will inherit that WhICh AdmIral Freeman Inherlted 
from Jay Solomon, who inherited a bucket of sna~es, a?d whether 
or not they are still dancing to the tune of the pIper IS yet to be 
seen, and we certainly wish him well. 

We do not know if that means we hope he is successfully con .. 
firmed by the Senate or unsuccessfully confirmed by the Senate 
because it is a job that seems to have a short tenure and a great 
need of Tylenol. . 

At this time I yield to my Very good colleague, the rankmg 
minority member, Mr. Walker of Pennsylvania. 

Mr. W ALImR. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I am v:ery pleased that 
we are continuing our oversight work we began In th~ P!lst Con­
gress to find problems of waste, fraud, and abuse wlthm GSA. 

We are all aware that many of GSA's problems are due to 
management deficiencies. No better illustr!ltion of t?is exists than 
er~e fact that GSA has had seven AdminIstrators In the past 10 
years. We have also received a number of promises of reform ovr~r 
those years. , . .'. , 

-Yet, it would appear fr,om testImony we WIll receIve her~ t~day 
that business as usual reIgns supreme at GSA. A new PreSIdent, a 
new Congress and a new Administrator offer new opportunities to 
WQrk togethe~ toward solutions of GSA's many difficu~ties. . 

'Mr. Chairman I have met Administrator-desIgnate Jerry 
Carmen, as you have, and he has expressed his determination to 
me to eliminate policies and practices which perpet,uate the frau.d 
and abuse we have been hearing about. I am conVInced that thIS 
subcommittee, working closely with Mr. Carmen, will bri~g so~e 
commonsense to GSA management. I look forward to workmg WIth 
you toward that end. '. , 

I might say also that, with a PreSIdent who has saId all the way 
along that he wants to. eliminate waste, fraud, and abuse from the 
Government; with a Congress . that definitely is oriented in th~t 
direction based. upon statements comIng out of the. DemocratIC 
leadership and Republican leader,ship, I think here IS one pla~e 
where that whole process can begIn, wh~re .everybody can com~It 
themselves to setting an example by brmgll~g mana~ement :prac­
tices in the Federal Gover:p,ment-and partICt;llarb,; In t~e Inde­
pendent agencies of the Federal Government-Into hne WIth what 
the taxpayers of thIS country expect. '. 

I think our h(~aring today can help us chart that lnnd of course. 
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Thank you, Mr, Chairman. 
Mr. BURTON. Thank you very much -for your comments and 1 

hope that these hearings will bring to the attention of ~ur col-
leagues that waste, fraud, and abuse is not a line item that was in 
old ;HEW budgets, but is spread throughout the bureaucracy and 
not Just 'progr~ms that help the poor. 

O?r flrs~ WItnesses will be a panel of GSA auditors: Howard 
DaVIa, ASSIstant ~nsp.e~t?r Gene~al fo~ Audits; Carl Brown, Direc~ 
t~r, Contra,ct A~qI~ DIVISIOn; DaVId DeHaven, Director, Washington 
Flel~ AudIt DIVISIOn; Lowell Fox, Supervisory Auditor 'Special 
~uditS Staff; and Charles Stewart, Director General A~dit Divi-SIOn. ' 
Wi~l those gentlemen stand and be sworn? 
[WItnesses Sworn.] " 
Mr. BURTON. Mr. Davia, could you identify yourself and intro~ 

duce your colleagues? ' 

STATEMENT OF HOWARD DAVIA, ASSISTANT INSPECTORI' GEN~ 
ERAL FOR AUDITS, GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTR~TION 
ACCOMPANIED BY CARL BROWN DIRECTOR CONTRACT 
AUDIT DIVISION; DAVID DeHAVEN, 'DIRECTOR, WASHINOTON 
FIELD AUDIT OFF'ICE; LOWELL FOX, SUPERVISORY A:UDI-
TOR, SPECIAL AUDl'fS STAFF; AND CHARLES STEWART' DI. 
RECTOR, GENERAL AUDIT DIVISION . , 

M! .. DAVIA. I am Howard !?avia,. Assistant Inspector General for 
Audltmg. To my extreme rIght IS Mr. Carl Brown, Mr. David 
DeHaven, Mr. Lowell Fox, and Mr. Charles Stewart to my extreme left. 

Mr. ~URTON. Could you briefly g~ve us your background-experi~ 
ence, SIze of ~t!lff, what y?ur dutIes are, and parenthetically, is 
your staff suffICIent to prOVIde the necessary auditing that provides 
enough safegua~ds and saves enough money that pays salaries and 
returns somethmg to the taxpayers' pockets if not the general fund. , ~ . 

Mr. DAVIA. We are an audit office located within the Office of 
the Inspector Ge~eral. We have field audit offices located through~ 
out the country, In some 10 Federal c!ties. Our current staffing is I 

.i 279 people .. We feel we have a need for a professional staff of 600 1\ 
·1 pe~ple, whI~h means We are considerably less than half strength I: 

whICh I thInk answers your question relativ.e to, do we hav~ 
enough people to adequately audit GSA. The answer is "No II 

Our staffing situation is worsening. A few months ago We had a 
total staff of 292 people, and an expectation that we would get 
~nother 30 or so new staff in the 1982 budget. The staffing increase 
or next year has been cut in the Pres~dent's ~usterity moves. We 
~ave not be~n able. to replace vacanCIes, whICh brings us down 
from a prevlOUS level of. 290, down to 279 and this summer we 
expect, through a~trition, to reduce by anoth~r 10 people. 

Mr. BURTON. WIthout replacement? 
. Mr. DAY-IA. Without rePlacement until We get to our new author-
Ized staffIng le~el, which "i~ 269. O~r audit w?rkload falls into two 
general categorIes .. We splIt. our staff approXImately equally. Half 
of our workload Involves Internal audIting within GSA, which 
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seeks to evaluate the quality of GSA op~raticms, to improve its 
i' 
I 

programs and to m.aintain SUl'veillan,ce arid d.etect fra]ld and abu~e. I 
The other half of our workload has to do wIth OUr contract audIts r wherein we audit" the records, cost claims, and price proposals of I 

contractors doing business with the General Services Administra-

I tion. _ 
In contract audits, we examine contractors' l'ecords and make If 

recommendations to GSA contracting officersfq;r use in cost and " I 
price negotiations. , ' ," [ 

I 

Mr. BUR'l'ON. And what happens to your recomtnendations? I 
Mr. DAVIA. On the contract side? it t, 

Mr. BURTON. On any side you find procedures that, if altered, 
would save the taxpayers money. 

Mr. DAVIA. On the internal audit side, very frankly, we are 
considerably frustrated because we Just are not getting good Correc-
tive action. We feel that the situation at GSA has not improved 
significantly over the past several years. If anything, as our exp7~-
tise grows, we become more and more alarmed at the vul:r:erabIh-
ties and potential for loss through fraud, waste, and abuse III GSA. 

It is hard to explain why this occurs. In my opinion one reason 
why we ~1'Peet managerial resistance is because possibly to accept 
the audit recommendations wou,ld be a tacit admission of error, 
which is very difficult to do. 

Mr, BURTON. A tacit admission that things are not going wen? I 

l\1r. DAVIA. I would say yes. I Mr. BURTON. Do they ever read the paper? 
Mr. DAVIA. I would guess they do, sir. On the contract side sir, 

we recommend--
Mr. BU:RTON. That is additional notice that things are not going 

too well with GSA. 
Mr. DAVIA. I would say so, yes. 
Mr. BURTON. Go right ahead. 
Mr. DAVIA. On the contract side we make recommendations to 

our contracting officers~ who write the multiple award schedules, 
the construction contracts and that sort of thing, disclosing ...... if you 

, ' , 

will-, fat in contractors' claims. 
For example, next year we expect our recommendations for sav-

I ings at GSA will run at least $100 n1illion. It is up to the contract .. 
ing officers then to negotiate a decent price for GSA. , 

r 
; 

Mr. BURTON. How do these things get implemented? You assume I' 
I 
I your recommendations w,iU make $100 million for the taxpayers " :\ 

~ i II becallse a penny saved is a penny earned. Have you got any new ~ ! ! 

support from the Administrator? ! 

If you run into t~ouble at one level and they do ~o~ implement 
your recommendatIOns, could you go to the AdmInIstrator and 

f: have the Administrator either say your recommendations are full 
of baloney or your recommendations should be followed? 

Mr. DAVIA. Ordinarily, sir, I think that is the thing that should 
happen, but it seems that even in the last year or two we have 
been in an adversarial relationship with the Administrator, who 
has not always, if you will, aggressively pursu~d our audit recom-
mendations andlor tak,en disciplinary action where disciplinary 
action appeared to be warranted. 
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Mr. BURTON. You brought out findings upon which recommenda-
tions were made, is that not correct? 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes. 
Mr. BURTON. Did you bring these to the Administrator? 
Mr. DAVIA. All audit reports are provided to the Administrator. 

In the audit report we indicate the nature of the deficiency and the 
recommendations, that is, corrective action which we suggest. 

Mr. BURTON. Do they not take action because implicit in that is 
that they have not been doing the job right? 

Mr. DAVIA. We frequently get rebutted on general issues. Some­
times we get criticized because we are biased, inexperienced. Often­
times the issues are avoided through ploys of this sort. 

Mr. BURTON. Do you not go to the Administrator? 
Mr. DAVIA. Of course. 
Mr. BURTON. And what did the Administrator do? 
Mr. DAVIA. Obviously, the record indicates that he has not done 

anything in many cases, .', 
Mr. BURTON. What did he say? Did you go to Jay Solomon? 
Mr. DAVIA. J'ay Solomon was particularly, I think, receptive. Jay 

Solomon, I thought, made significant efforts to correct the situa­
tion. I would hate to express his problems for him, but I think even 
Mr. Sol01110n met resistance in the ranks. He frequently com­
plained that his orders and directives were not carried out. Feet 
were dragging, and this sort of thing. 

Mr. BURTON. Did you go to the admiral? 
Mr. DAVIA. Mr. Freeman? 
Mr. BURTON. Yes. 
Mr. DAVIA. Actually, no. With our Inspector General my direct 

access to the Administrator was cut. 
Mr. BURTON. So you went to Kurt Muellenberg? 
Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. 
Mr. BURTON. To your knowledge, did Kurt go to the admiral? 
Mr. DAVIA. I would have to presume that. I would not know that 

for a fact. 
Mr. BURTON. He did not seem to be a shri(Jdng violet. 
Mr. DAVIA. We still did not get action, so I am not SUfe the 

problems that confronted him when bringing these issues out....,..­
Mr. BURTON. But at least you got attempted action out of Solo-

mon? 
Mr. DAVIA. I agree, clear attempted action. 
Mr. BURTON. And he got the boot? 
Mr. DAVIA. He got the boot. 
Mr. BURTON. All in all, have you seen any significant improve­

ment~ in the ripping off of the taxpayers through current GSA 
practICes? ' 

Mr. DAVIA. I do not see any significant improvement, no, sir. As. 
a matter of fact, from time to time we see some of the people 
involved getting promoted. 

Mr. BURTON. Involved in ripping off or involved in not trying to 
change administratively what we have tried to change through 
legislation? Just clOSing loopholes. 

Mr. DAVIA. People who are involved in the matters being criti" 
cized in audit reports; matters which cost the Government money 
in waste. 

: I 
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Mr. BURTON. All right, program areas, which we did not try to 
deal with in our legislation because we thought it would have 
complicated what we thought waS a fairly straightforward, simple 
loophole-closing bill. 

The multiple award schedule, which is a procurement device 
dating back a long time ago, as we know, has gotten totally out of 
control. There .is some question in our minds as to what the con" 
tractor has to do to get on that program, must he prove that he 
gives the same discount to the Federal Government that he gives 
to his other clients, his most favored clients, or the same price? 

It is my recollection that it is the discount percentage and not 
the price that counts. It is the percentage that is the Sllme, and not 
the price? 

Mr. DAVIA. That is correct, 
Mr. BURTON. If you can say it in a nutshell, what is the basic 

problem with this program? We see it kind of as a lack of overview 
by the contracting officers just by its very size. The contractors get 
on the approved list. There are so many thousands, GSA contract­
ing officers do not really take time or have time to check them. 

Mr. DAVIA. The problem of the whole program is;pretty complex. 
I think, very frankly, that the GSA Federal Supply Service staff is 
probably overwhelmed by it. The volume is horrendous. Our audit 
staff is insufficient to adequately audit the area. We have many 
audit problems in the multiple-award program. 

Mr. BURTON. Are you familiar with the bill that Congressman 
Walker and I introduced last year? 

Mr. DAVIA. Generally, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Would that have any effect, although it was not 

addressed toward that system specifically, but would its general 
provisions have any effect on reforming that system'? 

Mr, DAVIA. You are speaking of the system penalties for suspen-
sion or debarment? 

Mr. BURTON. Well, in other words, if you fraudulently did some-
thing, yes. 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes, I would support that bill 100 percent. I think 
one of our problems in the multiple-award area as well as other 
contracts is that there has never been a penalty for cheating the 
Government or overcharging. If we were lucky enough in audits to 
detect the overcharge, the most the contractor will normally lose is 
to have to refund the money. 

Mr. BURTON. What are the odds of the contractor getting audit-
ed? 

Mr. DAVIA. Well, the odds right now probably are low. Our large 
multiple-award contracts, that is, where we do over half l.i million 
dollars a year in business, number about 500. We are currently 
completely auditing 115 of those contracts. 

Mr. BURTON. Is that about lout of 3-3 to i-in favor of not 
being audited? 

Mr. DAVIA. Three of four will not be audited 
¥l\ BURTON. Three to one favored not to be audited. If caught 

unjustly enriched at the taxpayers' expense by $1 minion a yoar 
like that, all he has to do is give back $1 million? 

Mr. DAVIA. Assuming there· is concurrence at thei negotiating 
table, of course. 
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IVlr. BURTON. Well, assuming that either there or when it is 
beyond that point, the contractor ripped off $100 million, he pays 
back the $100 million, right? 

Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. 
Mr. BUR'roN. Which could have been in CD's getting him 12 

percent. He does not even pay interest? 
Mr. DAVIA. No. The Government loses either way. 
Mr. BURTON. So he is a 3-to-1 favorite not to get audited. If he 

gets audited, all he has to do is pay the money back. 
Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. There has to be a penalty in that 

system, I think, to lower the rate of overcharging. 
Mr. BURTON. How can you lose, 3 to 1 favorite, just give back 

what you should not have taken. 
Mr. DAVIA. You cannot lose. 
Mr. BURTON. What would it take-' and then I will yield to Mr. 

Wallter and get back to some other things-to bring this as far as 
the contracting officers, do we need more? Do we need to get better 
help? 

\J:'here is enough knowledge of industry practices and products to 
know whether the Government is getting the best deal or getting 
snookered. Or, are they just so overwhelmed that if everything 
looks all right they go on the face of it? . . 

Mr. DAVIA. I think it is a bit of everything you mentioned, sir. 
My view is that we just simply do not have enough people to 
handle the workload, but quite obviously in a number of cases they 
do not have adequate training, knowledge of their market area, 
that sort of thing. 

}Mr. BURTON. 90uld a centralized ....... or not centralized-but region­
alIzed compendlUID be put together by the President's accountants 
or anybody that would set up some guidelines, some red flags they 
could look at? 

In other words, I do not think we are going to be hiring a lot of 
new contracting officers. I would rather see auditors. I do not think 
we are going to be able to send them to continuing education, 
contracting, but to possibly come up with some sort of compendium 
or something that would at least trigger a seminar, if not in San 
Antonio, maybe in Washington, that would trigger for them, at 
least something going off in their minds that maybe we should take 
a look at it as opposed to figuring out 10,000 different items. 

Mr. DAVIA. I will try to answer that question in a little different 
w1!-y, although I am sure that for many people that sort of thing 
WIll work. 

We also have instances where discounts are negotiated 011 prod­
u.c~s that are so obviously low that. th~ average good shopper exer­
clsmg commonsense would recognIze Immediately that we should 
not, for example, be accepting a 6-percent discount on a business 
supply product that shOUld normally be 20 percent. 
. Mr. BURTON. That would be something that you would apply for 
If they do not have commonsense. 

Mr. DAVIA. You would think the red flag would be built in. 
Mr. BURTON" Obviously it is not. You cannot build in common­

sens,e. So, therefore we have green, yellow, and red at busy inter­
sectIOns. 
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Mr. DAVIA. I think that what is lacking is just simply having a 
good knowledge of the product area; that is, what is your product 
selling for on the market, and what is a fair price, especially 
considering the volume 'that the U.S. Government purchases?' 

Mr. BURTON. Do they go through any formal training, contract 
auditors or contract officers, or just kind of evolve in the office? 

Mr. DAVIA. I don't know. I think one of the things Admiral 
Freeman initiated in the last year or two was intensive training 
programs where he tried to upgrade contracting officers' skill. How 
successful that WI;:lS, I cannot say .. 

That can really be done, I think, without having nationwide 
competition. You can bring in regional competition and guaranteed 
quantities. Training is one of the keys. I think in oqr office right 
now we have a very successful contract auditing training program 
which accounts for the large amount of money we hope, will be 
returned to the Treasury this year-a direct result of the train" 
ing-of $100 million. 

Mr. BURTON. That is if your recommendations are implemented? 
Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. 
Mr. BURTON. Have they to da1e? What is your batting average? 
Mr. DAVIA. Well, on the contract auditing side, we have been 

getting somewhere; depending on what type of contract you are 
talking about, between 65 and 75 percent of what we recommend is 
being recovered. 

Mr. BURTON. Were your recommendations being adopted? That's 
what I am talking about. 

Mr. DAVIA. We are talking now of contract audit dollars. 
Mr. BURTON. I am talking about recommendations that lead to 

that. What if you audit and find overspending, or overcolleotion 
that ipso facto we get it under present regulations without institut" 
ing you!:' recommendations? 

Mr. DAVIA. Relative to the overcharges'OIi contracts, had we not 
audited the contracts, it is extremely unlikely we would have 
gotten anything back, certainly not voluntarily. 

Mr. BURTON. So, with resistance to your suggested changes, your 
audits alone 'will bring back $100 million? 

Mr. DAVIA. In our audits of contracts, that is correct, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. What is the total cost of your audit staff? 
Mr. DAVIA. That is the interesting thing. This year to bring in a 

conservative $100 million, our audit cost is around $4 million. For 
every dollar we spend, I think we bring in something like $48 or 
$49 into the Treasury. 

The arithmetic here will not work out because audit time ex" 
pended in any period will produce dollar recoveries in future peri­
ods .• 

I might say, Congressman, that about 2 years ago you were 
instrumental in bringing us new resources. Those new resources 
have now P!tid off at this rate; so I would like to express my 
belated thanl~s for that help. 

Mr. BURTON. I kept that a secret from my friend over here until 
he found out what was happening with the Carter administra­
tion-Jim McIntyre. Right after the scandals broke, they had zero 
in t1~ budget for new auditors. 

M:r. DAVIA. That is right. 
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Mr. BURTON. And it was the day before, I think, of our hearing 
with Solomon that I said, "We are going to have a hearing tomor­
row, and that issue will come up, and I guarantee you it won't be 
Bob Walker who brings it up. I am going to bring it up." 

And McIntyre kept saying, "Well, what can we do?" He thought 
he was doing me a favor by putting these auditors in. 

I said, HNo, you would be doing me a favor by leaving them out." 
John Wyde, his deputy said, I will take care of it. He put them 

in, but to this day he is probably still resisting the fact that they 
should be in and saying he could politely defend them. That is 
after Solomon left. The' scandals were breaking, and they weren't 
going to be able to defend cutting out the budget for the auditors. 
He still kept thinking he was doing me a favor. 

That is one of the reasons we have a new administration. He 
never figured out that two and two equal four. 

At this time r yield to Mr. Walker. 
Mr. WALKER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, in a sense I guess I am 

going to go back over some territory that the chairman covered, 
but I want to clarify some things in my own mind. 

It is your testimony that reforms at the GSA over the past 
several years have been practically nonexistent. Is that a correct 
statement of what you said? 

Mr. DAVIA. I don't see any significant changes in the last 3 years. 
Mr. WALKEn. Yet over that same period of time we have had 

Administrators up here and we have had witnesses from GSA up 
here that have come before this subcommittee and have talked of 
all of these improvements that have taken pll;:lce! Have they been 
coming up here and lying to us? 

Mr. DAVIA. 1 can't say that. All I can do is testify for myself, sir, 
and that is my professional opinion. 

Mr. WALKER. But it is your testimony that if they came up here 
. with that kind of information for this subcommittee and they told 

us those kinds of things, then that in fact was not really what was 
going on down at GSA? 

Mr. DAVIA. The only way I can answer is with specifics. I am not 
aware of the specific claims of reforms. I know that our audits and 
our audit process will continue to turn out significant reports at 
least for the next year or two ahead. We have a backlog. 

Mr. WALKER. I think additionally your testimony was that 
during that same period of time you have become more and more 
alarmed at the potential for abuse within the system. 

Mr. DAVIA. Right. 
Mr. WALKER. So not only was there no improvement taking place 

from your perspective, it appears to you that things were getting 
worse. 

Mr. DAVIA. Perhaps we were getting a little smarter, too. We can 
see greater potential now than before. 

Mr. WALKER. All right. You have been there, and you have been 
conducting these audits for how long? 

Mr. DAVIA. I have been in my job for approximately 5 years. 
Mr. WALKER. For 5 years, so this would be your third administra­

tion that you have worked under? 
Mr. DAVIA. Yes. 

, 
'i 

-

_I 

, j 

I 
i -
j 



, I 

10 

Mr. WALKER. In that period of time from the standpoint of ferret­
ing out waste, fraud, and abuse, which Administrator do you think 
cooperated the most? Who is the best? 

Mr . DAVIA. Clearly Mr. Solomon. 
Mr. WALKER. Who was the worst? 
Mr. DAVIA. That is diffi\~ultto say. . 
Mr. BURTON. Who seemed to be the least understandIng? 
Mr. DAVIA. I would say the last one, as a matter of fact. 
Mr. WALKER. Mr. Freeman. 
Mr. DAVIA, Yes, sir. 
Mr. WALKER. In other words, the kind of effort that Administra­

tor Solomon was making while he was there is the kind of thing 
which in your opinion, would begin saving the taxpayers the kind 
of mo~ey that you think is possible through your auditing process? 

Mr. DAVIA. Absolutely. 
Mr. WAT..IKER. If you had an Administrator totally committed to 

implementing the kinds of reforms that your audit indicates should 
be implemented, in fact,. that in itself would be. a control on the 
system. In other words, If the people were certaIn once they were 
audited and there were problems found that reforms wOl;1ld be 
implemented, that in its~Jf would save the taxpayers money; IS that 
right? ~ 

Mr. DAVIA. There is no ~uestion. 
Mr. WALKER. In the time that you have been auditing the process 

at GSA, do you have any reason to believe that there has been 
organized crime penetration of the contracting process? 

Mr. DAVIA. Before I answer that, I would like to say I am a 
certified public accountant, not a criminal investigator. We normal­
ly do not do. criminal investigations,. so my ~pinion would be an 
inexpert one In t~at area. ;However, the enormIty o~ some ?f th~ so­
called discrepancIes certaInly suggests that organIzed CrIme IS a 
possibility. . ! • 

Mr. WALKER. Are there any partIc~Ilar areas of GSA operatIons 
where you think that there is some definite potential that there is 
organized crime involved? 

Mr. DAVIA. I would have to say anytime there is big money 
involved that it is potentially there. One of the unique things about 
the General Services Administrati01,l, which I think is probably 
true throughout the Government as a general rule, is anytime you 
have significant procurement activity, you have a significant sus­
ceptibility to fraud, and GSA has a. very large procurement pro­
gram. I daresay our procurement, where we prOCUre directly or 
write the contracts for the rest of the Government, such as the 
multiple-award contracts, must range between $5 billion and $7 
billion, which is a great deal of money. 

I would say the same potential exists in other large Government 
agencies which handle large procutement, includhlg the Depart­
ment of Defense. 

Mr. WALKER. What about in thE~ area of the maintenance of 
public buildings? There has been sor,ne suggest~on that organized 
crime may have gotten into that. Does your audIt show any poten­
tial for that? 

Mr. DAVIA. What was your first plirt of that question? 
Mr. WALKER. The maintenance. 
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Mr. DAVIA. Oh, the maintenance. 
Mr. WALKER. Of public buildings. 
Mr. DAVIA. Oh, I think once again in my iiiexpert opinion there 

are clear indicia of fraud-possibly a large amount. 
Mr. WALKER. What kinds of controls could the agency put in 

place that would help us, first of all, identify whether or not there .. is a problem? You are auditing it, and I understand what you are 
saying that you are not a criminal investigator; you can't 'make 
those kinds of determinations. You have your suspicions. What do 

'~ you do with those suspicions? What kind of controls can we put in 
place to assure ourselves that we don't have that kind of penetra-tion? 

Mr. DAVIA. Anytime we have suspicions, we prepare a document 
which we then give to our Office of Investigations which does have 
trained criminal investigators, who take, the investigation over. 

Mr. WALKER. Are you aware that any of those particular reports 
that you have turned over have resulted in, an effort by GSA to 
clean up organized crime involvement in the GSA process? 

Mr. DAVIA. I am not aware of that. 
Mr. W ALJ{ER. SO as far as you know, you may have turned over 

reports that indicated that and GSA has not even acted in that area? 
Mr. DAVIA. I can't say one way or the other. I just don't know. 
Mr. WALKER. Where are the controls in the department right 

now? Are there any? 
Mr. DAVIA. The controls-and this would sound like a very 

biased statement-I think, are in aggressive audit action, adequate 
audit to cover the turf. Part of the control process has to be that 
once detected ky audit, especially if personal negligence is involved, 
there -has to be some sort of diSCiplinary action, and this discipli-
nary action has been very scant. 
. Mr. WALKER. But you testified earlier that you have also run 
Into a problem when you take those kinds of things to an Adminis-

:i trator; even if you have a sympathetic Administrator who is trying Ji 
H to do something about what you are reporting, or trying to imple-
[I ment the programs, that all gets lost in the bureaucratic shuffle at II 
il GSA. So in fact, the auditing process is no control either; is it? i', 

Mr. DAVIA. Well, it is not the complete control. On behalf of an 11 

Administrator; I think one of his problems has to be that When 
given an audit report which states a given set of facts, his senior 
managers, on the other hand, may give him a contradicting set of 

I, facts. He is in a position of having to decide, do I go with the !I 
il auditors, or do I go with my program experts? It , 

. Mr. WALKER. We are dealing with pretty big fish heri3-, multibil-
hon-dollar corporations. We are dealing with fantastic amounts of 
taxpayer dollars being spent. 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. 
;Mr. WALKER,. We are deali?g with the potential of organized 

CrIme penetratmg the contractIng process. ,j 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. . 
Mr. WALKER. Yet you are testifying that the one control we have 

i~ the auditing l?rocess, and that even the auditing process isn't i~, 

lIstened to. That IS a reason fOr concern, isn't it? 

Ii , ' 

.-<, • 

""~ >, " •.. - .• ~,." ,. ,-~. -"'--I-,~"-"':''''''''''''<''''''''"'A'''' _, ~." ,~ 



----- ,.---- - ----- ~~.- --
-~ -- - -~----,..--.-- -~ 

.~ I l i 

i I 13 
12 II 

! 
I 

with sirnp~,e solutions on a question like that. One of the problems, \ 

Mr. DAVIA. I am very concerned. You know, our chief investiga- I tor was fired about a year and a half ago for taking too aggressive 
I think, iuilour multiple-award system is that we don't guarantee a 

'J vendor aniY specific quantity. In other words, when we write a 
action, or something of that sort. 

(I 
contract, we don't say we are going to guarantee you an order of 

Mr. WALKER. Let me turn for a moment, if I have a little bit of 
time left, Mr. Chairman-- I one. I think to get a price, we should be somehow guaranteeing a 

minimum '.of 10,000 of an item, or 5,000 of an item, to give him 
Mr. BURTON. We have got all day, I I some assm:ance when the contract goes out it will be for a specific 
Mr. WALKER. Let me turn for a moment to the situation that the v l 'ii 

chairman raised with regard to multiple awards. In your consid-
I amount. Somehow there has to be a guarantee. That is the way 

1,1 

I 

ered opinion is it the program itself which is deficient, or is it the t business IIp done in the private sector. For 1,000 typewriters, what 

management of the multiple-award program that is the problem? 
:1 

will you charge? For 10,000, what will you charge? We don't have 

In other words, do you think the concept has any merit? , 
II J 

i that in our contracts. 

Mr. DAVIA. Actually the answer is both. The concept, I think, is a 

r' 

Mr. WALKER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. That is all. 

very difficult one to administer. I think at least 10 years ago we, 

~ 
Mr. BURTON. The Congress has many multiple award schedules, 

I and we adopt a policy that if no memb€lr or less than a certain and I think the General Accounting Office, both concurred that a I j change in the program would be appropriate, and rather than go to number of members over a period of 2 years were buying X brand 

the multiple-award contracts, to somehow go to a single award of dictating machine, that was off the li~lt. I dDn't know whether 

I 
, 

that is true of any of the 8,000 where some of them never even wherein competition would be introduced. 
First off, this, hopefully, would have assured better price and have been ordered. But we ended up clearing out a pretty good 

1 part of the list doing that. quality. Several States have in fact used the single award procure- j 

) Additionally, to get into a couple of specifics, on October 2, ment program. I think the State of California has for some time. 1 
j auditors on contracts and officers testified in the cases of Digital Mr. BURTON. Could I just interject here, Mr. Walker. I was 1 

chairman of a legislative subcommittee that procured, and I mean I Equipment Corp. and Tex:tronics that the Government had been 
it was the big companies, IBM and Xerox. I don't think you intro- I 

overcharged by $1.2 million and $1.3 million respectively. The over-
duce competition; I think you kind of create a monopoly-not that \ charge was generated-it seemed to be--in apparent violations of 
they are pid~ling, or whatever, or that hav~n.g monopolies is b~d. I 

\ 
the price reduction and effective price clauses, getting back to that 

think there IS a balance there between gIVIng small and mIddle percentage discount I was talking about and getting the same 
enterprises a chance to get a piece of the action. You know, who is percentage, except it was from a higher level. 
going to beat IBM? I think those are considerations. But we did To make matters worse, there were indications at least in testi .. 
have single-source supply there, and every typewriter, every piece mony by one of the auditors that the corporate officials knowingly 
of dictating equipment was IBM; every copy machine was Xerox. submitted prices that they knew to be higher than the best deal 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes. they gave other customers, and it was his opinion that the compa-
Mr. BURTON. But I kind of see the other side of the picture. I ny officials deliberately misled the auditors. They naturally deny 

don't know if there are balances to be made on them, and I just this, and the cases were accepted for criminal investigation by the 
wanted to interject that. You know very well it is good especially GSA. 
for the IBM salesman. He gets a nice commission. Do you know the status of those investigations? I 

Mr. DAVIA. No question. I think there are points to both sides. If 
\ 

Mr. DAVIA. I don't, no. t 
we go to a single award, of course, we would then raise a flu~ry of Mr. BURTON. Part of the weakness in that could be the looseness 

l 
b 

objections from the rest of American industry who would lIke a I with which that most favored customer clause, 1.10 to speak, is il 

I 
)j 

piece of the action. drawn on various items. It is not to the dollar amount; it is to the Ii I' 

Mr. WALKt~R. Well, I also see a problem in a solely single award I tl discount amount, and by faulty pricing you could show the same 
II 
" 

I I' 
system for so):nebody who has brought a better product for a period 

\ 

1 discount and charge the Feds more money, or you could actually 11 

of years int6"the marketplace but is essentially a small business, l \ say, this is our best discount, and unless you go looking through ! 

maybe a cottage industry. That company would have a great deal ; the records, you would never know whether they gave somebody a t 
, of trouble getting into the Federal Government and bidding in a I higher discount. j 

I ) 

way that would guarantee supply and repairs and all of these kinds 'I,~ Mr. DAVIA. Well, thel'e is a common misunderstanding that we I: 
of factors that a single-source company would certainly use as part ". get the most favored customer clause in a contl;'sct. l'his is not \: 
of his contracting presentation to the Federal Government, necessarily true. We agree to certain terms, which are not neces- q 

I am not certain that is what we want to do either. I am talking 
\5 

Isarily the best tel~1l)S that the vendor gives. On the subject .of price '\ 

about the kind of items which don't lend themselves easily to 
" 

reductions and/ or defective pricing, would you like me to describe i l 

specifications, like typewriters for instance. Therefore, don't we what those are?, ' 
have to have something that is at least similar to a mUltiple I ,Mr. BURTON. Yes, and you can also answer why it is we don't get 
award? i;he best price? Again, under multiple awards, we are not gnaran-

Mr. DAVIA. Well, I think it would be desirable to get balance in 
" 

teeing a certain volume? 
0-

there. I think one of the probl~~ms is that it is too easy to come up 
;] I') 
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Mr. DAVIA. Well, that is hard to say, but as far as the defective 
pricing issue is concerned, at the beginning of the contract process, 
before the contract is written, the contractor is required to submit 
certain data relative to his discount terms to his commercial trade. 
The information provided is certified to by the prospective contrac .. 
tor and furnished to the Government's contracting officer. 

Mr. BURTON. Certified to under penalty of perjury. 
Mr. DAVIA. I don't know what the penalty is, but it is a clear 

certification that to the best of his belief it is correct. We frequent .. 
ly find that this certification is in error. We frequently find that 
the prospective contractor is not disclosing his best discount sched .. 
ule. . 

Mr. BURTON. That is corrected in the legislation that we propose. 
Mr. DAVIA. Yes. 
Mr. BURTON. They would suffer some sort of penalty for that. 
Mr. DAVIA. I think that would be very useful, because certainly 

they should be expected to know what their Own discount terms 
are. Anyway, in an audit where we find the contractor has under­
stated, if you will, his discount schedule, we presume that had the 
Government known the correct discount schedule, we would have 
negotiated a better price. Then we calculate a refund due on that 
basis. In other words, where he has disclosed 20 percent as his best 
discount and we find that he is giving 30 percent to many of his 
customers, we feel that we could have negotiated another 10 per­
cent in our price schedule. Of course, once a contract is established 
based on the certification, right or wrong, the price reduction 
clause comes into effect for the first time, and then the contract 
b~sically states that .should the contractor ever reduce his price to 
hIS general trade chentele, let us say offer a higher discount, he 
must pass the same discount on to the Government. When we audit 
a contractor's ~erformance relative to this price reduction clause, 
we\\frequently fInd that the contractor is not passing on this addi­
tional discount. 

Mr. BURTON. They forgot about it somewhere. 
Mr. DAVIA. Forgot about it; yes, sir. ' 
Mr. BURTON. All right. I would like to turn to more recent 

audits. Thes.e are reports of the Nashua Corp., which sells copying 
equipment and supplies to the Federal Government under the mUl­
tiple award schedule. For the period October 1, 1977, through Sep­
tember 1978) it sold $14 million worth of equipment to the Govern­
ment and according to the audit, there was a $700,000 overcharge 
~or th,e peri~d October 1, 1978, through September 1979, $14 mil~ 
hon of supplIes, and you found an overcharge of some $860 000. I 
guess the difference was the inflationary amount that they 'would 
overcharge, because the basic amount was the same. 

In re,:iewing this report, it seems sim~lar to the Digital and the 
rextronlCs case. Are these the same kInds of patterns that you 
find? 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. And the abuse, I aSSume, again is related to a lack 

of deterrents, where they can just cop out and say, l'Gee, I didn't. 
know that." 

Mr. DAVIA. I would say that, yes. 
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Mr. BURTON. If a case is proven in either of these two, what we 
get back is seven and eight-about $1.5 million, I mean with no 
interest, no nothing? 

Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. 
Mr. BURTON. And they can put the $1.5 million in CDs, or what­

ever, and pick up the profit on it? 
Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. There again our bill would provide the deterrents 

in this situation. It would not be, as they say in equity, harsh or 
oppressive but would be there so that they might figure, even given 
the odds, I am not going to take a chance on doing this. 

Could you give the nature of the pricing data that was submitted 
to the GSA contracting officer and which facts indicate that the 
company may well have known that the certification was false as 
opposed to accidental? 

Would you identify yourself for the record? 
Mr. BROWN. Carl Brown, Director,,,General Contract Audit Divi­

sion. 
In that alldit of Nashua, we were told that they had one pricing 

schedule for each item. We found 16. We were told that the secre .. 
tary made the mistake in submitting that pricing schedule. We 
later found that apparently the same secretary made the same 
mistake in subsequent years. 

Mr. BURl'QN. That is also corrected in our legislation. 
Mr. BROWN. I am sorry, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. I say, that is corrected in our legislation so they 

can't designate some poor slob and say, "Hey, it's not my fault; it's 
her fault." 

Mr. BROWN. We were told that a handful of customers received 
prices better than the Government was getting. We found 260 
cases. 

Mr. BURTON. Go ahead. 
Mr. BnowN. We were told that they do not have a listing of 

national agreements. We found a thousand such agreements. We 
were told that they do not offer yearend rebates; in fact, they 
specifically certified to that effect. We found that yearend rebates 
of approximately 6 percent do exist. In fact1 the policy has been in 
effect for many years, the policy of giving yearend rebates. 

Mr. BURTON. So it is just fair to say that in essence you were 
dealing with somebody whQ had total amnesia, or there was some 
classic indication of a fraudulent practice-or else a very slipshod­
run operation. ' 

Mr. BROWN. Possibly. 
Mr. BURTON. Mr. Fox, you were the head of the interagency task 

force for looking into furniture last year; were you not? 
Mr. Fox. Yes, sir. 

"Mr. BURTON. To summarize your findings, the taxpayers wete 
buying, through the agencies, $200 million worth of furniture each 
year and much of it was bought not as functionally necessary items 
but mote by high-level personnel who wanted to redecorate their 
offices according to their own specific tastes and interior decorating 
purposes, which had nothing to dQ with regulations that Say you 
should have chairs because people should not stand up, 
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Are these types of things in compliance with regUlation, where 
you just throw out the old and bring in the new because you are 
the new Under Secretary of Cost Efficiency but you want a nice 
pretty office to fit your own personality and charm? 

Mr. Fox. No, sir. As a matter of fact, they are prohibited by 
Federal regulations. 

Mr. BURTON. What happened? 
Mr. Fox. Agencies were not paying attention to Federal regula .. 

tions. 
Mr. BURTON. I know they were disregarding them, but was this 

brought to anybody's attention? 
Mr. Fox. It was, by our interagency audit report. 
Mr. BURTON. And that went to OIG. 
Mr. Fox. Yes. 
Mr. BURTON. Did their IG,s take any action? 
Mr. Fox. We didn't follow it' after the report was issued, sir. 

- Mr. BURTON. Shouldn't you? 
Mr. Fox. Well, we followed it up to see if procurement was going 

on in the last fiscal year, and there was a freeze on procurement of 
furniture in that fiscal year. I understand that the freeze has been 
lifted. 

Mr. BURTON. It has been lifted by the President or lifted by the 
agencies? 

Mr. Fox. The agencies came to GSA with fUrnitUre plans. 
Mr. BURTON. Yes. 
Mr. Fox. And these went to OMB for· approval, and I believe 

there was a change with the new administration of that process of 
reviewing these plans, but the agencies are buying furnitUre. 

Mr. BURTON. Dave Stockman approved that? 
Mr~ Fox. I don't know, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Was this OMB? 
Mr. Fox: It was.; 
Mr. BURTON. We have 148 warehouses in Washington alone for 

furniture; don't we? 
Mr. Fox. We did have at the time of the audit. 
Mr. BURTON. What do we have now? 
Mr. Fox. I can't answer that, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Do you know where it went? 
Mr. Fox. The furniture? _ 
Mr. BURTON. In other words, they were buying separate furni­

tUre as opposed to utilizing the furniture from the 148 warehouses. 
Mr. Fox. The furniture in the 148 warehouses could be reused or 

excessed and sold. In other words, it could have gone through the 
disposal cycle. 

Mr. BURTON. At the same time~ assuming Dave Stockman OK'd 
the purchase of new stuff? 

Mr. Fox. No. I assume that that furnitUre is being processed, 
reused, or disposed of:'! haven't followed it since we did the audit. 

Mr. BURTON. I think maybe we will follow it b{)cause if there is 
an excess of furniture over here for a dime on a dollar, ,land they 
are buying new stuff over there, and we are cutting back on 
certain other programs, that doesn't sound like Dave to me, and it 
doesn't sound like the President to me. 
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During a lot of this time, as I understand it, the agencies them­
selves didn't know that they had this furniture available to them 
in these warehouses. 

Mr. Fox. I believe that is correct, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Was it furniture that they specifically had ordered 

at some time and forgotten about, or was it just a general pool of 
furniture? . 

lVIr. Fox. Some of it was new furniture. 
Mr. BURTON. I mean specifically ordered by them or just general­

ly pooled furniture? 
Mr. Fox. It is hard to generalize on that. There was a lot of used 

furniture that had been generated excess because agencies were 
buying new. 

Mr. BURTON. What are the rules on excessing old furniture to 
buy new? 

Mr. Fox. If the furniture is no longer in use and there is no use 
intended for it, it should go into the disposal cycle and either go to 
another use, or another agency, or be donated or sold. 

Mr. BURTON. Not no longer usable, but no longer in use. I don't 
like this chair; I don't use it any more; I am going out and getting 
a new chair-although anybody in the world could sit in this chair. 
Is that what you are telling me? _ 

Mr. Fox. I understand it might be usable. In that case, it should 
be put into use for these new requirements that come along. 

Mr. BURTON. Well, I think the definition should be changed to 
usable as against not in use, because I could becOltle full committee 
chairman, or full ranking member, and he is full committee chair­
man, and then there is a new election and I become chairman. He 
had just refurbished this whole room, and I would say, "I don't like 
't 1/ 1 . 

It is still usable, but it is no longer in use, and I would Igo out 
and buy something new. That doesn~t make any sense 'to me. 

Mr. Fox. Once the furnitUre is identified as being usable, it can 
then be matched against whatever new requirements for procure­
ment are coming up and be put into use that way. 

Mr. BURTON. But that agency that says it is not being used any 
more can make the determination. They don't like the color of the 
rug, and they get a new rug, even though the rug might be only 6 
months old. 

Mr. Fox. That is what they were doing. 
Mr. BURTON. How do we stop that? What can GSA do by regula .. 

tion? Or is that something better to ask the people who haven't 
been watching the store? .. 

Mr. Fox, It seems to be covered in the Federal regulations. 
Mr. BUUTON. It doesn't seem to be covered to me if you tell me, 

"I don't Uke that rug, and I alll the chairman, and I am getting a 
new rug." Then all of a sudden 6 months from now the Democrats 
are out of the majority; Mr. Walker is the chairman, and ,he says, 
"I can't stand that color. It is offensive. Take it out'>' It is no longer 
used, and within 6 months we have bought two new rugs. 

Mr. Fox. What it means, sir, is that the Federal regulations 
prohibit buying new furnitUre simply to improve the appearance or 
change the appearance of an office. The fact tha.t people aren't 
following that is what is reported. 

______________ ~ ___________ ___........L______!. __ _____E_~____'____'_ __ ~_~ __ ~ _______ _ 
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Mr. BURT~N. But the fact that one of the guidelines is that it is 
no lon~e: b~lng .used allows you to take a chair you don't want and 
say thIS Isn t beIng used; I need a new chair. Is there an automatic 
replacement? -

Mr. Fox. The unused and usable furniture should be placed in 
use before any new furniture is bought. 

Mr. BURTON. Should be. 
Mr. Fox. Should be. 
Mr. BURTON. It is not always? 
Mr. Fox. Right. 
Mr. BURTON. It is not mostly? It is not ever? Or none of the 

above? . 
Mr. Fox. It is a mixture. It depends on the agency. 
Mr. BURTON. Who is the worst offender? . 
Mr. Fox. At this time? I would say at the time of the audit there 

were a number of agencies with the same problem-I wou'ld say 
most. 

Mr. BURTON. Who is the best guardian of the taxpayer's dollar on 
the fUrniture thing. . 

Mr. Fox. I believe NASA was a very good furniture controlling 
agency. I) " 

Mr. BURTON. They are too busy spending it on hardware. You say 
t~at 9MB has changed the order and unfreezed the furniture 
sItuatlOn? 

Mr. Fox. There may be a partial freeze on it. 
Mr. BURTON. There was a total freeze? ' 
Mr. Fo?,. There was a total freeze. That w~s lifted at the end of 

the last fIscal year. .' 
Mr. BURTON. Well, then, that was Carter; that wasn't Reagan 

and Stockman. 
Mr. Fox. 'Yell, I beli~ve the Resci~sion Act expired, and then the 

freeze was lIfted., But In the meantIme there were plans for 1981 
procut:emet;tt wh~ch were genel.'ated by the agencies. Now, what 
OMB IS domg WIth those plans or how the plans have changed I 
don't know. ' 

Mr. BURT?N: W:ell, I think it would be a good time for the record 
to say we dId InVIte Dave Stockman or, knowing how busy he is a 
designee or "designate" to testify, and it seems he has got a policy 
that o;nly he and one ot~er testify, neither of whom were a.vailable. 
We WIll pose our questIons to Dave by letter, and I think we ~Yill 
probably try to set up a personal meeting to discuss not only this 
but some other matters pending. . 

. One othe~ ~hing, the headquarters of DOT Southwest were just 
glVe~ .$5 mllhon .over' the next 5 years under the le~.se escalation 
pr?VISlOnS of theIr contract. 9an you explain how that works? Is 
thIS the normal lease? It provIdes for an escalation in costs. 

Mr. DAVIA. lam not familiar with the specifics. 
Mr. DEHAVEN. I think I can speak to that. 
l\;ty na1i11e is David DeHaven, Mr. Chairman. ,Our office did 

revI~w thIS lease after it had been awarded. We determined that in 
our Jud~me~t OUr proj~c~io~s were such that they could have saved 
somethmg .lIke $3.3 mllhon:over the next .5 years had. they come to 
us for an Independent reVIew of the projected costs made by the 
lessor. 
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Mr. BURTON. It is almost like the Federal Post Office. I WaS going 
to ask, shouldn't all of the agencies come to GSA for direction, but 
then they would start thinking that ,the Pentagon could give GSA 
fu~oo. ' . 

Mr. DEHAVEN. Sir, this lease was awarded by GSA for the DOT. ' 
This is a GSA-managed building. The operating people within GSA, 
the contracting officer; took it ~pon himself or herself to review the 
proposal made by the lessor. 

Mr. BURTON. Shouldn't that just be common practice? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. It should be. 
Mr. BURTON. With items over a certain amount:? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. There has been a very nebulous area in the area 

of leasing. We have come to a point now that we are getting 
requests to review all procurements 'for renovations over $100,000 
in leased space. However, until the present time there has not been 
a specific policy that says lease escalations-and this means the 
cost of oper~ting a building, and the real estate taxes, and what 
have you-are required to be reviewed by the Office of Audits. 

Mr. BURTON. That is something the new Administrator could at 
least set down as an order. 

Mr. DEHAVEN. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Do you think, in other words, the taxpayers blew 

$3.3 million because of the failure of people-who understand dol­
lars and cents against policy-reviewing the escalation of the con­
tract lease? 

Mr. DEHAVEN. That is based on our projection, and this waS 
based on information contained in the contractor's records, yes. 

Mr. BURTON. So we cut down on the school lunch program. 
Mr. DEHAVEN. Yes, sir. 
Mr. DAVIA. Mr. Chairman, we are routinely in other areas audit­

ing claims for. excess escalations. We have had two audit reports 
recently, one in the St. Louis area, one in the Fort Worth area, 
where we found the lease escalation claim in each case was $4 
million overstated for the succeeding 5-year period. 

Mr. BURTON. We should definitely get into this process before the 
lease is signed. 

Mr. DAVIA. We have advised our space management people that 
we do want to see those leases in initial negotiations. 

Mr. BURTON. And they can advise you to follow the space shuttle,' 
right?", ' 

Mr. DAVIA. ijight. 
Mr. BURTON. What was the contracting officet's explanation of 

this? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. Well, initially the contracting officer in this case 

or a representative of his indicated that we were going to be 
requestea to review this proposal, and I think this liappened in 
December. In March we learned that the award had been made, 
and at that point we initiated our own review. Unfortunately, it 
was a little bit late to do it at that time. 

Mr. BURTON. What excuse did they give for not following through 
with what they said they were going to do? 

Mr . DEHAVEN. I did not receive an excuse. 
Mr. BURTON. Did you ask for one? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. We did not ask for an excuse at that time. 
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Mr. BURTON. Did you ask for a reason? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. We asked for a reason, and they were under 

pressure to get the lease awarded. 
Mr. BURTON. Under preSSUre from whom? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. Within the system of awarding leases, there are 

some key dates. Lessors are only required to provide s.ervices for a 
specific period of time. Un?er the terms of thIS lease, If th7y chose 
not to provide those serVIces Or not to pay for the serVIces, the 
Government would have to provide them. They w7re approaching 
the time of either having to negotiate the escalatIOn, or the Gov .. 
ernment would have to provide these services. 

Mr. BURTON. So' somebody had figured that at a cost of $3.3 
million it was better to accede to what may have been Just a 
business ploy on the part of the owner of the property. I mean, who 
is a better tenant than the F'ederal Government? They never know 
what they are getting or who they are .ge~ting it from, or. how 
much they are overcharged. I mean, that IS Just a normal busmess 
procedure. . 

Mr. DEHAVEN. You would think it would be a n?rmal bUSIness 
procedure. Sir, I should say that we are issuing an Internal rep~rt 
which is in the hands of management now. We ~re reco.mmen~Ing 
that all lease escalations in excess of $100,000-Just as IS reqUIred 
for other procurements-be forwarded to our office for review. 

Mr. BURTON. Prior. 
Mr. DEHAVEN. Prior to award; yes, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Who owns the building?' 
Mr. DEHAVEN. This is the David Nashua Building, Nashua Asso­

ciates. 
Mr. BURTON. Who are they? 
Mr. DEHAVEN. I am not sUre of the ownership: Daviq ~ash~a 

Associates is located in Boston; we had our audItors VISIt theIr 
offices there. _. . 

Mr. BUR'rON. Conceivably, if you would have prIOr audIt ?f the 
lease escalation programs, where would you put the potentlal re-
covery? . h 

Mr. DEHAVEN. Sir, the experience that we have had I~ t e O1;'1e8 
we have done ta date, I think the expected recovery IS runnIng 
about 40 percent, That means that if yOl;! ~ave a $10-milli~n escala­
tion we believe that we could save $4 mIllIon over the perIOd of the 
leas~, which sometimes is as much as 5 years. 

Mr. BURTON. A lease-I am talking about leases gener.al~y-that 
would be impossible, as Everett Dirksen used. to say, a mllhon here 
and a million there, pretty so~n we are. talkIng about real.m,one:y. 

Mr DEHAVEN. Yes, sir. I thInk that In eX~1ess of ,$680 mIllIon IS 
paid ~ut for leases each year. I do not know what'the escalation 
portion of this figure is. 

Mr. BURTON. One last question, and I ~ill yie,d to Mr. \,Valker. 
This is something I know Mr. Walker WIll be mterested In, and 
more interested in it because we passed a bin on travel allowance 
and per diem allowances and got assurances that somehow that 
was going to be taken out of other m~ney. _. _ _. 

In other words, there would be no Increase In funds. That IS how 
they deal with their dough-not their dough, our dough, the tax­
payers. 
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You have two auditors' reports saying', "Senior GSA Official 
Abuse Of Government Travel For Personal Gain." That is kind of a 
strong title, is it not? 

Mr. DAVlA. No, we think it aCCurately describes the subject 
matter, sir. 

Mr. BURTON. That is dated October 22, 1980. One of the things 
you talk about is, and I think we are going to ask, the conference 
held in San Antonio where more than half the people went from 
Washington to San Antonio. I think we will ask the people who 
were involved there about that rather than you. 

In this, you stated that there was an invoice submitted of, I guess 
$1,000, for the purposes of writing off rented equipment when in 
fact the $1,000 was used for refreshments. 

Mr. DAVIA. That is right. 
Mr. BURTON. Is that normal? 
Mr. DAVIA. No, it is improper. I think; as a matter of fact, that 

the Comptroller General has ruled that this is not a proper, Gov­
ernment expense. 

Mr. BURTON. I do not know about the expense. They were re ... 
freshments. It is not proper to put it under a different category. 

Mr. DAVIA. It is not proper to pay for that sort of thing at all, 
much less call it something else. 

Mr. BURTON. Well, I would think; to me the gravamen of the act 
is not saying that, "We provided at a conference coffee and dough­
nuts," because that is a normal practice even if people are there on 
per diem, and if this happened before the per diem increase, people 
might have been able to use some free coffee, but to have a phony 
invoice, that is not only improper, r think it seems close to getting 
in violation of something, like law. 

Mr. DAVIA. Well, I am sure that it would not have been proc­
essed had it stated the true purpose. 

Mr. BURTON. That is not what I am saying. I am saying that the 
agency that is supposed to set the record, set the example, that the 
people in the agencies are supposed to follow files a phony invoice, 
to me if it was for $22 that is something that borders on illegality. 

You can argue whether or not it is proper to provide coffee and 
doughnuts for a conference of Government officials. 

Mr. DAVIA. I agree. 
Mr. BURTON. And I mean, I would not feel that is that big a deal. 

I feel that a phony invoice-if you can do it for this, you could do it 
for anything. 

Mr. DAVIA. I agree. 
Mr. BURTON. Well; I have some other things in here in this 

report that I think we can ask the people who are involved as 
opposed to asking you. I think the report makes it clear that there 
are a lot of things that do not seem ilnportant dollarwise, but I 
think are important policywise. 

As I say, if they say they have supplied coffee and doughnuts for 
a conference for 3 days, I would not get too upset. When they 
submit the phony invoices, that is What we are talking about. 'i'hat 
is fraud then. I do not know whether abuse sets in .. ~ 

Mr. Walker. 0'---'" 
Mr. WALKER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
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Given all the furor we have had about scandals in GSA, all the 
media talk about scandals in GSA, I would assume now that we 
have had an Inspector General down there and he is issuing re~ 
ports and trying to clean up fraud, the people at GSA would be 
very fascinated by all this, would they not? Would their manage~ 
ment be trying to respond pretty quickly to the GSA report? Or the 
Inspector General report? ' ' 

Mr. DAVIA. It would seem logical. It is not happening, however. 
Mr. WALKER. It is not happening? 
Mr. DAVIA. No. 
Mr. WALKER. What happens to those reports? 
Mr. DAVIA. It is difficult to say. Frequently the faqts are contest~ 

ed, the interpretations are contested; general foot dragging. 
Mr. WALKER, So in other words, instead of doing something about 

the message, they are out trying to kill the messenger? 
Mr. DAVIA. Very correct; yes, sir. 
Mr. WALKER. We have in the sUbcommittee a report on construc~ 

tion management in GSA's region 2 which covers New York, New 
Jersey, and some other areas. . 

Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. 
Mr. WALKER. Without going into any great detail, I think it is 

fair to say that you found quite a few things wrong with how the 
program is operated. What was the Regional Commissioner's rc~ 
sponse to that particular audit? 

Mr. DAVIA. I think we have the report here to show you the 
volume involved. We were provided two sizable volumes of docu~ 
ments which I do not feel contested the major facts at all. We did 
not get a good, clear answer. We got two volumes of minor facts 
which skh:ted the major issues. 

Mr. BURTON. It is usually an indication to me, when you ask a 
simple question you get back this, you haven't got an answer. 

Mr. DAVIA. It is a matter of increasing the forest so you cannot 
see the trees. 

Mr. \VALKER. Am I correct that what he did was appoint a task 
force to come up with this two-volume response to your audit? 

Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. I think what happened Was that the 
Administrator ordered the Commissioner of PBS to do a review of 
the audit report. The people that were assigned the task, specifical~ 
ly a Special Assistant of the Commissioner, gave it right back to 
the auditees to prepare the"response. Naturally it would be expect~ 
ed to be defensive and to lack objectivity. 

Mr. WALKER. Have you reviewed those two volumes? 
Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. 
Mr. WALKER. Did you find that your auditors had gotten carried 

away, you made a lot of improper charges? Describe it. 
Mr. DAVIA. Not at all. The final report was materially the same 

as it was when it was ol'iginally issued. 
Mr. WALKER. Do I understand their response went so far as to 

include poetry in it? 
Mr. DAVIA. Yes, sir. 
Mr. WALKER. Quoting.8hakespeare, or some limerick about prin­

ciple? What kind of poetry was included? 
Mr. DAVIA. It was--
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Mr. BURTON. I am kind of curious. They used to call me a poet. I 
used to memorize it so much. 'i'i" , 

Mr. DAVIA. I think the poem in many respects illustrates the 
proble~ that our reports meet. This was written, the memorandum 
was wrItten by James Steele, who was Special Assistant to the 
Commissioner. ' 

Mr. WALKER. Is he a poet too? 
Mr. DAVIA. No, it says, "author unknown." The title of the poem 

is, "The Truth or Lies." 
Truth is continuous; it lives. 
Lies are born of deceit; they die. 
Truth is difficult to find. . 
Lies are found whenever desired. 
Truth is the soul of the bravest; lies are the soul of the self.deceiving. 
Truth; search for it, embrace it, defend it. 
Lies; confront, reject and combat with your own truth. 

Mr. BURTON. That was it? 
Mr. DAVIA. That is correct. 
Mr. BURTON. Who is telling the truth and who is lying? 
Mr. DAVIA. In effect, the point here was we were lying, we were 

telling untruths, lies. 
Mr. WALKER. But I understand that you did an audit, and then 

~n that lengthy. volume to re:r;>ly to what you said were major errors 
In a. conspructton program In the New York area, the response 
conSIsted In part of that poem. , 

Mr. DAVIA. This is included in the official response. 
Mr. WALKER. Do you consider that a professional response to 

what you had done? 
Mr. DAVIA. Not at all. ' 
Mr. BURTON. Have you checked with the Library of Congress to 

see if the author is really unknown? . 
Mr. WALKER. Let me,.also ask you about the parking fees that 

became such a controversy on March 10 of last year. 
. You chastised Assistant ~dministratol' .Paz for hitting ~he park­
Ing fund, whose assets conSIsted of chargIng employees a monthly 
p~rking ch~rge to pay for a large number of employees, he had 
hIred and dId not have the money to pay for. 

Mr. DAVIA. Correct. 
Mr.WALKER. At the same time you advised Assistant Adminis~ 

tratol' Fontaine that he apparently also had made an unlawful 
expenditure, Has that money been returned to the Treasury? 

Mr. DAVIA. No, sir. Actually, it cannot be returned unless the 
90?gress niakes a supplemental 'appropriation. The money is spent; 
It IS gone. 

Mr. BU:aTON. They spent it on unauthorized personnel. 
Mr. WALKER. SO in other words, the only way that we could 

rectify t~e .situation would be for Congress to make a supplemental 
approprIatIOn to the agency to pay for money that was illegally 
spent? 

Mr. DAVIA. I would think so, yfi}S. " c, 

Mr. BURTON. Or withhold money from the agency, the portions of 
it .coming ou~ of ~he salary of,people w~o !llegally ~pent the money, 
WIthout leaVIng It up to theIr dIscretIOn. They WIll end up firing 
those people. Those are our two options,I guess. 
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Mr. WALKER. One' of the most sensitive areas of GSA is giving 
away property the Government does not need anymore .. The law 
and regulations are pr~t~y clear, whatever go~ernment gIVes away 
is supposed to be benefICIal to the general pubhc. 

Mr. Fox, you did an audit last year to see whether GSA and 
~ other agencies, particularly FAA and then what was HEW, wheth-

er they had abided by the terms of their contract. .. ',1 
You found that 78 percent of the groups that had property were ~ 

not complying with their cor~tract. Is th~t right? . . 1 Mr. Fox. Yes, sir, 78 percent of GSA s tests were not In comph- j iI 
ance. 

Mr. WALKER. So in other words, the property given away under 
specific conditions, those conditions were not being met? 

Mr. Fox. Yes. 
Mr. WALKER. '¥hat about the university which was to be estab-

lished at the old Army communications facility at Davis? 
Iv.t:r. BURTON. Is that Davis, Calif. 
Mr. Fox. Yes, I think so. That property was notbeiJ?-g used f~r 

the university. The university was supposed to be estabhshed but It 
never really got off the ground. They did not have a lot of students, 
and parts of the property were being used for other purposes. 

Mr. BURTON. What university did not get off the ground? Not the 

1\ 

University of Cal at Davis? It is all over the groun~. .. 
Mr Fox. I cannot pronounce the name. We call It DQ UnIverSIty. (;1 

Mr: BURTON. That was supposed to be a special Indian school? I Mr. Fox. Indian school. . . . I Mr. WALKER. Is it really true that part of the property IS ~elng I used by a company manufacturing perpetual motion machInes? ! Mr. Fox. I understand they were promoting perpetual motion 
l' machines, yes. . 

Mr. WALKER. Was that a part of the agreement? It 
1 Mr. Fox. No, they should not have been there. 1 

Mr. WALKER. What happened to the surveillance program that is 
\ supposed to check into all this? I 
I Mr. Fox. The Administrator of GSA canceled the program. ! 

Mr. WALKER. So your audit finds 78 percent of the peopl~ were j' 

not cOI1].plying with the provisions o~ the contract under WhICh we 
gave them land, yet the whole surveIllance program was canceled? 

Mr. Fox. Yes." . 
Mr, WALKER. What are we doing in the name of a surveIllance 

program? If there is no surveil~ance J?rogr~m for thjs, what are we 
I aoing to assure the taxpayer IS getting hIS money s worth out of 

this property? 
Mr. Fox. I do not believe anything is happening that wa~ not 

happening when we did the audit. In other words, there IS no , surveillance going on that ~ know of. . . _. 
Mr. WALI(ER. YoU also dId the audIt on the furnIture, accordmg 

to previous testimony, is-that correct? 
Mr. Fox. Yes. 
Mr. WALKER. And in the course of that, with reference to a 

question I raised earlier to?ay, did you find any i!lstanc~ whe,re you 
felt that there was the involvement of organIzed crIme In the 

\. whole business of furniture contracting? 
Mr. Fox. No, sir . 
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Mr · WALKER. You did not find any indication of that? 
Mr. Fox. No. 

.. Mr. WALKER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. That is all the questions 
I have. 

Mr. BURTON. I think that is all the questions we have because 
some. of th~ issues raised by you, we would rather ask the subjects 
of thIS audIt as opposed to you yourselves. 

We thank you very much for your testimony. 
I am only spe&,kirw for myself, but I am going to make the best 

atteo:pt I can to IndICate to Dave Stockman and the administration 
that If they can get a 4 to 1 or whatever it is or a 48 to 1 'return on 
their dqllar, it is a pretty good investment;' and as I say, educate 
some of the people who I happen to know in the administration 
that waste, fraud, and abuse is not the specific province of what 
~sed to be HEW, but pervades all over, andt:if your recommenda­
tIOns would have been implemented up front, maybe we would 
have an untouched lunch program because we have to save as 
much money as we can so that certain programs we feel are 
necessary are not totally eliminated when we can at least act about 
which programs we want to deal with. 

Thank you. We will. hear from Herbert McCarthy and A. R. 
Marschall. Then, vye WIll break for lunch and come back to Mr. 
Berub~, Mr. McBl'lde, Mr. Marschall, Mr. Paz, and Mr. Fontaine, 
who ~Ill be answering Some of the points raised by the auditors. 

[WItnesses sworn.] 
Mr. BURTON. The meeting will come to order. The next witness is 

Mr. Herbert McCarthy, Commissioner, Federal Supply Service. You 
have been duly Sworn. 

I h~ve a question that is going to sound weird. Have you done 
allyth~ng about th~ toilet paper in the Federal Building' in San 
FranCISCO? I am serIOUS. 

STATEMENT OF HERBERrr McCARTHY, COMMISSIONER, FEDER. 
AL SUPPLY SERVICE, ACCOMPANIED BY A. R. MARSCHALL, 
COMMISSIONER, PUBLIC BUILDINGS SERVICE . 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Sir, I am not familiar with the issue 
Mr. ~URTOl'{. Your office should be, because I have r~ceived many 

complall~ts. I am deadly earnest. I have received many most of 
whom WIll want to know if you are familiar with the tissu~. 

How long have you held this position? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. Six months. 

. Mr .. BUJ{roN: I ~ven s~nt some samples to you!' predecessor. Big 
Issue l~ my. dIS~l'lCt. MIght even say.a gut Issue, but I mean, it 
really .IS. ~t l~ eIther that you are saVIng a lot of money or some­
bo~y: IS rlppmg off th~ taxpayers, so we will approach it from 
efflCiency and economy In Government. . 

We are sorry we have to call 'Wou as a witness today. You were 
la~t March calleq with ~om IyIorris, called before another subcom­
mIttee and questioned WIth VIgor for reinstating a contractor who 
in effect, had been convicted of bribing a Federal official. ' 

As I understand it, what was your reason behind that? 
Mr .. MCCAR'l'HY. Which case are you talking about? Are you 

referl'lng to the-........ 
Mr. BURTON. There is more than one? 

......... """'--....... ---...:...-------------------"""----------------------'~ __ L_.. _____ _LL~ ____ ~ __ ~. _____ ~ ___________ _ 



Mr. MCCARTHY. Well, there -«fas-the case we were talking about 
last year for reinstating someqpdy after they had been suspended 
or debarred had to do with Atl~~s Paint Co., which was subsequent­
ly debarred.) 

Mr. BURTON. Did you reinstaile them? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. As of today tj~ey are still debarred, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. All right. Youliare in c~~rge of running th~ con­

tracting program that bough~: $175 mIllIon worth of furnIture? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. We have notl!bought $175 million worth of furni-

ture, I believe. t " 
Mr. BURTON. Since you have: been in charge or the administra-

tion. I, 
Mr. MCCARTHY. No; I belie~e that that particular number you 

are citing is a letter that we s~~nt to you earlier this year in which 
we stated that we will have ~n place contract coverage for $17f$, 
million worth of furniture procj~rements. ' . Mr BURTON. So, in other w1~rds, we are obligated for $175 mil-
lIon. I • 

Mr. MCCARTHY. No; we are bot. Those are multIple award con-
tracts against which there arJI no requirements, nor is there any 
Government money allocated. i: , 

Mr. BURTON. You are sayingl;then that you will have in place the 
ability to get $175 million of f~l:rniture if needed? 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. l~; an agency wishes to place orders 
against it now and they hav,~' their approval~ from the Office of 
Management and Budget. lit 

Mr. BURTON. Now that ap,proval is based on what, ~h~t the 
Fithian amendment that took :lmolley from GSA, and put It In the 
food-for-peace during the contj, nuing resolution of the budget? Be­
cause I do not know how th~, two would come up together,"That 
expired at. the e~d of the fisc8jl year ~nd nobody h~s s~id anything 
since, s.o SIlence IS assumed to j~e acq,!-lles~e~ce, or .dId JIm McIntyre 
or DavId Stockman send a leU:er sayIng It IS all rIght to go out and 
buy more furniture? :}1;, .' . 

Mr. MCCARTHY. No; what h~ppened, and thIS has to do WIth one 
of the questions you asked Mi~" Fox earlier, basically the sequence 
of events went like this: 0l\1~B earlier this year, on the 30th of 
January, came up with a ne\1( OMB bulletin, 81-9. That rescinded 
OMB bulletin 80-6, which is the one that enacted the furniture 
freeze last year. Therefore, thl~ freeze ended that day. 

It was replac~d by a mor~itorit~,m on the . procurement of furni­
ture and other Items. The agenCIes were dIrected by OMB to re­
spond"by February 13 giving Ir~he dollar amount that they intended " 
to r~duce their planned bUYS~lan those Federal sUPP, ly group~ for the 
comIng year~ II 

The agencies did respond. I he numbers that were brought in by 
the agencies were incorporati d in the President's budget. 

Mr. BURTON. I am not cJhain. Did David Stockman issue that 
circula.r? ~ Ii' 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. II , 
Mr. BURTON'. That is assiU,ming that there was a need for the 

furniture in the first place? II 
Mr. MCCARTHY. OK, now Ithe furniture need had been established 

under the previous circular
l
! OMB 80-6. Every a.gency was required 
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~o deve~op a fUrniture expens~ plan giving furniture items and 
ololl:=tr fIgures they were going to have to buy in their opinion 
dUrIng 1981. ' , ',' 

Mr. BURTON, Subject to anybody else's review? 
" Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. '. 
Mr. BunTON. Subject to whose revIew? , 
Mr .. MCCA~THY. To GSA review and OMB review. It was my job 

tp reVIew those pl~ns and pass them to OMB with recommenda~ 
tllOns as to approval. 
, Mr. BURTO:N', What are your guidelines? If it is unused as opposed 

to unusa.ble? ' , 
Mr, MCCARTHY. The order was that the first item of supply first 

s~)Urce of supply would be, excess fUrniture. ' . 
" ~r. 'YA,LK~R. ~r. C~airman, I)ust want to clarify it in my own 
mInd. ~heSl~u~tlOn rIght now IS the fact that President Reagan 

"and the AdmInIstrator or head of OIy.1B, Mr: Stockman, has issued 
an or?er that places a total moratorlum on the purchase of furni­
ture, IS that correct? 

.1\1:1'. MCCARTHY. For a limited period of time, sir. 
;Mr. 'WALKER. When does that expire? 
Mr.McCA;aTHy.:Well, it expired-the sequence was, the agencies 

had to put In .thelr 'dolla~ nurpbers by February 13 so that they 
could be used III the PreSIdent s budget when it went to Congress 
on March 10. 

As soon. as tha~ budget did go to Congress, the OMB released to 
the ag~ncIes theIl' allow~nce, letters givirtg them their level of 
expendItures for the rem~Inder of 1981, . and in those speCific allow­
ance letters granted 01' dId n~t grant to the agencies the approval 
of the ;redu?ed level of expendIture. So to answer your question for 
most agenCIes today the moratorium is finished. They can now buy 
but at a reduced level. " 

Mr. WALKER. How much money was saved in that process? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. I could not say, sir. I do not know. 
M! .. BURTON. yvell, that is my question. I do not know if we can 

say It IS saved when some of us think maybe the freeze should have 
been kept on. 

~rior to the. freeze~ it would have been a savings, but to cut 13 
per cent of an expendIture that was n?t allowable is not. They talk 
about the agenCIes whole budgets, rlght? They did not line item 
them? ' , 

1\11'. MCCARll'~Y. They talked about eight Federal supply grou~S 
whICh reduced It to ~ne budget class within the budget. 

Mr. BURTON. FUrnIture? 
Mr. MCCAR.THY. No; just the budg'et class. 
Mr. BURTON. So they ha.d reduced equipment and (urnitul'e 

under the generic term of equipment? Ii 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. " 
Mr. BUR'rON. ~irplal,l.es are equipment, chairs are equipment. 

You .say that the first It~m of supply is that they have got to use 
furnIture that-I do not lIke the terlll·-ttwas usable but unused" I 
guess. ' " 

Mr. MCCARTHY. T~ey have to use furniture that is excess. There 
ar~ reasons for furnIture becoming excess other thl:m the one you 
pOInted out. . 

I 

! 
Jf 
l' ,\ 
i! 
1\ 
, I , ' 

, 
i " 

" 

J: 
: 



\ I 

28 

Mr. BURTON. What is another reason? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. It is possible that in some areas of the country 

you may close down a small activity, a small 8- to lO-person office, 
if you will, and then it is easier and cheaper for th~ Governm.ent to 
take that furniture as excess from there rather than take It and 
ship it around the country to satisfy a requirement. . 

Mr. BURTON. What are they going to do with it? That is one of 
the reasons they take excess furniture. They close down DQ U and 
ship it to the Pentagon? 

Mr. MCCARTHY. You would not ship it because of the cost of 
shipping. What will happen is, you frequently have other uses for 

it'For example, the Department of Justice consb:~ntly is se~ding 
groups of attorneys into a given area and then pulh!lg them (jllp on 
an investigative case. That kind of furniture can satlsfy those klnds 
of requirements on a temporary basis. . . 

Mr. BURTON. Otherwise, you would have bought new furnlture 
for task forces moving in and out? . 

Mr. MCCARTHY. We would use it for that purpose or other pur-
poses, whatever emerge,ncy situations might arise in an. area. . 

Mr. BURTON. Well, glve me an .example of where peop~e on thls 
limited-type of situation, where the Department of Justlce has a 
task force across the hall from me, where they were moving in 
furniture and people and telephone equipment and other things, 
what agencies have gone from excess as opposed to the n~w? 

Mr. MCCARTHY, Just about every agency that submltted a re­
quirement and expense plan, used· excess to some degree in their 
basic request. 

Mr. BURTON. What is the percentage of excess versus new? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. I would have to look at that and give it to you 

for the record. 
[The material follows:] 
What was the dollar value of excess furniture planned ~or Use in fiscal year 1981 

as noted in the agencies' reguirements and expense plans? 
The process that agencies used to id~ntify th~ir furniture .requirements for fiscal 

year 1981 required that they first conSIder meetmg any reqUIrements for new Items 
by rehabilitating existing items Or by acquiring items through excess. Federal 
agencies W!3re specifically requested they indicate. on the R&~ f~rms th~ number, of 
items that they would acquire thro.ugh excess. Usmg the proJectlons whI~h age~cIes 
provided on the R&E fOI'ms, we estlmate that the Federal Government WIll realIze a 
cost avoidance of $3.2 million during fiscal year 1981 by using excess in ~ie~ of n~w 
procurement. Of that amount, 10. Cabmet department account for $2.8 mIllIon, WIth 
the remaining use of excess distributed among 15 other agencies. 

Agencies did not ha~e a soli~ b~s!s on 'Yhich to project th~ir fisc.al year 1981 
utilization of excess, smce avaIlabllIty of Items from excess IS subJect to other 
agencies no longer requiring the items. In addition, exceSs had bee~ the only source 
of supply during most of fiscal year 1980 due to the GSA moratorIUm, QMB. freeze 
and Congressional rescission. Therefore, most inventories of excess items have been 
depleted. 

With respect. to the assignment of excess furniture to employees by GS grade 
level Federal Property Management Regulations (FPMR) prescribe use standards. 
The current FPMR's limit the use of executive furniture to GS-15's and above or 
their eqUivalent military ranks. An amendment is in process, whiqh would allow .the 
assignment of executive furniture only to members of the SES and above or eqUlva­
lent ranks

l 
and also prescribes more definitive standards for lower ranks, 

Mr. BURTON. I would like that for the record, and if you have it 
for GS-5's and new equipment for GS-15's, and things like that. 
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In other words, I think what we find, and it is not limited to the 
executive branch, but every time you get back to the new chairman, 
I do not like the rug; I have it taken out. It is usable, but unused, 
so it is excess. 

Mr. Walker becomes chairman. He does not like my rug. It 
becomes unused, so it is excess, and there are no regUlations as far 
as usability, so every Deputy Secretary, Under Secretary, whoever, 
can redo their offices because this equipment that they have, they 
are not using that desk anymore. 

Mr .. MCCARTHY. Under the existing Federal Property Manage­
ment. Regulations there are only two real reasons why you can buy 
furniture within the executive branch. 

One is that you have people for whom you do not have furniture, 
or the furnitUre you have is beyond economical repair. You are not 
allowed by regulation to change furniture simply because you want 
to change it. 

Mr. BURTON. But it happens. 
Mr. MCCARTHY. Constantly. 
Mr. BURTON. Well, is it not your job to see that that does not? In 

other words, not to approve their'-getting some furniture or calling 
to the attention of OMB that this agency is asking for such-and­
such, and the furniture that they have is still intact and they do 
not need new. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. The real way that that can be done, and I think 
one of the major steps that was done is the interagency audit that 
was referred to by Mr. Fox. 

The Inspectors General of each agency need to police that and 
assist the official of that agency in making sure they are not 
asking for furniture that they should not be buying. 

Mr. BURTON. That is assuming that he is going to get the support 
of the Secretary over the Secretary's No.1 person, who is the one 
getting the office redecorated. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. Someone is in violation of a regulation and you see 

it, you know it. What can you do? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. Usually what we do is, we go to the head of the 

agency and advise him of the violation, arid ask him to advise us 
What kind of remedial action he is going to take to correct it. That 
is the extent of our capabilities in that situation. . 

Mr. BURTON. The Administrator, who is an. appointee of the 
President, cannot go to either the President or OMB and say, 
especially now, when these are tough times, here is a violation of 
regulation and a waste of money. That should be grounds for 
something. . v, 

Mr. MCCARTHY. He can do that. Our relationship back at the 
agency is over with, but he can take it on up. 

Mr. BURTON. Do you take it on up to him? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir, I would. 
Mr. BURTON. Do you? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. When I have occasion to. 
Mr. BURTON. I mean, every time you have gone to an agency and 

pointed it out, they have corrected the situation? 
Mr.6McCARTHY, I would say to a degree, yes. 
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Mr. BURTON. To a degree, yes? Can you give us an example? 
D~grees, I think, go from 1 to 360. In other words, I do not want to 
belabor the point, but I think in principle they should not violate 
regulations. In these times, they should not' be involved in the 
kinds of unn~cessary, frivolous expenditures of moneys, and I think 
they should go to the agencies. J 

I think as you find that out, I think you should make it known to 
the two policy committees and to the Appropriations Committee so 
that they can take some action on it. 

You know, maybe it is not a big deal, it is three chairs, but three 
chairs here and three chairs there and you have a committee room. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. You are asking me that, but one of the things 
that came to mind in the short time I have been in GSA is that 
last year we did have some incidents where we would see an 
agency buying furniture during the freeze that was in existence, 
and we would advise that agency by letter that they Were in 
violation of the freeze; and the response was, of course, well, that 
procurement is over with. We won't do it again. 

Mr. Bu:aToN. The furniture funds expired at the end of the fiscal 
year? 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes,sir. 
Mr. BURTON. All right, OMB Bulletin 81-9, that removed the 

total freeze, placed a moratorium on the basis that you reduce 
equipment, reduce it 13 percent. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. I do not believe there was a percentage in the 
bulletin. 

Mr. BURTON. But every department was to reduce .expenditl,lres 
by some percentage. I really wonder if they were thinking equip­
ment, if they were thinking furniture. 

In other words, in certain agencies you do not have any manage­
ment role, like military and so forth, in DOD, I think we call it. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Well, the DOD follows that Federal Procurement 
Regulation like all other parts of the executive branch. 

Mr. BURTON. Well, I think how I would phrase it-not singling 
them out-is that there are regulations for all agencies to follow. I 
do .not think I would say that the agencies follow them. I was not 
singling out the Pentagon. . 

Are you purchasing $175 million worth of furniture, with $110 
million of that $175 million you are ready to go with, going to 
DOD? 

Mr. MCCARTHY. No. Let me try to explain this thing from the 
viewpoint of an executive agency. 

First of all, all agencies, when we added up their requirements 
and expense plans for last year, requested what amounted to some 
$344 millionCworth of furniture. 

In GSA's review, that figure was reduced to a $222 million level 
as opposed to normal year expenditure of $280 million. 

In that $222 million there was $207 million requested by the 
Department of Defense. Of that $78 million was for new construc­
tion-related furniture, and the' balance was for what we call recur­
ring furniture needs. 

We approved at that time 50 percent of their recurring fUrniture 
needs and left the new construction furniture alone . 

11 , 
;/ 

I 
'./ 

" i 

l. 

I 

-.( 

4 

! 
1 
I 

~ ! 

I 

L 

31 

So, the best estimate is that if the Department of Defense were 
to buy all the furniture that they had finally gotten approval for 
fr?~ OMB last year, that that figure would approach about $130 
mIllIon. 
. What ¥fe ?id in establishing contract coverage or planned to do 
In establIshmg contract coverage at $175 million this year was 
simpl~ this: We wanted to make sure that to the degree' that 
agencIes are allowed to buy, that there is a vehicle against which 
they can make their buys in actual obligations of Government 
m~>n.ey. During the period of moratorium we obligated only $3 
mIllIon. 

Mr. BURTON. To a degree implies that there will be restraints, 
controls, and oversight, because you said to a degree. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BUR'rON. How mqch of a degree and what are the restraints; 

review, and oversights going to be to prohibit just buying furniture 
because you felt like it? 

Mr, MCCARTHY. Well, are you talking about the controls that will 
be on us or on the individual agencies? 

Mr. BURTON. Well, you are the one who says you are putting 
$175 million in place, and you said to a degree they will be allowed 
to do. such-and-such. So, I assume you have got some control over it 
because you ,said to a degl"ee. . . 

Mr. McCAR'rHY, We are not administering the program, 
Mr. BURTON. How did you get to a degree? 
Mr. !VICCARTHY, I just had .to as a manage: make an assumption 

that, gIVen that OMB was gOIng to let agencIes buy, and given that 
agencies historically have bought $280 million worth of furniture 
each year for the last several years. 

Mr. BURTON. Whether they needed it or not? 
Mr. MCCAR'rHY. Then I had to make the decision whether or not 

I have to go to contract coverage. As you know, it takes us about 
5V2 months--

Mr. BURTON. I guess I am not expressing myself. You used the 
term, lito a degree they would be able to buy some furniture." 
, Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes, sir. 

Mr. BURTON. Now, to a degree means to me lack of carte 
blanche. 

Mr. MCCARTHY. OK. The allowance letter that went from OMB 
back to each individual agency told them that OMB accepted the 
reduced· level expenditure. 

;For e~ample, ~n our case ~t GSA we had about $6.6 million in 
the eqUIpment hnes of the eIght Federal supply groups that were 
contained in the bulletins. We reduced that by $1.7 million, down 
to $4.9 million. In the allowance letter coming back from the Office 
of Management and Budget, we'were then told we could not exceed 
that $4.9 million level. 

Mr. BURTON. That is not to a degree, that is how you can spend 
all the money OMB allowed you to spend. 

Mr. MoCARTH1'. It is all the money that OMB allowed us to 
spend. 
. Mr. BURTON. That is to a degree? 

Mr. MCCAR'l'RY. Only to a degree, what we wanted to spend. It is 
like 70 to 75 percent. , 
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Mr. BURTON. When you said to a degree, I thought there was 
going to be restraint, that OMB, after you made a reduction says, 
HNow you have this, you can go out and blow it on furniture if you 
want to." 

Mr. MCCARTHY. The numbers were given out by'OMB. 
Mr. BUR'l'ON. So, to a degree really meant you could not spend 

everything you initially asked for before OMB cut you down? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. That is right. 
Mr. BURTON. I made a fairly invalid assumption that to a degree 

meant that you really were not going to be able, to go out and say, 
"U p the bucks." 

Mr. Walker. 
Mr. WALKER. What is done to make certain that these agencies 

that are requesting fUrniture Or requesting expenditures for the 
upcoming year utilize the 148 warehouses we have sitting around 
Washington, and r; assume other warehouses sitting around the 
country as well? 

How do we insure that before they go ahead and order a lot of 
new furniture that the stuff gets used that has already been 
bought? 

Mr. MCCARTHY. The agencies for fiscal year 1981 for the first 
time in history were required to come in with a listing of all the 
items they needed, and a listing of all they had on hand, and then 
show, given the gross requirement as they projected it, how much 
would be met through excess they already had on hand, and then 
they would reduce that number to the net requirement. 

Mr. WALKER. What about excess that other agencies have on 
hand? Why could not equipment that was bought by NASA, sitting 
in a warehouse somewhere over here, also be used by Hun if Hun 
has need for filing cabinets that we have already in a warehouse 
somewhere, instead of buying new? . 

Mr'. MCCARTHY. We have that decision in place. When an agency 
has something that they have in excess to their needs, they record 
it through the Federal Property Resource Service, which then 
screens it through all the other agencies who have a requirement. 

Mr. WALKER. But you just did this for the first time in 1981? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. No. That particular policy I just told you about 

has been in existence for years. For the first time in 1981 agencies 
had to come in in advance with their requirements, a plan to show 
what it is they wanted for the year and how they were going to go 
about utilizing the excess as a source of supply. 

Mr. BURTON. How do you know that until you know how much is 
in the excess, until they t~lk to you? '\1 •• • 

Mr. MCCARTHY. AgenCIes know w~:at IS In theIr own excess. 
Mr. BURTON. He is ~fot talking about that; he is talking about the 

agency excesses. , 
Mr. MCCARTHY. That is true, sir. One of the reasons we are 

reducing the requirement fl;om $344 million down to $222 million 
is we went back and made some general assumptions based on 
what we expect to get in the aggregate in terms of excess from all 
agencies that could be transferred. , 

Mr. WALKEtt. How much excess furniture do we have sitting 
around? 
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Mr. ly.1CCARTHY. As of right now I can't give you a current figure. 
I can glVe you one for the record, if you would like. C 

f\'1p. WALKER. Do you have an approximation? A couple hundred 
mIllIon dollars worth? 

Mr. MCCARTHY. No, sir; not that much. 
Mr. WALKER. $100 million worth? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. The last time I checked in specific terms we had 

around 38,000 pieces at about $100 apiece, so it would be about 
what that comes out to-$3.8 million. 

Mr. WALKER. In other words, that would be the total in excess 
furniture that existed in the Federal Government? 

Mr. Mc;:CARTHY. That was at that point in time. I can give you a 
current fIgure for the record. 

Mr. WALKER. Well, I think we would like to ha.ve that for the 
record. 

Mr. BURTON. By item, by age, and how much. 
[~'he information follows:] 

-
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1. Whut j s tho cut'rcnt inventory of exces~ rumHurc Oy doll u.r and He!m (type)? 

ThE' current j nVl:'ntory of' exceSS rumi iure is as follOWS ~ 

a'Kls 
Bins 
Beok casas 
Bllffl.lt 
Bull ot.;I n board /81 ackboard 
C;.lbin0Ls 
Ci:lrrcl$ 
Cart. 
Chai r'". househol d 
Chairs. ot:ricc 
Crcc\<':l1za 
Dr~s~~ 
Desl~ attachments 
Dl't'f:ser'S 
Fi 10 Drawers and Boxes 
wt tel' trays 
Mil'l"'OJ'S 
Nir,htstands 
Partitions and Components 
Plunters 
RaCkS 
Safos 
Shelving (warenouse storage) 
Sofas 
Stands 
Stools 
Tabl~s 
Wardrobes 
Wastebaskets 
Workbenches 

MiSCellaneous 

Components. offjce nlrniturc 

Number of: Items 

$.990 
3.245 

584 
105 

64 
1,979 

42 
10 

844 
3.450 

39 
1.58). 

212 
481 
190 
172 

76 
12 

338 
46 

7.832 
49 

799 
212 
117 

52 
1.412 

461 
302 

9 

10 

12 

Acquisition Cost 

114.585 
34 .675 

o 16.811 
u 9.731 

, 4,901 
233.882 

!;>'.408 
'760 

45,'146. 
" 143.728 

5.125 
222.368 
27.594 
60,143 
2.437 

248 
2,313 

329 
37,33$ 

1.410 
103..210 
22,10~ 
62.H~6 
47.416 
4.331 
2.164 

121.097 
26.252 
1.940 
4,825 

1.522 .. 

21.798 
1,384\772 

In addition. the Deparnment of Defense has $1.9 million of: excess furniture, 
of which $1.5 million has been repoX'ted as scrap. Because of $pecial DOD rGporting 
procedures. detail information regarding this rurniture is not ilTl11ediately ava:!.lable 
at this time but can be obta:!.ncd it: necessary. 

iJre ()( lorn / lute C~-n "Y?()! be tie Ier>Ptl;l&d, );tit'll, few 
ex ce rt i C'YiS /1IJ:n; /vre is >7~ frYl Cl r,(;pd CIS .f" Yeur D./! >ni'J?1~'£'el-,-",= , 
/'?'1 OlJJ,-.)ipn" the sfyks ().f' 4rrll' fVfe i1t?ms- re~iY')1 C0?1Sls -b1-
over 'J?1~?1! (edJt;>' !tN'!/JeJ" )'?t!1/(;'7Ir if i7-?'!I)JC?c>nhtllo rJc;117JlnJe f. 
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Mr. BURTON. Back to my prior question, the first thing is you 
have to use excess stuff. How much it would be taken in ex;cess, 
and how much it would be contracted for new. 

Mr. WALKER. The only point I am trying to make is it~ seems to 
me if we are going to spend $175 million, or whatever the figure 
ends up being, for furniture this year, certainly before we even talk 
about any kind of expenditures we ought to talk about cleaning up 
the warehouses and utilizing what we have on hand. You know, it 
may not be exactly the chair that somebody wants In their office, 
but it will be a pretty good facsimile. I think at some point we 
ought at least to respond to the public demand for economy by 
assuring ourselves that we are not just warehousing a bunch of 
stuff but that we are literally cleaning out our warehouses in order 
to keep. from spending new money. 

Isn't it logical that we wouId take that kind of step? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. I agree with you, and specifically along the lines 

of what you are talking. about, we reached a point a couple of 
weeks ago where it normally would have been the time to'move out 
and make some buylS approaching about $99 million. In reviewing 
the rationale for how we got to that decision point,. we found that 
the reason we were given was that we were at a certain percentage 
of our stock position, and that it was therefore time now for us to 
buy because we always bought at that level. . 

Looking at that and finding out that that kind of basis is not a 
valid basis for running a supply system; we have halted th9se 
procurements, and we are dOIng exactly what you are talkIng 
about right now. We are going back to the agencies that put those 
requirements on us and. asking them, "Why do you need this?" and 
~'What have you done with the excess material you have?" So I can 
validate those two "requirements. ' u 

Mr. WALKER. Are Congressmen bound by the same regUlations? 
Mr. MCCARTHY, No, sir; they are not. 
Mt~ WALKER. We here in the Congress opera.te under a different 

set of regulations with respect to furniture? ' 
Mr. MCCARTHY, Yes, sir. . 
Mr. WALKER. And they are much less stringent? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. Yes. 
Mr. WALKER. Is that the reason why Members of Congress can 

purchase their chairs for $50, or some such figure? 
Mr. MCCARTHY. I don't believe that is 'the price, but, yes, they 

can buy their chairs when they,leavG. I : 

Mr. WALKER. I had always heard that it was $50. 
Mr. MCCARTllY. I think that that price changes according to the 

current price of furniture." ,,' 
Mr. W ALI<ER. In other words, they have to pay the going rate for 

it? 
Mr. MCCARTHY, Yes, sir. I believe they have to pay the replace­

ment cost. 
Mr. W AtE:ER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. BURTON. Mr. Marschall, back in 1967 when Chairman 

Brooks chaired this subcommittee, he held a hearing that sort of 
blew some of the coats off as opposed to lids on paint. This was, I 
think, something that came out in the press, too, that painters 
would be charging the Government for two or three coats), and only 
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putting on one or two. The officials at GSA at that time were)ust 
absolutely distraught that the contractors would do such thIngs, 
but they said it was really impossible to detect how many 90ats of 
paint were on the waJl. You know, they would scrape paInt and 
send it to the laboratory, look at it through a microscope and see 
how thick it was, and you could go to the U.S. ~ttorney and say the 
Government was being cheated. And at that tlm7 the Government 
was running after Billie Sol Estes and not worryIng about three or 
four coats of paint. ,; . . 

Chairman Brooks' idea was to put on one coat of paInt. If It looks 
like it does the job, stop. If it looks like you need two, go to two. 
Instead of using a micrOscope, have somebody carefully watch what 
they are doing. 

GSA pr~mised to implem~n~ th,is .. Do you have any current 
guidelines In your present positlOn for Inspectors t.o see that we ~re 
not getting double-whacked for, as we used to say In the bart.endmg 
trade, a coat of paint? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. We have rules in effect, and we do attempt to 
follow up with inspections. That, of course, is the only way you~an 
assure yourself of anything. We have overhauled the contracting 
procedures since the time of the so-called scandals-and they w,ere 
scandals I am sure-and we have been very, very careful, partlcu-
larly with respect to painting. . 

If you would ask me was I sure that I got two coats of paInt 
every time that a paint job was done, I could not answer yes or no. 
I don't know -but I hope that we are doing our jobs. 

Mr. BURTo'N. So do we. I would not stake my daughter's life on it, 
but I hope you are. . . .'. 

How many inspectors do you have per bUllding or per reglOn "Qr 
subregion just, say, dealing with painting? , 

Mr. MARSCHALL. It would certainly vary with the building and 
with the location. '. 

Mr. BURTON. How about the Federal Building in San FranCISCO? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. In the Federal Building in San Francisco, we 

have-I am assuming you are talking about the one at Golden 
Gate? ! 

Mr. BURTON. That is a correct assumption. 
Mr. MARS'CHALL. We have a Federal work force. We have a 

building manager who oper:ates--, 
Mr. BURTON. How many lnspectors do you have? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Let me finish, please. 
Mr. BURTON. Let me have your answer to the question. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. I am 'trying to anSWer the question. 
Mr. BURT0N. How many inspectors do you have? 
Mr~' MARSCHALL. I don't know. 
Mr. BURTON. Fine. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. We do have people in the building who are our 

own mechanics who sometimes inspect the work of others. 
Mr. BURTON. Who are what kind of mechanics? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. They could be painters; they could be carpen­

ters; they could be, ,electricians. It doesn't take a genius to go look 
and see how many coats of paint there are. 

Mr. BURTON. If you have inside expert painters, why are you 
contracting outside ,to paint, then? 
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l\1r. ~ARSC~ALL. Sometimes it is necessary becaus~:O of the speed 
whlCh IS reqUIred or the amount of work that has to be done sir. 

Mr. BURTON. So what you are saying is sometimes a painter' will 
go in and inspect a paint job? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. That could very well happen, yes. 
Mr. BURTON. And sometimes he doesn't. 
M;r. MAR.SCHALL. It ~ould be some other person. I hope that we 

are Inspecting all the time. ' 
Mr. BURTON. But you don't know. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. If I said I knew, I would be lying and I think 

anybody else in my position would be lying. I don't kn~w. 
Mr. BURTON. I would think anybody else in your position V\fould 

have some type of regimen and report that could tell you within 
the ballpark whether or not they are doing the job. Just be very 
pleased. that ~r. McGrath, the new Member from New York on the 
RepublIcan SIde, or Mr. Lantos, the new Member from California 
on the Democratic sid~, aren't here, because they would make Mr. 
Walker and m,e look lIke moderates on this committee-and that 
takes so~e dOing. Mr. Lantos reminds me of him, and the other 
guy remInds me of me. 

The. situatio~s raised by the auditors-they claim that you don't 
have InformatIon as to the occupants and the figures of many of 
your buildings. Do you agree with that? ~, 

Mr. M4RSCHALL. Yes, sir; I think that they are correct in some 
cases. They have been pointed out to us. We have attempted in 
many ways to update our inform-ation system. It is in a constant 
state of updating. 
. Mr. BUR~ON. No, not the information system; I mean we aren't 
Interested In how many are empty; we are interested in getting 
them out of one place and getting them in another place to save 
the taxpayers' mon(~y. ... 

Mr. MARSCHALL. We are attempting to do that toP'-::ahd we have 
made some strides in the last several years. '.: :" .-' 

Mr. BURTON. What is a stride? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Sir? , 
Mr. BURTO,N. Is a stride that you saved $22,000 or that you got a 

document gOlng t~rough a draft stage? What is a stride? 
Mr. MARSC.HALL. We have made reductions in the amount of 

empty space In the last 2 or 3 years, in the amount of roughly 10 
percent, I think. I have some figures here. If you would prefer I 
could provide them for the record. ' 
. Mr. BURTON. Yes, that would be helpful. In other words reduc­

tl(~ns of empty space by either not ,renting new space or' ending 
prIvate lease arrangem,snts and moving Federal employees into 
existing Federal buildings. 

[The information follows:] 
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VACANT UNASSIGNED SPACE PROORAM GOALS 

~t present, there i~ approximately 12.7. mi~lion square feet of vacant space 
In the total space Inventory of 228.9 mlhon square feet.' 

From Jtme 3~! 1975 (the beginning of a majol,' effort to reduce vacant space), 
~o March 31, 1981, we.ha~e reduced the total of vacant space from 24.9 million 
square feet to 12.7 m11lon square feet •. 

The amotmt of unneeded ~to~age space was reduced during this period 9,9 million 
square feet from 15.6 m11lon square feet to 5.7 million squal,'e feet. . 

As of ~rch 31, 1981! the total vacant office space, including that available 
for assl~en~, cOlTllTll.tted to agencies, and phase-out space, has been reduced 
fro~ 7.5 m1170n to a curre~t 5.7 million square feet, or 4.0 percent of the 
offlce space Inventory. ThlS compa;res very favorably with the current BClvIA 
vacancy rate of 7.4 percent. . . 

The regions have been instructed to make vacant space reduction a high riority 
effort, and to t*e.action to disposo of all vacant facilities for which we 
have n? furt~e~ 1;15e. lye also instructed the regions to attelllPt to outlease 
space 7ll facl1ltles Whlch are only partially occupied In addition '~e have 
estab1lshed a program to identify buildings which are'unmarketab1e in their 
present. state b~cause of condition, location, etc. These facilities are being 
placed In a separate category of sp~ce (''Lmmarketab1e") so that p1ari.s Can be 
developed to take the necessary actlon to assign, dispose of, or out1ease them. 

Our goal for FY 1981 is to further reduce the total vacant space to 12 0 million 
square feet.' • .. . 

The chart belen ... displays the scope and expe~tations of our program. 

FY 75 FY 76 FY 77 FY 78 FY 79 FY 80 FY 81* 

Office 7.5 7.5 6.0 6.3 6~6 6.1 5.6 
Storage 15.7 11.0 7.8 8.0 6.9 5.S 5.1 
Special -bZ. 1.4 1.5 1.7 1.7 1.4 1.3 - . -.-
Total 24.9 19.9 1S.3 16.1 15.2 13.1 14.0 

*Projected 
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Mr. MARSCHALL. That is what we are trying to do. The first 
priority would be--

Mr. BURTON. What is your first priority? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. The first priority is to move people into Federal 

buildings wherever possible, and this has been one of the keystones 
of my efforts. 

Mr. BURTON. How long did it take you to find out what your 
vacancy factor was in the Federal buildings Lin the country? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. We haye it, and I have it here in these many 
fact sheets. 

Mr. BURTON. How lQng did it take you to get-the information? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Sir? . 
Mr. BURTON. How long did it take you to get the information? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. We like to think that we get it monthly, Mr. 

Chairman, in our Public Buildings Service information system. 
Mr. BURTON. If you got it monthlY1 you would have seen the 

problem before the auditors did. 
Mr. MARSClitlj.LL.W e have been trying to correct the problem. 
Mr. BURTON:'·Did you see it before the auditors? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. No. 
Mr. BURTON. What good are the monthly reports if you get them 

monthly? ' 
Mr. MARSCHALL. As a matter of fact, the auditors in every case I 

am aware of had made their reports before I ever arrived in the 
agency.' C 

Mr. BUR'l'ON. All right. So when you arrived at the agency, when 
were you made aware that you were receiving monthly reports ()n 
vacancy factors? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. Probably within the first week. 
Mr. BURTON.,; Well, when was the first time you looked at one? 
Mr. MA:RSCHALL. More than likely within the first month . 
Mr. BURTON. When was the first time you decided it was time to 

do something about it? 
Mr, MARSCHAL1.J. Probably in the first week. . 
Mr. BURTON. I am talking about after the first week, after the 

first month. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. One of the first things that was done was to 

make a specific inventory of empty space, and this was put in a 
catalog form, and we then issued it to all of the agencies within the 
Government, letting them know what was available and what was 
not. 

Mr. BURTON. Then you sentthem a monthly update like they do 
in the advance sheets and codes? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. I am not sure whether it is a monthly update, 
Mr. Chairman, or quarterly. 

Mr. HORTON. OK, but you are keeping them apprised . 
Mr. MARSCHALl •. We do that. It is a catalog, like in real estate. 
Mr. BURTON. You keep them apprised and urge a little action on 

it. You keep OMB apprised. Whom do you send it to at the Depart-
ment of Agriculture? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. Generally speaking, Mr. Chairman, we go 
through the Assistant Secretaries for Administration. 

Mr. BURTON. All right. 
Mr. lVIARSCHALL. Who handles these space matters. 
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Mr. BURTON. Do you eve],' follow up to see if they are doing 
anything?, 

Mr. MARSCHALL. We hav~ periodic meetings with these people, 
and I don't mean just PBS, I~nd I don't mean on the subject of just 
space. But we have periodiq; meetings with the Assistant Secretar­
ies, Mr. Chairman, and go o'.\1er mutual problems, and the matter of 
space catalogs is always on 1phe PBS agenda. 

Mr. BURTON. When the~r go around to lease something or do 
something, you point out tF,iat they have got space two blocks away 
that they could have in a Federal building? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. We argll1e quite frequently with agencies about 
where they want to be anct why they want to be there. . 

Mr. BURTON. Is that a~l you have, is the power of argument? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. No, sirl, . 
Mr. BURTON. Do you WI~l every tIme? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Some1;imes I find that my own people in the 

field are unreasonable, ai /.1d I have overturned them, and in other 
cases where it is necessa~y for the Administrator himself to make a 
final decision, he has ~Lone so. He is the final arbiter in t.his 
particular case. :, 

Mr. BURTON. Basically! you have a lock on him if it is shown that 
the space in the Federal"building is available. 

Mr. MARSCHALL. We c!~n be overturned by the OMB. 
Mr. BURTON. What is lihappening with Laguna Niguel? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. It U/ currently partially empty, Mr. Chairman, 

as you well know. I 

Mr. BURTON. Partialty empty? It depends on how you look at the 
glass. ," 

Mr. MARSCHALL. It ~!epends on whether you are an optimist or a 
pessimist. :; . ...' 

Mr. BURTON. No. Itl'depends OIl whether It IS a thIrd, a fourth, a 
fifth, a sixth, a twelft1.1, or whatever, full. 

Mr. MARSCHALL. YIBS, sir. I have some figures in the back here. 
Mr. BURTON. Well,!77 percent empty, according to the auditor, as 

of May 1, 1980, in i~he audit report. Although Laguna Niguel is 
somewhat isolated, ;We have 35 pages of other isolated examples 
Whl.· ch m.' ake them 1/nore subject to claustrophobia, which will be 
inserted in the recotid. I 

[The information I;!referred to follows:] 
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G'\J~~ General Office of 
- Services Inspector D . l Administration Generat Washington, DC 

HASHINGTON FIELD AUDIT OFFICE 

SIGNIFICANT INPROVEMENTS ARE 
NEEDED IN ADMINISTERING GSA 

CONTROLLED SPACE 
NATIONWIDE 

~G-0050~-1l-1l 

MARcH 27, 1981 

To. The Administrator: 

20405 

Th~,s report reviews GSA's effectiveness in identifying and 
utilizing available Government-owned and leased space and 
evaluates the space requests submitted to GSA by othe; agencies. 
While management's comments were not obtained for this NationWide 
report, the response of the Commissioner, PBS, to our draft 
report on this subject as it relates to the Central Office 
and National Capital Region was considered in preparing this 
report and excerpts from his response are included 1n Appendix VII. 

M cI. tfo-~ 
DAVID L. DeHAVEN 
Director, Field Audit Office 
\~ashington> D.C. 
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Audit report: 
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Significant Improvements Are Needed in Administering 
GSA Co~trolled Space, Nationwide (~G-00504-11-11) 

Nature of audit: To evaluate the effectiveness of the Public 
Buildings Service in identifying and utilizing 
available Government-owned and. leased space to 
satisfy space requirements of Fed.eral agencies; 

Audit findings: 

and to determine the validity Of agencies' requests 
for space 

- Inaccuracies in the Public Buildings Service lnformation System 
(PBS/IS), and the undesirable nature of some of GSA's space 
preclude specialists from either being assured of what space 
is vacant, or knoWing that payments are being received for .. 
space occupied. Observations that led to this conclusion follow: 

- GSA lost $1.6 million in Standard Level User Charges by not 
updating tbe PBS/IS assignment dlita 

- 49 percent of the 7.8 million square feet reported as vacant 
and available in the PBS/IS as of May 1980 was actually, 
unavailable 

- GSA has no decisive plans for 2.3 million square feet in 48 
facilities which bas been vacant for an average of four years 

Another 8.5 mllion vacant square feet bas been reclassified as 
unmarketable and is no longer reported to Congress 

- 2.5 million square feet of vacant space was eliminated from the 
PBS/IS through adjustments that \~ere not f'ully documented ---...... - GSA's space management program is hindered by agency space 

requests which offer short term commitments and are geo­
graphically restririted 

Management response: 

While a management response was not obtained for this Nation­
wide report, the Oommissioner, PBS, did respond to our Draft 
Report on Significant Improvements Need to be Made in 
Administering GSA. Controlled Space, Central Orfice and National 
Capital Region. His comments were considered in preparing 
this report and excerpts from his response are inclUded in 
Appendix VII. 
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SJ;GNIFICANT IMPROVEMENTS ARE NEEDED 
IN ADMINISTERING GSA CONTROLtED SPACE, NATIONWIDE 

INTRODUC'l'ION 

At the request or the Subcommittee on Public Buildings and 

Ground!'! Of the Oongresl'lional CO,mmittee on PubJ:ic Works and ';l'rans­

portation, the Office of the Inspector General has reviewed the 

status of vacant space under GSA's control. Simultaneously, we 

coordinated an interagency review of requests for expansion and 

replacement space. 

The objective!'! of this audit were to (1) determine the effect-· 

iVeness of GSA's Public Buildings Service in meeting space require­

ments by identif'ying and utilizing available Government-owned and 

leased space, and (2) independently validate space requests submitted 

to GSA by selected Federal Agencies. 

Included in this review were all Government-owned buildings with 

at least 10,000 square feet of vacant space. a total of 9.2 million 

square feet, and all leased buildings with at least 5,000 square 

reet of vacant, space, a total of 1.5 million square feet. A summary. 

by region, is included in Appendix I. 

Four of the largest requestors of expansion and replacement space 

were identified as the Depa~tments of Agriculture l Health and Human 

Services, TreaSUry and Justice, Auditors f~om each of the above 

departments ~eviewed a total of 137 space requests cover;l.ng about 

3 million square feet. A summary is included th Appendix II. 
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All audit field work on the project was perfol"med QUl"ing tlie 

pe,7 iod September through November 1980. Thirteen buiUlings containing 

ovel" 325 thousand squal"e feet of vacant space have been excluded from 

t~~s l"eView ~n that they have either been the subject of prior, 

reviews or are being considered for futul"e aUdits perfol"med by the 

Inspector Genel"al.. A listing Of those buildings is 1noluded in 

Appendix III. 
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RESULTS OF AUDIT 

GSA c~nnot effeotively manage lease~ or Government-owned 

bUildings because it has no way Of knowing hO~,much space is undel" 

i 1,18 control ~ how muoh i;> assigned, or how muoh 1s available i'or 

occupancy. A rev:1.ew of the projected 14.6 million I,'Iqual"e feet 

or vacant space contained in OSA's fiscal year 1981 bUdget submission 

disclosed that ihaccuracies in the information system used to 

develop this figure make validation impossible. The inacouraoies 

resulted from untimely' updates, inadequate support for space 

adjUstments" and a decision not to I:'eport "unmal"ketable" spaoe. 

By not entering space assignments in the Public Buildings Service 
',' 

Information System (PBS/IS) in a timely manner GSA lost over 

$1.6 million in Standard Level Uset' Oharges. Another $2.3 mal10n 

?f building opel"ating costs were inourred for hlalntaining Vadant 

space at ten facilties included in our sample. The unreliability 

of the PBS/IS was fUrthel" demonstrated by 49 per~ent of the 7.8 

million square feet or spacereporteq as available fOl" ocoupancy 

as of May 1. 1980 aotuall;Y being Unavailable. About 2.3 million 

square feet of flpaoe. reported as ava11,able ;\.n 48 separate buildings 

has been vacant fot' an average of about foUl" years, and 9SA ofricial,s 

cannot find tenants for the spaoe. ~o other f~~tQrs that make 

tb(! figure unreliable arlil the absence of ti~pporj; fol" 2.5 million 

square feet of vacant sBaoe that was l"emoVed from the sy~tem by 

one region; and a deoision by management not. to l:'eport 8.5 million 
" additional square feet of vacant apaoe that had been adm1nistt'atively 

determined to be unmarketable. 
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The inability of GSApersqnnel to accurately \.Ipdate the PBS/IS 

in a <timelY manner r'esults~ in part~ from the disproportionate amount 

of time they m\.ls·~ spend on f;l.ll1ng requeststh~t al:'e both geogl:'aphi­

cally l:'estl:';!'ct;1.ve l;l.nd fol:' l:l.mited time periods (five yeara or less), 

Vacant Space Reported in dSA's Fisoal Year 1981 Budget cannot 
Be Verified 

The fiscal year 1980 space f.'1gure of 1~.6 mill:l.on square feet 

incl\.lded in GSA's fiscal year 1981 submission is questiQnable. In­

accuracies in the Public Building Service Information System (PBS/IS) 

result from reporting space that is undesirable~ already committed, or 

scheduled for di5J,lOl;lal while eltclUding "unmarketable" space and failing 

to SUppOl:'t some space adJustments. The f;!,scal year 1980 l;Iubmission 

was develQPe~ by \.Ising the vacant space total reported in the PBS/IS 

on September 28. 1979 as a I;Itarting point. A sample of 10.7 million 

of the 12.5 million square feet of vacant space repol:'ted in the PBS/IS 

as of May 1. 1980. sho~led that (1) 7.8 million square feet was 

classi:(';led as available for occupancy and (2) 2.9 million squal:'e feet 

wa,s either committted to an agency or unQer aJ.tel:'ation. 

However. a review of the 7.8 million square feet disclosed that 

3.8 million of this amo\.lrtt was unavailable for a variety of reasons. 

Further ~ 2.3 of the remaining ~ million square feet was sur'ticiently 

undesirable that it 'had remained vacant for an avel:'age 01' about 1'0\.11" 

years. 

FUl:'ther anaylsis of available space nationwide disclosed that 

the space oommitted to an agency. under alteration. or scheduled 

for disposal was about 5.2 million squa~e teet as of November 1~80. 

() 
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Add~tionally~ 8.5 milliQn squal:'e feet of vaoant space was 

not repol:'ted because ~ t ,had been reclassifeq "urlmarketable" 

and removed f'l:'om the aotive space inventory. Further. aotions 

assooiated With removing 2.5 million squa~e feet of spaoe r~om 

the vaoant snace. inventory were not 1 d .. proper. y oCllmented. Eaoh 

of the above areas are diSCUssed in detail in the following 

,sections of th;!,s report. 

Inaccuracies in the Public Buildings Servioe Infol:'mation System 
Resulted in a Loss of $1.6 Milljon in Standard Level User Charges 
and a SUbst~ntial Overstatement of Available Vacant Spaoe 

Based on our sample~ the PBS/IS erroneously showeq 7.8 million 

square feet of GoVernment-owned and leased vacant space as available 

for occupancy when 3.8 ..• m.~,l~.ion ,square feet WtlS una.vailabl~. The 
• It-, 

reasons for Bpace being er~oneously reported are discussed in the 

following paragraphs, 

Delays in Entering Data into the PBS/IS - !n four 

regions (Appendix III) GSA lost almost $2 million in 

Stadard Level User Changes (SLUe) as a result of'delays 

in entering oocupancy data into the PBS/IS. The above 

amount was redUced, hOHever. by $37lJ.OOO throuS:h the 

issuance of corrected bills. Because of the expiration 

of oustomer agency funds the remaining $1.6 million oould 

not ~~~1reoove~ed. 
--''-''I:: 

In oommenting on this matter (Appendix VII, page 4) 

the Co~nissioner, PBS. expressed the view that since agencies 

being misbilled do not resUlt in any outlays to tne lessor 
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no taxpayer funds are being lost. Without commentipg 

on that argument. it is safe to say that when customer 

agencies, are not billed the Federal Buildings Fund does 

suffer a loss of rey~nue. 

Space Being Mtsclassified - In four regions (3. ~. 10 

and National Capital Reglon) a total of l.g million square 

feet of space was mi$.,<!lassified as available when it was 

'either Und~r alterations or committed. 
l • . .. . "\ . 

Terminated Leases Reported As Available - Even though" 

11 leases in six regions representing over 1~3.000 square 

feet of space had been cancelled or terminated for as 

much as <l~ months the space continued to be reported as 

vacant and availabl~. for occupancy. 

\\ 
Building Donated1\to Local Government But Not Removed 

From System - AlthOUgh\the Federal Building and Courthouse, 

Baltimore MarylJl.nd. \~as'\-donated to the City of Baltimore 
II 

in January 1979. the May 1, 1980 PBS/IS Vacant Space Report 

showed 263,020 square feet of space in this building as 
\. 

avaialab).e fo t' oqcupancy. . 
, I , 

presidential·Lib~a;y Reported As Available While Still 

Under Oonstruction - As of l>lay 1. 1980, the PBS/IS Vacant 

space Report sbowed 65 • .508 square feet available f,or occupancy 

in the G~rald R. Ford l1useum. Grand Rapids, Mlcbig3n, and 
~~\ 

tbe G,era14 R. Ford Libr~t'y. Ann Arbot', Mlchlgan. even though 

tbe two structures were still undei' c..~nstructlon and earmarked 

for specific purposes. 
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Fp~ the PBS/IS to be an eff~ctive management and budgetary tool, 
" 

chan~9~ tQ GSA's space +nventory must be entered on a tlmely basis. 
,r, .• ; .. ~". r~j' 

As '~"'result o,r l.naccurac1.es or the PBS/IS Vacant Space Report. it 

cannot be ef~ectivel:( used to Identify vacant space. In additlon. 

the failure of the GSA regional Offices to pr()perly classlfy vacant 

space. can mislead Oentral Office personnel who prepare the annual 

budget sUbmission to Oongress. 

Recommendations 

For the Oommlssioner. PBS: 

He recommend that procedures be initiated to ensure: 

1. ~he timely processing of changes to the PBS/IS to 
accurately reflect;t.he vacant space Inventory. 

2. 'The establishment of a followup procedure to en­
sure cbanges to the space inventory are entered accurately. 

No Established Plans for Utilizing or Disposlngof 2 ~3 11111ion 
Square Feet of Undesirable Government-owned and Leased Vacant Space 

GSA has no immediate plaits for utilizing or disposing of 2.3 

mll1ion square feet of vacant space conSisting of portlons of one 

leased building and 4" Governmept--:owned buildings located throughout 

the country (Appendix IV). The space has been vacant for an average 

of about four years. It appears that some of these buildings shOUld 

be classifed as. "unmat'ketable". The "unmarketable" category includes 

buildings that are in need of major repairs Or that should be 

demolished or excessed. Wbile Ilone of the buildings. in Regions 4 

and 8 are class1f'1ed as "unmarketable" the total vacant space in these 

regions for whicb GSA has no plans represents ,over 462.000 of the 

2.3 million square feet of space for whiCh GSA cannot 1'in4 tenants. 
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Examples of vacant space in buildings in several locations 

are presented as follows: 

Nart Building, st. Louis, No. - The vacant space in this 

Government-owned building has increased from 34.000 square 
. I ". ~~ l/ ':, 

feet i1) Malf 1980 to 39i.ood square feet in November 1980 due. 

for the most part. to Department of the Army personnel 

relocating. Other space in the building has also been under­

utilized. For example. only four people were located in one 

4.000 square foot area on the sixth floor. .Annual sav;l.ngs of 

$150 thousand can be realized by fUlly utilizing ava;l.lable 

space in the bu;!,ld:\.ng. At the present time GSA has taken no 

decisive action to either effectively use or dispose or this 

structure. 

Philip J. Philbin.Federal Building, Fitchburg, Mass. -

This Federal Bu:l.lding was designed to house five speoifio 

agencies and the primary tenant, U.S. Postal Servioe (USPS). 

in a total of almost 100,000 square feet. Presently there is 
1\1; ~~ ~, . 

over 47,000 square feet of vacant space in this building. 

Before oonstruction was oompleted the USPS informed GSA that 

its needs \~oulli be considerably less than ox<iginally planned. 

The Departmentl! of Defense (Recruiters) would not accept 1,330 
!, 

square feet b~pause their program favors store front • .first 
II 

.floor space. nSimilarly, the Selective Service and Department 

Of 1;.c.Oor no l<~nger needed 1,050 square feet of space they 0 

!I 
had requested!! in Fitohburg, Mass. GSA has spent $395,000 on 

I 

maintenance qt vacant space in this bllllding during 1980. 
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210 North Tucker, st. Louis~ No. - ApprOximately 4.400 

square feet of space in this leased building has been under­

utilized since October 1, 1977. because GSA and the U.S. Postal 

Service could not reach agreement with the lessor on the scope 

and cost of reqUired alterations. As a result. about $90,000 

has been spent on maintaining underutilized space. 

Laguna Niguel Federal Building, La&una Niguel, Calif. -

Currently. there is 252.211 square feet' of vacant space in 

this bu:Uding, which is located in a predom;l.riantly rural area 

about 50 miles from Los Angeles. The structure with more than 

900.000 square feet or space was acquired by GSA in 1974 through 

an exchange of property with Rockwell International Corporation. 

Studies by the Department of Housing and Urban Development ort 

housing and the Environmental Protection Agency on air quality 

have both ooncluded that this structure is a poor ohoioe as a 

Federal Building. With the present vacancy level the annual 

Gost to maintain the space in over $915.000. However. the 

Bureau of Census (the primary tenant) is oooupying over 444.000 

square feet on a temporary basis and will probably release the 

space by the end of fiscal year 1981. At that time the vaoanoy 

rate could be as bigb as 77 percent. 

Recommendation 

'" 

For the Co~issioner. PBS: 

\'Ie recommend that aotion be taken to avoid future 
losses on maintaining non-income producing property. 
Buildings with long term vacancies shOUld be evaluated 
with a goal of outleasing, disposal or,in the case of 
leased buildings, cancellation of leases. 
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Vacant Space 

I 

The absience or an aging and status r'.;lporting systf'lm. for spade 

in the "cOmfittedU' and "under a,lterations" categor~es someit~mes 
causes spall:! to go unassigned and unbilled. At the pl'esent time 

there are ffo system checks that will cause Space Nanagement 
• i' 

orficials I,bo be alerted when particular blOCkS or space have 
'/ 

remained frn the "committed," or "under alterations" cate!?;ories 

for exte~l~ed periods' of time. 

/, ~bO \\){-
Basfld on our sample> 5.2 million or the 7,5 m:l,llion vacant 

Ii 

square f!ret under GSA's control is either committed to an agencYl' 
,: 

under a~iterat10ns > or scheduled fo,r d~sposal. The time reqUired 

for pro~pectus approv~l of repair and alteration projects costing 

over $~60>000 coupled with time requ~red for the award and construction 

of alt~ration projects, results in space SOmetimes remaining vacant 

far T'· Ch::::W:::h::eB::::,::~:::::n.tan. D.C. _ The PBS/IS 
i~hOWS ove I' 35> 000 square fe:~t in this building as commi tt~d to 

~the Department of Justice s:Lnce 1977 but never actually ass:l,gned. 

!In fact, Justice has occuP/Sied the space since August 1978. The 
! ' 
$861 thousand in Standard ,Level User Charges lost as ai, result of 

this misclassification is discussed elsewhere in this report. 

201 Va.rich Street,New York, N.Y.- There is more thalJ 370.00i) 
f 

squal'e feet of vacant q.pace in this Government-owned building. 

A pr(:lspectus for major' renovations to this structure was sUQmitted 
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to Congress ~n March 1976~ and in July 1977. the prospectus was 

approved. However, GSA did not award a contract 1'01' the renovations 

until JanUary 1979. GSA now anticipates the renovations will be 

completed and the space occ~pied in 1981. Cost to maintain the 

vacant space was $200,000 in FY 80 alone • 

Forl'estal Building & Casimir Pulaski Building, Washington, 

D.C. - A combined total of almost lj90,OOO square reet -- ."\' ",. 

has been vacant and und'er alterations sinhe '~bout December 

1979. The tenant agencies (Department of Energy and Department 

of Derense) are in the process of relocating and exchangj,ng 

locations. GSA aniticipates that all alterations Will, be 

completed and all space occupied by December 1981. 

518 Market st. , Camden, NJ - As a result of poor lease 

administra tion'. a lease on a portion of space (9,100 square feet) 

in this buil,ding was extended several times while the space 

remained vacant. As a result $85,000 was wasted. 

Penn Park Building Falls Church, Va. and 

Herring Plaza BUilding Amarillo, Tex. - Insurricient plBrhning 

by GSA and a lack of adherence to firesafety reports have resulted 

in $215,000 being paid 1'01' vacant space in these two buildings. 

Federal BUilding, Hartford, ct. - S:I,nce November 1979. almOst 

66.000 square feet or space has remained vacant as a result of 

agency reluctance to occupy space that GSA has provided for them. 

11 
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In 1979 GSA altered the space specifically for the Internal 

Revenue Service at a cost of $1.2 million. 

B kl N Y - Vacant space in this building 35 Ryerson St., roo yn, •• 
~ 'l~~~,:~ 

has exceeded 100,OUO square feet since 1970 and the building is 

i ti The ope~ating costs for vacant space in steadily deter.ora ng. • 

thif; building during 1980 was over' $65,000. 

29th Street & 3rd Avenue,BrooklY~;, N.Y. - Vacant space 

has increased from 265,000 square feet in 1971 to over 500,000 

square feet in 1980. The building is approaching functional-

obsolescense. Operating costs incurred for vacant ~pa6e in 1980 

was over $185,000. 

While the complexitie.;:; associated with reassigning agencies 

can never be eliminated, we be11eve vacant space must be properly 

classified both to permit GSA to serve its customers effeotively 

and to ensure the collection of all rental income due from customer 

agencies. To achieve these objectives we believe that system 

checks should be included in the PBS/IS to age J'committed" and 

"Under a1teration,1 space in a manner that will alert GSA's Space 

~~anagement Officials as to the progress made on alterations and 

time elapsed before agencies move-in. Once the agencies move-in, 

the space assignment must be entered in the PBS/IS to provide for 

the collection. of standard Level User Charges. In our Central 

Office and National Capital Region Draft Report on this subject 

we recommended that program changes be made. to the PBS/IS that 

would result in the aging of space appearing in the "under 

alterat10ns ll and "committed ll categories. 
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In his reply to this draft, (Appendix VII) the Comm1ssioner, PBS, 

outlined proposed changes to the PBS/IS 1ncluding a report that 

will "red flag" certain vacant space requ1r1ng management attention. 

The system changes are expected to be operational in the Spring 

of Ig81. For this reason, we are not repeating our recommendation 

in this report but th11> area will be examined 1n our followup reVif,'lWo' • 

Buildings Olassified as "Unmarketable" Were Removed from Active 
Inventory Reports 

As of November 1979 the Office of Space Management had removed 

9·9 million square feet of f;pace from active space inventory records. 

This space if; located in 211 separate facilities throughout the 

countrY,.,and 8.5 million square feet is cUrrently vacant (Appendix V). 

In a responf;e to our draft report (Appendix VII) the Commissioner 
• ,- J PBS 

stated that the estab1if;hment of the unmarketable category led to 

only about 3.4 million square feet of spaCe be1ng removed from the 

active space inventory. He pointed out that the remaining spaces 

in this category were discovered to have been erroneously IIdropped ll 

from all GSA responf;1bility coding over the preVious several years 

because some regions had misunderstood the procedures for releaSing 

propert1es that were to be removed from the aotive inventol'Y. \'/hile 

tentat1ve plans were made to dispose, renovate or demolish some of 

these buildings no final decisions have been made and no actions 

have been taken since the establishment of th1s new P~S/IS category 

identif1ed as "unmarketable". PBS defines "unmarketable" space as: 

13 
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1. facilities or portions of facilities 'containing lpng tl'lrm 
va.cant space; 

2. buildings thaf·; have been removed from t.he Space Managl'lment 
Division's reDPonsibility; 

3. build1ngs thl1.t were declared excess but not accepted by the 
Federal Property Resource Serv1ce. 

As a resul1;"of !Sf/1ng placed in this new category ~ the vacant 

and occupied square footage in these buildings is not used in 

preparing the budget report to Congress. In reply to our draft 

report (Appendix VII) the Commissioner l PBS explained the failure 

to include this spa,~e in the budget as follows: 

liThe unmar:\tetllbll'l faci11ties were not included in our inventory 
totals shown on the R-2!10 precisely because they are not con­
sidered part of GSA's active space management inventory. They 
do not hous. people or goods~ exoept in a few locations where 
assignments already existed, and they do not represent space 
that we Wbuldoontemplate assigning to any Federa). act1v1ty 
except, per'haps, in an extreme emergency. These properties 
are Significant only in that they have remained under GSA's 
custody and control year after year." 

Des'pite th'~ abpve, the five fo1).ow1ng buildings were lil3.tl'lcl in 

the November 6, 1979 Unmarketable Buildings Report (R-172) and 1n 

the December 1979 Office of Space Management catalog that was dis­

tributed to ae;encies adveI'tis;!.ng vacant available, ,space. 

Building and Location 

New Bedford. Massachusetts 
building # fllA0651DB 

Scotia Depot 
scotia; Ne~ YOI'k 
building n NY0756SY 

14 
11, 

Vacant Available 
Square Feet 

100.000 

115,000 

I 
! 
i 
I 

I 
J, 

" 

* 

Building and Location 

Warehouse ti 3 
Dayton. Ohio 
bU11cling ti OH05l3DD 

Federal Center 
Fort Worth. Texas 
building ti TXOB06FW 

,eQeral Center 
Fort \V'orth. Texas 
bu11cl1ng # TXOB19FW 

Total 
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Vacant AVailable 
Square Feet 

152.000 

130.312 

123,B64 

621,176 

Had agenCies moved into these buildings they woUld have been 

removed from the Un a k t bl m rea e catl'lgory and placed 1n the active 
space inventory, 

The Unmarketable Bu11d1ngs Report is misJ,eading' 1~ that it 

does not show h h ow mUc space is vacant ang how muoh is oooUPied, 

The Unmarketable Bulldings Report datecl September 4. 19BO showed 46 
buildings with single or multi agency occupancy. However. 

a total Of 4.1 m11l10n squa;e feet buildings repl'esent1ng 
• 

square feet is vaoant. The report snows 11 buildings W1th 

ot: tne 46 

2.~ B mUl10n 

the 
Occupiable square feet reduced to zero. The report does not 1ndicate 
if these buildings had been demolished and open lancl exists or 

whether these bUildings do not contain OCcup1able square feet. 

~le agree with the Office of space I' ',anagement that a categor~ 
for Federally-owned b~\!ldings that are " "'\ 1n iieed Of major alterations, 

or that should be demol1'~,hed or excessed is useful. We cannot 
• 

however, agree that these bu11dings shOUld be removed from PBS's 
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active space inventory. Once remoVed from the active space in-

ventory they no longer receive appropriate management attention. 

( di VII) the Commi~sioner. In response to our draft report Appen x 

specific a. ctions planned or already taken to correct PBS. identified 

this problem: 

i ith the Office of Buildings - We have initiated diS~U~~tonst~ons (R&A) Division regarding 
Management. Repair an era d determination of avail-
review of unmarketable bUild~n~sR:A work or demolition. However. 
ability of R&A funds for nee e din resources, in~ost 
because of limited staRf;jA·n~Ua~~ ~~Upg~ade unmarketable buildings instances, tbe use of ~. . n 
will be a long-range solution. 

t l' Excess Real Property) are We will insure SF 118's (Repor 0 properties that have been - repared and SUbmitted to FPRS for 
~dent1fied for excessing. 

d th unmarketable total in the - We will also take steps to inclue ~r not as part of the 
R-240 report, but as a separate cat~~fi~1tion the space has 
active space inventorYlbec~u:~~u~~ not be con~1dered part of 
no assignment potentia Ean frort will be made to oomplete 
our aSSignable sPhaceR' 24~e~yy the start of FY 1982 the reVision of t e -

above i f properly implemented should The actions oited 

ort For this reason. eliminate the problems discussed in our rep • 

d ti but we will review this we are not repeating our recommen a ons 

area in our followup audit. 

Many 

to reduce reported vacant space by 

on unsupported estimates rather were based 
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In Maroh 1980, the Orf1ce or Space r~q@gement. PBS, Central 

Office initiated a nationwide program requ~ring eaoh re~ional 

Space Management DiviSion (SMD) to reooncile the vacant space report 

to reflect the actu.al vacant SPMe in their regions. The SMD 

in the NCR took qctions Which resulted in a SUbstantial reduotion 

"~of 'reported vacant space. However, the methods used to effect 

this reduction appear to be questionable. The SMD reduced reported 

vacant space in 49 build1ngs by a tot~l of 894,000 square reet 

by arb1trarily increasing the space assignments of agenc+es 

already oocupying SPace in the facilities. These adjUstments 

were based on tbe assumption that the reported vaoant space was 

actually assigned to agencies but not yet entered or incorrectly 
entered ~nto the PBS/IS. 

Another 372,000 square feet in 18 buildings was eUminabed by 

reClucing the total oooupiable square footage ~'eported 1n the PBS/IS. 

These adjUstments were baseCl on the theory that the total occupiable 

square reet in a racility was inflated when it was originally entered 
in the PBS/IS. 

PBS Specialists indicated that these 'adjustments were based on 

the.personal knOWledge of the stafr and Were not supported by survey 

repo r bs. It Was as sUtne<'! thl!. t any agenoy who d1l.lagreed With the ne\~' 
assignments would complain to PBS. 

Several of the agenCies that were affected by these changes as 

reflected in theil;' Standard Level User Charge (~LUC) bills, did not 

agree with the action taken by GSA. As in the case.of tbe Department 
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of Transportation (DOT) Who occupieq approximately 40,980 square , 

feet at the ACF Warehouse Riverdale. ~lary1and. During the "clean-up" 

a PBS Specialist arbitrarily decided that the 128,525 squar~ feet as 

reflected in the vacant space report was actual}.y additional space 

being occupied by DOT. As a result, the PBS Specialist assigned the 

128,525 square feet of apace to DOT ~hd charged the agency Sr..UC of 

$311,431 for the period October 1. 1919 to September 30, :1.980. The 

DOT protested this action. Because of the protest, the PBS Specialist 

traveled to the ACF Warehouse and researched the amount of space 

occupied by each agency. Based on the research, the PBS Specialist 

determined that the vacant space (128.525 sq. ft.) as reflected 

by the PBS/IS resulted from the following: 

Total occupiable square feet inflated 
when entered to the PBS/IS f) 

Space assigned to POT nnd not entered 
in the PBS/IS 

Total Vaoant per PBS/IS 

;:\ 

Square Feet 

16.555 

128,525 
l 

The PBS Speoialist reduced both the space assignment reoord 

for DOT, and the total oocupiable square feet o~ the ACF Warehouse 

by 111,970. 

The Assignment and Utilization of Spa.ce Handbook PBS P 1000.2A 

provides that the determination of SLUC to agencies is based in part 

h :\. n d to them It is therefore, upon measurement of t e space ass g e • 

extremely important that space assigned be computed accurately and 

uniformly, l\ 
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Ith equally impoI'tant that the total occupiable square reet 

of a bu1.lding be oomputed aoourately and uniformly before entering 
j\ I" r) ... 

the aSSignment in the "PBS/IS since any inflated pqrtion of total 

oooupiable square feet of a building will be reported as vaoant SpaCE: 
in the PBS/IS. 

All space actions must be ent~red into the PBS/IS accurately 

and on a timely basis tq prOPerly peflect the vacant space sit~ 

uation. At no time should a ci'al$h pJ:'ogr'am be neede~~,to update the 
PBS/IS. 

, A,ll adjustments to the PBS/IS rep;arding the amount Qf space as­

Signed to an agency and the total ocoupiable square 1'e~t of buildings, 

must be dOCUmented and kept onfJ.le. Such aotion has already been 

recommended to GSA in a sepaJ:'ate ~eport on this matter. 

Interagency Review of Space ReqUests 

To determine the validity of agencies' requests for space, 

we selected four of the largest requestors of expansion and r~place­

ment spaoe as of May 31, 1980, Theagenoies were selected from a 

study perfOrmed by PBS and the orfice of Management and Budget (OMB) 

whereby, all agenCies were asked to identify and prioritize 

their space needs. As a result of this studYI a backlog of 

approximately 10.3 ~illion square feet of expansion space was 

identified. Although the agenoies where not asked for the tYPe 

of expansion spaoe needed, it was assumed that all J:'equests 

would be for of rice spaoe. 
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The backlog of 10.3 m1l.l1on square feet of unsatisfied space 

requests resulted from a l:l,mltEld: b'.ldget 1n pr'ior' year's to acquire 

expansion space and the virtual absence of a contr'uction progr'am. 

In addition. PBS estimated that an additional 3 m:l.ll1on squar'e feet 

Would be ,requested during fiscal year 80 and 81. 

As a result of effor'ts by PBS to el:l,minate the backlog Qf expansion 

space requests. the Fiscal. Year' 81 budget .requested a total of $680.7 

million an increase of $106 million over the fiscal year' 1980 budget. 

The requested $106 million increase in budget authorization was to 

cover not only the cost for acquiring expansion space, but also the 

increase in costs as::;ociai;ed with space already in the inventory. 

\\ ( 
, ) 

Increase i"rr costs to acquire agency 
expansion space in fiscal year 1981 

Increase in costs associated ,.,i th agency 
expansion space acquired in fiscal year 1980 

Increase in costs a::;sociated with SPace 
currently in the inventory 

Total 

Square Feet 
To Be Acquired 

(millions) 

l3.3 

Costs 
(milli<)Os) 

$ 39.~ 

331~6 

" r\ 
Accordin~' to info~mation provided byJthe auditors from tlw 

par,ticipating agencies in this review all 137 requests for a total 

cif 3 million square feet of space appear to bEl valid (Appendi'x VI). 
" 

However, 'during our revie,~ we noted the following mo.tterl;! w~';l.ch 

have a significant impact on the ability of PBS to satisfy requests, 
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Terms of OccuEanc~ for BEace Reguested Too Short 
The lack of a long. term management plan coupled, w1th 

agencies' requests for short term occupancy prevents GSA from 
obtaining the most econorn:l.cal leases. 

This is demonstrated by the fact that in 75 of the l37 

cases reviewed agencies requested space for a term of 

OCCupancy of f:l.ve years Or' less. As a resUlt of such requests • 

8~,percent of all GSA leases awarded from 1977 through Apr;!'l 

1980 provided for a" term of oCCupancy of five years ·or less. 
,~, -' ::.t~, ., 

Generally, agencies request space for a short term 

because O~f uncer'tainty in agency programs and the possibll'1ty 

of budget restraints occuring before the term of a lease. 

However, approx1mately 60 percent of all GSA lease acqu1s1tions 

are sUcceeding leases, and Current GSA policy reqUires a market 

::;urvey and a new or updated appra:l.sal be performed prior to 

renewing Or obtaining a succeeding lease. As a result. most of 

the Realty Specialists' time is spent renewing or obtain:l.ng 

sUcc,eed:l.ng leases 1'or short term occupanc:l.es and little time 

:l.s proVided for acquiring new leased space to sat1sfy outstand:l.ng 

agency requests fol:' space, In add:l.t10n, the abil:l.ty of PBS to 

obta:l.n sUcceed:l.ng a!ld renewal leases is adversely affected by the 

expel:':l.ence level of lB months for Realty Spec1al:l.st.~ and an 

annual turnover rate of 30 percent. Fu,rther» ,:1,1.' GSA were able 

to acqU:l.re spaceD for an extended period unqer. a f:l,l"m lease, the 
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opportunity -for ~!,oquiring more desirable, and/or less costly 
'I 

space would incre!rse. 

\1 

Requests for spacl~ in Specific Locations Reduces GSA's Ability to 
be Responsive , 

Of the 137 a~ency requests for space reveiwed~ 89 
, 

were for space in '\r specific bu:l.lding; or in a parttcular 
'I locat:l.on with:l.n a ~ity. Generally. agencies requested the , 

space in a specif;tq! location to provide J:or the:l.r efficient 
,I 

performance in serv'ing the public and providipg desirable 
" 
" 

working conditions tor their employees. 

However. constrl,aints such as these lessen GSA's ability 
,'. 
" to economically sati~\,fY requests for space. There at'e only 

three methods availab'.~e for GSA to satisfy a request for space 
',' 

ip a specific 10catiOI,\ when there is no available Governrnent­
\ 

owned or leased vacantI space: 
1\ 

(1) 

( 2) 

(3) 

Recapture underut'\!.lized space from agencies in the 
vicinity of the r'iequested locat:l.on. 

,I 
I' 

Realign or reJ.oca~e other agencies in the vicinity 
or elsewhere 1n GS:p.-col1trolle'd space 

Acqu1re addit10nal \\leased space under a severly 
restricted so11cita't10n which stymies competition. 

.~ 

The possibility eXist~ of fragmenting agency opertions as 
" 

a resUlt of realigning and "relocating agenoies. Therefore, 
" 

agencies ~re reluctant to cdprdinate w:l.th GSA to 'realip,;n and 

relocate their opel'ations to'\proVide space for other agencies. 
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This is demonstrated by the 106.052 sqUare feet qf space 

acquired in the B:!.centennia1 Building. \vash1ngton. D. C. which 

remained vacant for approx:!.mately two years because of the 

follow1l?g: 

- agency appeals aga1pst the GSJ), occupancy p;tan 

- lac~ of agency cooperat10n 

-' agency delays :!.n plann:!.ng the. layout of 
office space:. 

The review of the B:!.centenn1~1 BUilding was inCluded iq a 

separate report to the Subcomm:!.ttee on February 19. 1980. 

The Federal Property Management Regulat:!.ons wh:!.ch out­

line agencies' responsib11it:l.es in Chapter 101, Subpart D. 

part 101-17.202 states; 

"It is the respons1bility of the agenoies to assist 
and cooperate with GSA in the ass:!.gnment and utili­
zation of space ••• It is the further respons:!.bil:l.ty 
of the agencies continuously to study and survey 
space occup:!.ed under ass:!.gnment by GSA and other 
space which is controlled by the agenc:l.es. to :l.n­
sure eff:l.Oient and economical space uti,11zation. It 
:l.S also the respons:l.bility of those agencies which 
control space to report to GSA any space wh:!.ch :!.s 
excess to their needs and wh:!.ch might be assigned 
to other agencies." 

Conclusion 

o 

GSA's abil:!.ty to satisfy outstanding agencieS' space requests 

:!.s h:!.ndered by requests wh:l.ch offer shot't term comm:l.tments and 

are geographically restrict:l-ve. PBS offiO;';als are aware of these 

difficulties and predict that their ability to satisfy space requests 

will. become even more difficult in the future.' The followj.ng :!.s 
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an excerpt from their reply to our Central Office and National 

Capital Region draft report. 

"During the past f;l.ve years, GSA's backlog of space reqllests 
has grown enormously, and our ability to cop~ wit.h this back-
log has diminished. Despite efforts to stem the growth of the 
Government during this period, GSA's inventory of assigned space 
bas grown from 211.5 million square feet in 1976 to 215.8 million 
square feet at present. 

Staffing levels to meet this expanding worklo~d have remained 
virtually constant while at the same time our operation hal3 be­
come increasingly complex due to additional constraints imposed 
by statute, exec~tive order, etc. 

As a consequence, activities not directly related to 
satisfying space needs, such as inspection and utilization 
surveys, and review of unmarketable space, have had to take 
a backseat to the region's basic mission. Staffing pro­
jections developed by our regional offices for th~ PBS 
Management Planning System 'indicate that almost one man-year 
per region would be required to maintain an err~ctive inspection 
and survey program. 'l'he alloc.ation of personnel resoUrces for 
space management programs through FY 1983 has been determined 
by the PBS Planning Branch and no additional resources will 
be available to accomplish these tasks." 
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APPENDIXES 

APPENDIX I 

ANAYLSIS OF VACANT SPACE BY REGION 
AS OF MAY 1, 1980 

Government-owned Leased 
No. of Buildings Total No. or Buildings 

10,000 Sq. Ft. Sq. Ft. 5,000 Sq. Ft. 
or More Vacant Vacant or More Vacant 

10 345,039 4 .. 
21 1,585,420 3 
14 714,809 4 
20 578,156 14 

23 836,632 4 

15 701,054 1 

18 1,092,899 4 
12 545,685 2 
26 1,480,647 7 

9 305,464 2 
21 1,064,176 ~ 

189 9,249,981 77 

,I 
/ 

} A.1p!'t~/( 
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Total 
Sq. Ft. 
~-

32,476 

26,359 

41,420 

~64,964 

66,317 

5,817 

56,850 

30,036 

82,210 

18,955 

847,391 

1,472,795 
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APPENDIX II 

ANAYLSIS OF SPACE REQUESTS 

No. of Requests 
5,000 Sq. Ft. Total Sq. Ft. 

Agency or more Requested 

Department of Health 
and Human Serv;l..ces 57 1.449,066. 

Department of Agriculture 37 762,902 

TreasurY Department 26 454,199 

Department of Justice .l:1 416 1 814 

Total 137 - 3.082,981 
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CONTINUING REVIE\~ OF BUILDINGS WITH 
REPORTED VACANT SPACE 

APPENDIX III 

Following 11> a list of buildings with vacant space previously 

identified by PBS. These buildings were specifically excluded from 

this reView. Several have been inclUded in prior or ongOing audit 

reviews. The remainder will be considered ·in planning future aUdits. 

Region 

2 

3 

5 

7 

8 

NOR 

Location of 
Vacant Space 

1 Lefrak City Plaza 

ll'ederalBuilding & COllt'thf.\use 
Hato Ray, Puerto Rico 

3907 N. Broad 
Philadelphia. PA 

Ma~tinsbul'g. W.VA 

Huntington. W.vA 

16th Avenue and U.S. Highway 2 
Ashland. WI 

ShrevepOrt. LA 

600 Cent~a~ Plaza 
Great Falls. MT 

1025 15th Street 
Denver. 00 

Dooge Oenter 
1010 Wisoonsin Avenue 
Washington, D.O. 

25 B Street.N.W. 

Hamilton Building 
1375 K. Street N.W. 

621 N. Payne st. 
AleXandria. VA 

27 

Square Feet 

21.477 

4.025 

61.748 

45.500 

3.040 

17,900 

4,174 

21,100 

14.153 

28 1 380 
326.101 
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APPENDIX IV 
APPENDIX V 

Gd~;::~, 
LATE ENTRIES,IN PBS/~S 
RESULTING IN LOST SL £ Nu/<lBE~ OF BUILDINGS AND TYPE OF VACANT SPACE HAVING 

NO PLANS FOR UTILIZATION OR DISPOSAL 
Squilre;Footage Occupancy Un:t>1l1ed SLUC 

Building Region ~thousands) Month (thousands) .' 
AS OF OCTOBER. 1980 

No. of \\ 
" 

Warehouse 1022 3 95·5 lO/79 $139.1I 
Reg:l,ons BUlld:l,ngs Office storage Special ~ 

Operations 3 10.7 10/79 85.2 1 4 4,061 75,660 13,969 93,7'10 
3QO Wacker 5 8·7 8/79 90.2 2 9 28.672 282,9111 20,561 332,147 
Administration 8 26.0 10179 91.0 3 3 26,118 3,050 12,702 1I1,870 
Federal Center #25 8 25.0 6/80' 1I5.0 4 8 69,537 142,349 12,026 223,912 
Chester Arthur NOR 35·6 8/78 861.'0 5 1 242 3,725 6,569 10,?,37 
Federal Triangle NCR 16.9 9176 1I70.0 6 2 360,892 22,411 12,487 395;790 
Weather Bureau NCR 211.1 10/79 ,99.0 7 5 30,694 74,129 1,222 106,045 
Two Sy1ine Place NCR 11.9 11/79 411.0 8 4 -0- 238,325 .... 0 ... 238,325 
Transpo:l,nt NCR ~ 10179 27.0 9 10 2aS,435 429,6ao 7,610 722,725 
Total 260.6 $1. 952 

~r 10 2 2,170 150,634 4,485 157,289 

NCR ± -0- -Q- -0- -0-

Total 48 607 • 821 1,422,898 91,631 ~322,350 

c:.' 
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APPENDIX VI 

NUMBER OF BULDINGS AND TYPE OF SPACE " 
AS "UNMARKETABLE" 

CLASSIFIED 

AS OF SEPTEMBER 4! ,1980 

No. of 
Regions Bulldin~ Office Storage Special Total -----. 

1 3 ~o- 806.271 -0- 806.271 
2 79 11.538 3.746,118 14. /1;21 3,772.07·7 
3 63 3,270 253.320 4,265 260.855 
4 -0- -0- -0- -0- -o~ 

5 33 51.807 3.545,689 6.952 3.604,448 
6 4 -0- 9.010 3.844 12,854 
7 6 -0- 961,358 -0- 961,358 
8 -0 .. ...0 ... -0- -0 ... -0-
9 J.8 55»31,7 336,821 28,794 420,932 

10 1 .,.0- 1l.895 -0- 11.895 
NCR -! 1~1340 16 1190 33 1 380 62 1 910 
Total. 211 135.272 9.686.672 91,656 9.913,600 """':':'"" --..,.~ 

-----------------~----------------------~----------------~-----~--------~----------------------.---------------------~c~ 
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APPEND!X VIII/ 

EXCERPTS FROM THE MARCH 13, 1981 RESPONSE 
BY THE COMMISSIONER, PBS i TO OUR DRAl1'T REPORT 

.ON SIGijIFICANT IMPROVEMENTS NEED 
TO BE ~IADE IN ADMINISTERING 

GSA CONTROLLED SPACE, CENTRAL 
OFFICE AND NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION 

RecommendationS for the Cornm1ss10ne~, PBS: 

1. Establish a review PrOcest'! to evaluate each buildiXlg .on a 
case-by-case 'basis to detepmine whether it shOUld be schedUled for 
disposal. 

2. Take action to transfer-all bUidings recommended for diS­
posal to the Federal Property Resources Service (FPRS). 

3. Those buildings not transferred to FPRS should be immediately 
reolassified and returned to the active space inventory unde~ the 
category "to be phased outlt 0):1 "unmarketable." 

Response: 
" 

During the past several years. PBS has made It co~icerted effort to 
reduoe its vacant spaoe ei thaI' by asSignment, to ~tederal agencies 01;' 
QY deolaring it exoeBS and dispOsing of it throus,h established dis­
posal prooedures. Our primary CQl:'lcern haa been qind W1ll continue 
to be vacallt spaoe whioh has a$sigl1l11ent potentia~,. 

OJ 

The unmarketable oategory oi' vaoant space \~as established for the 
purpose of isolating from the "actiVe" :1.nventory those facilities~ 
primal;'ily obsolete warehouse Quildings that oould not. ror one or 
more reasons, be used, but whibh COUld not be disposed or or de­
molished. Lack of suoh a cate$ory had produced a dit'!torted picture 
of our vacant Space posture, and made lt diffioult for both the 
regions and Oentral Office to establish p~eoisely what amount of 
truly "Vacant available" space GSA had, thereby, making it diffiCUlt 
to match agenoy reqUirements With available GOvernment-owned Vacant 
space. 

pursuant to a series of instructional memoranda issued in the spring 
and summer of 1979. the central Off1oe. as of Deoember 1979. ident:1.fied 
approximately 9.6 mill1or, square feet of spaoe that met the defin1tion 
for nonut'!eable vacant space, lncluded in this total were apprOXimately 
5.7 million square feet of space whioh were discoVered to have been 
e~roneously "dropped" from all GSA rasponsibility coding over the 
previous several years becaUse some regions had misunderstood the 
procedure for releasing properties that Were to be disposed of from 
the active inVentory. (A responsibility code is a numerical designation 
for PBS elements which have operational responsibility for each OSA­
controlled ptloperty J e. g •• Responsiblli ty Code 1 1nd:!.cat.es Space Manage-
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ment R~sponsil;!ility, Code 2, Buildings Management Operations, etc., 
Code 7. which denotes unmarketable buildings p~ecludes further as­
signments being entered into the PBS/Information System (PBS/IS).) 
Thus, the establishment of the unmarltetElble category led to the return 
to PBS responsibility (Code 7) of several facilities that had, in ef­
fect, been in "limbo," with respect to the space management inventory. 

In essence, the activation of Code 7 led to only about 3.~ milli~n 
square feet of space being removed from the active vacant space 
inventory. 

The unmarketable facilites were not included in our inventory totals 
shown on the R-2~0 precisely because they are not considered part of 
GSA's active space management inventory. They do not house people or 
goods, except in El few looations where assigrriuents already exist.ed, 
and they do not represent apace that we would contemplate assigning to 
any Federal Elr.tivity exoept, perhaps, in an extreme emergency. These 
properties are signifioant only in that they have remained under GSA's 
custody ~nd oontrol year after year. 

A primary reason that establishment of an unmarketable category has 
been neceSSary is that, under FPRS prooedures, that ~ervioe will aocept 
SF l18's, Report of Excess ReEll Property, only if the faoility hEla 
potential for disposal. However, most of the facilities in question 
ar'e located within a warehouse complex, which generally pr,ecludes 
access to the buildings by non-Government activities, or they are of 
such oondition that thei~ occupanoy is deemed unsafe_ ThUS, FPRS will 
not accept suoh properties, and PBS must retain reSPonsibility ror them. 

We agree with your oonoern that, if not watched, the oategory could 
beoome a "dumping ground," however, in ;1.nstituting this categorY. 
controls were established for su~VeYing,estimating oosts, funding, 
and soheduling of oorrective action to efrect the buildings' as~ 
signment or disposal. The initial group of facilities identifed fOJ;' 
the category were carefully soreened by the regiona~ orfic~s. and 
additions and/or deletions ~equired the approval Dr bentra~ Office. 

Puring the past year, no Eldditional prope~ties have been added to the 
listing Of unmarketable, although almost eVery region has identified 
additional candioates for inclusion. The reason for the moratorium on 
additions to the list wa~ twofold: First l while the initial group of 
properties was clearly urtmElrketable - they .had been in the GSA vacant 
space inventory for year~ - it was determined that furthe~ scrutiny of 
the facilities wOUld be necessary after a period of time in orde~ to 
assure ourselves that ci~cumstances had not chElnged which might affect 
the property's status. Second, it was our intention to develop more 
precise procedures ror determining unmarketability before al~owing 
additiOnal prOperties into the category. 
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With respect to the 11 buildings identified in the study as having 
the oocupiable square feet reduced to 0, these fac11ities should not 
have been olassified ,~s unmarketable. The three listed in Edi,son, 
New Jersey, for example, conSisted of a reSidence, garage and/ometer 
hOUse of which the fi~st two have'been demolished and the latter 
oontains no occupiable squar~, footage by definition. 

More attention would have been devoted to the unmarketable spaoe und 
improvements made in the system had we not been foroed to deal with 
more critical matters relating to GSA's baaic program of pr6vid:1.ng' 
space to agenc1es. Du'ring the past five yeal's. GSA's backlog of space 
requests has grown enormously, and ou~ ability to cope with this , 
baoklog has diminiShed. Desp:1.te efforts to stem the growth of the 
Government during this period, GsA's invento~y of aSSigned spac~ 
has g~own from 211.5 million squa~e feet in 1976 to 215.8 million 
square feet at pt·esent. While this represents only a 2 percent 
increase in the total inVentory, our assigned offiCe space"'-spac~ 
where most employees are housed--has risen by 10 peroent f~om 
123.7 million to 135.7 million square feet at present. That is, 
we have prOVided 12 million squa~e feet of office space to house 
an additional 90,000 employees. This represents more than a 10 
percent increase ;l.n employees housed in GSA-oontrolled space whil"a 
the total oivilian worle force has ~eniained relatively stable. The 
growth experienaed during this period can be attributeQ primar;!.ly 
to new sooioeconomic and energy related programs which have been 
cong~essiona.lly mandatecl or direoted by the Administration, Starring 
levels to meet this expanding worltload have remained virtually 
constar\t While at the sam.e time our operation has become increasingly 
complex due to additional oonst~aints imposed by statute J exeoutive 
order, etc. ·Also, Administrator Freeman's delegation of full 
operational authority to our regional off1ces in July 1979 allowed 
the regions, and not Central Office, to estal;!lish worlcloadpriorit1ea. 

;:::: 
As El consequence, aativities not direotly re~ated to satisfying space 
needs, such as inspeotion and utilization surveys, and review of un­
marketable space, have hEld to talte a backseat to the region's .baaio . 
miSSion. starring proJe~tions developecl by our regional offioes for 
the PBS Management Planning System inclice.te that almost one man-year 
per region would be required to maintain. an effeotive inspection and 
survey program. The nllocation of personnel resou~ces for spaoe 
management programs through FY 1983 has been determined by the PBS 
Planning B~anch and no additional resources will ~e available to 
aCCOmplish thes& tasks. 

Al though we have limited resouroes to devote to unmal'ketable space, we 
do intend to make every effort to improve the system within the frame­
worle of the Inspeotor General's suggestions. 

Specific actions we will. take. or have taken, are as follows: 
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- We have initiated discussions with the Office of BUildj.ngs 
~lanagement, Repair and Alterations (R&A) Division regarding re­
view of unmarketable building and determination of availliibility 
of R&A funds for needed R&A work or demolition. However" because 
of limited staffing and funding resources, in most instances, the 
use of R&A funds to upgrade unmarketable buildings will :be a long­
range solution. 

- We will insure SF 118' s are prepared and ~.ubmi tted to FPRS for. 
properties that have been identified for exce~sing. 

- We will also take steps to include the unmarketable #otal in the 
R-240 report, but as a separate category, hot as part, (If tbe active 
space inventory because, by definition, the space bas no assignment 
potential and sbould not be considet"ed paI"t of OUr ass:ignabl,e space. 
Every effot"t will be made to complete the revision of .the R':'240 by 
the start Of FY 1982. 

Finally, there was no intention to avoic;l reporting va9ant space'to 
Congress but only to clearly define what is vacant av~iilable and 
what is" not. The unmarketable facilities have always,! been reported by 
Buildings Management as facil! ties for Which GSA has l;:!pera tion, repair 
and pif;btection responsibilities; only the Space Management responsibility 
code/:ias been changed from Code 1 (active) to Code 7,!(unmarketable). 

In ~~mma~y, while existing proceduA:s are not totall}: adequate to 
manage the vacant space program to the degree that WQuld be desirable 
if we had additional staff, it should be noted that USA has effect_ 
ively reduced vacant space over the long run. Furthi~r, we do not 
believe that it has shown that the establishment of ,the unmarketable 
category has in any way been harmful to GSA, the Fecj'eral Buildings 
Fund, or the taxpayeI". 

Recommendations foI" the CommiSSioner, PBS: 

We recommend that progI"am changes be made to the PBS/IS that will 
result in tbe following: 

1. an aging of space appearing in the "under alterations" and 
"committed" categories. 

2. to allow for space to be directly aSSigned to agencies without 
tbe space first appearing in the vacant space "available" category. 

II 
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Response: 

We t'ea11ze that additi al h k '. reports on c ec s are I"equired in our computerized 
i so that Central Office and the regions can more effectively 

mon tor the vacant sPace in our inventory. The problems caused b 
lack of systems checks will be alleViated, as discussed below. V~ile rhese problems result in agencies being misbilled, they do not result 
l~s~~y outlays to lessors; theI"efore, no taxpayers' funds are being 

A new repOI"t has been designed to "red flag" certain vacant space as 
rec9mmended in this draft repoI"t. Specifically, it identifies vacant 
space, age Of space since entering the sytem, age since last chan e 
greater than 2 percent, and shows activity within the space sincegit 0 

tehntered the Vacant category. This report will we believe establish 
e procedures as recommended. ' , 

bhe problem with tbe proceSSing of the data element "ASSignment/ 
T~iitted Code" (U527) :l,s within the pI"ogramming of the PBS/IS. 
f ~ problem causes an inco~venience for anyone wishing to use this 
f eaUre for c,ommi tt1ng space to, an agency until the space is ready 
or occupancy. Though a plock Of space can be committed to an a enc 

the inconvenience is created in converting the "commitment" to a~ y, 
assignment. The "commitment" must .f1rst be reduced to Zel?o s uare 
~;e~h!nd theria neW

h assignment must be created. To insul'lS th~ SUccess 
s opel' on, t ese two actions must be done on two sleparate up­

dates of PBS/IS on separate days. , Frequently the second i~ction is 
forgotten, causing the erroneous data. v r 

This pI"oblem will be corrected in Spring 1981, by enabl1nt a olock of 
space to go directly from "committed" to "aSSigned." :' , , , 
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Mr. BURTON. Do you support the response which came back from 
region 2 as comments on the auditors' abl~se? .Do you .think ~hat 
was really a beneficial response, or was It kInd of lIke saymg, 
"Why don't you ta~e a flying jump at the shuttle?" 

Mr. MARSCHALL. \1 looked at the preliminary audit report which 
the press received before anyone in GSA did. 

Mr. BURTON. I will tell you, you can't necessarily blame the 
auditors for that when they have received information before I 
have received it-especially that guy. .' 

Mr. MARSCHALL. Then at the request of the Administrator, at the 
direction of the Administrator, I caused this study to be made by 
Mr. Steele. ' 

I read the auditor's effort, as I say, and I think his reply was 
worthy of the aUditing. I saw many things in the audit. that were 
surmise and speculation, in nly opinion. I think he answered them 
as best he could, given the circumstances. 'i 

Mr. BURTON. How about the tone of the response? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Sir? 
Mr. BURTON. The tone of the response. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. The tone of the response? 
Mr. BURTON. In other words, he responded to things point by 

point, disproving them, denying them, showing the wrongness of an 
assumption.. . . 

Mr. MARSCHALL. I think that was why the thIng was so volumI­
nous, I think Mr. Steele in his thoroughness included a great deal 
of ba\~kup material in those reports. . 

Mr, WALKER. Including the poem? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Sir? 
Mr. WALKER. Including the poem? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. I guess that was poetic license, Mr. Walker. 
Mr. WALKER. Superfluous poetic lic€Jllse, to say the least. 
Mr. BURTON. I have a theory that I said before when I don't 

know how thick the audience is, but it is like wh~n Langhorne 
Bond used to come in here with graphs and charts and slides, we 
knew we were in for a snow job. Because a lot of questions required 
yes or no or an explanation, and the bigger the response, he would 
figure, "Let's give him everything. ~obody is even goin&, to l~ok 
through it/' That is the gut reactIOn I have had dealIng WIth 
bureaucracies. You ask them a simple question, and they say, we 
will have that information for you. We know they figure.I am not 
going to stay awake all ni~h~ and read it. He is mistaken. He stays 
awake all night and reads It. 

When they start overwhelming you with v.olumes" to ~e that 
means they don't have very much on the merIts. But I can t fully 
comment on that yet. 

I have a 0 last question which I will hold until Mr. Walker is 
finished, because it sets the stage for the postlunch_hearing. 

Mr. WALKER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I am't!oncerned about 
the response to the region 2 report. You well may be right that 
there are areas of what the audito'rs did that you can question out 
of your professional expertise, and maybe it took that much 
volume; I don't know. What does concern me, though, is that when 
I put that together with what the auditors testified earlier today, 
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and that is the fact that rather than talking about doing something 
~bout what the audit found, you attacked the auditor. , 
;/ You know, it is the question I raised that if you don't like the 
message, you attack the messenger. What is being done? How did 
you respond to what was in the audit findings? There are some real 
questions raised by the audit findings. Why just prepare a two­
volume report? What 'is being done in response to the audit find­
ings? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. Further work on this particular audit has been 
te~porarily ha~ted. because of a continuing investigation by the 
OffIce of InvestIgatIOns' of the Inspector General's Office. We had 
set up a task force to address these issues, to see if there was 
culpability, and to see what recommendations we would make. We 
were waved off by the Inspector General because of the continuing 
investigation of another sort. ' 

Mr. WALKER. Are you saying that there is information within 
that audit that is now the subject of a criminal investigation? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. That is what I am told; yes, sir. 
Mr., "WALKER. And yet your two-volume report attacked the 

audit? ' , 
Mr. MARSCHALL. It didn't attack the whole audit; only some of 

the audit, Mr. Walker. 
Mr. WALKER. Well, as I say, that is the aspect of it that disturbs 

me in all of this. We have the auditors and we are paying the 
auditors to do a job to. tell you what is going wrong with some of 
the programs you have. You don't have time, I understand that. 
You don't have time. Your staff doesn't have time to find all the 
problems in what is going oh. You have other responsibilities. You 
have auditors there, and when they come in with a report, instead 
?f trying to.~:ome up with co~rections, it seems to me you spend an 
Imm~nse aI1/lOunt of time coming up with a huge volume of materi-
al trying td,: discredit the audit. . 

Mr. MARSCHALL. Mr. Walker, the circumstances of that audit, as 
I explained earlier, were in a more or less adversarial manner 
because of the way the information got out here. 

Mr. BURTON. Excuse me. May I just interject: One, auditors 
should be, if not adversarial, just coming with no purpose exc~pt to 
look .at the facts. To assume there was, all auditor who leaked 
something, it sho'Ys" that you view the auditors as your enemies 
when you shoul~ VIew them as your right arm. 

Mr. M~RSCHALL. As a matter of fa~t, I was going to continue and 
say. that In t~e bulk of the auqits, we ~av~ found great support for 
theIr concluslOna, and we have found In many cases, as Mr. Davia 
poillted out, savings to the Government. I applaud this. I have been 
talking about this one audit that caused a brouhaha at the time it 
came up because of a lot of emotion on both sides, .in both the 
auditors and the program people in region 2, and we thought that 
this particular deep study of what they had done was appropriate 
at the time.. ' 

Mr. WALKER. I think you understand that we don't particularly 
like the idea that the press has something that we don',t have. You 
know, it hurts a little bit to get it to the press before we know all 
the facts. Many of us in politics know the feeling well. That doesn't 
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necessarily mean that what. gets to the press should not have 
gotten to the press. 

In this particular instanc(~, I think there is plenty of evidence, 
including some of the evidence that has come from the subcommit­
tee this morning, which indi,cates the auditors have every reason to 
go to the press, if in fact they did-and I don't know that they 
did-but if they did, they might have every reason to go to the 
press because we have had a history of these audits getting buried 
in GSA. The one way you make sure that somebody pays a little 
attention is to have it an over the front page of the newspaper. 
There is going to be pl~nty of attention paid to it in a lot of 
different quarters, if that is the way in which you release ~~ report. 

So I think there may be some negligence. We also had some 
testimony here this mOlihing,with regard to the Nassif Building 
over in Southwest, the DOT, and on the leases there. Could you tell 
us a little bit about thos'e contracts and the kinds of costs that you 
heard talked about today? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. I couldn't tell you about the Nassif Building 
because it hasn't gotten. to the central office yet. I was told after I 
heard the testimony e~lrlier about the Nassif Building that there 
was a report given to the Regional Administrator. I have to beg off 
as far as knowledge of that particular case. 

I can tell you that, as a result of some of the work that the 
auditors have done, there have been significant savings in these 
adjustments to leases because of taxes and operating costs, and we 
welcome their participation. We think that it is an excellent idea. I 
doubt seriously that VlTe could afford to have them when the price is 
under $100,000, and I think this is the cut point that they would 
like to use because of the volume of work being consid~red. But 
they have made significant savings for us, and we welcome it. 

Mr. WALKER. The holder of the lease on 'that, I think, as testified 
to earlier today, is a Boston company; is that correct? 

Mr. MARSCHALL. ']i'hat is what I am told. 
Mr. WALJ{ER. Wa~i that contract originally negotiated during the 

time that Mr. Griffin was still running things down at GSA? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. r don't know, sir, but I will try to _ find out and 

get an answer for the record. ;';"\ ~ 
Mr. WALKER. What I am particularly interested in is whetheE-,or 

not there was any pressure on that particular· contract. If- /you 
could give us something for the record on that, I would certainly 
appreciate it. 

[The informatioln follows:] 
The original lease was awarded on April 11, 1968, to Nassif Associates, 407 6th 

Street, SW., Washin~.ton, D.C. The Administrator of GSA at that tim~~ was Mr. 
Lawson B. Knott, Jr." " 

At that time, Mr. R,obert Griffin was Assistant Admlp.istrator of GSA. 

Mr. WALKER. 1: have one final area, Mr. Chairman, anCl that is 
the situation in Puerto Rico. ' 

A brand new (!ourthouse down there has been empty for 5 years. 
Why has the cotlrthouse never been occupied? 

Mr. MARSCHA,'LL. It is partially occupied by some temporary ten­
ants nO\y, but~undamentally it is because the judges won't move. 

Mr. WALKERI So we built the new courthouse, and now the 
judges won't ))jlove into, the new courthouse. We have a building 

I 

I, 
p 

I 
I 
! 

t 
\ 

I 

f1 j 

I 
i 

I 
i 

Ji 
I 

I " 

I I ~. 

~I 
p! 
~! il 
i I 

I 
/

Ii 
I 
i 
I 

I 
:) 

I 
.1 
! 

'I 
.J 

I 
h 
! 
i 

j 
I 
'I 
i 
j .. , i 

I · 

83 

there .that they won't use so the Government is out the mone 
Why In the world would we spend $662,000 to renovate the oid 
courthouse to make them more comfortable after we built them th 
new one that they won't move into? ' e 

Mr. MARSCHALL. I find that difficult to answer. 

thMr·hBuRTON. C?uld ~he .other guy identify himself for the record 
e ot er guy WhISperIng In your ear? ' 
Mr. MARSCHALL. I didn't hear any whisper. 
Mr. BURTON. Are you with him? 
Mr. MARSCHALL, ~e is my deputy, Mr. Galuardi. 
Mr. BURTON. I thInk he was trying to tell you something 

it ~:~?MARSCHALL. I am sorry; I didn't hear it. May I ask him what 

Mr. BURTON'. We can have him sworn. 
Mr. GALUARDI. I was going to tell him something. 
Mr. BURTON. Do you need some help? 

I tt;.r·kMARSCHALL; I find it difficult to answer the question because 
~n we pr~bably had some promises at the time which were not 

fulfIlled. I thInk the judges have played a delaying g h 
!Mr· WALKE~. Doesn't GSA have plans to drop anothera:~ l:r~f 

mIllIon bucks In there to keep the judges happy? p 
th Mr. MAR~OHALL. Not unless they move. We do have the plans for 

e eXfanSI?n of the courthouse down there, but we certainl 
woulddn t go Into any expansion at all until such time as they havYe 
agree to move. . , 
th ~r. 'Y ALKER. 9an we get some sort of pledge from you here today 

.il bun ess the Judges agree to move into the new quarters there 
WI e no more money spent on their old quarters? ' 

Mr. MARS .. CHALL. Do you m~an turn off the electricity? 
Mr. WALKER. No. I am talkIng about improvements. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Improvements, yes, sir. 

ityWr. BURTON. Do you think he really meant turn off the electric-

!v1r. MARSCHALL. I didn't know what he meant. I am not tryin to 

bbe.la
d
, :smart

d 
aleck. I was wondering if he wants Us to close 1he 

,'\11 Ing an make them move. 
. Mr. BURTON. I d9n'.t know. I just really assu~ed that ever bod 
In the room, even If It was a 3-year-old child knew that he a'd { 
mean turn off the lights; he meant capital improvements 1 n 

M:r: WALKER. r mean anything that makes them mo~e ,comfort .. 
able If the old quarters supports their decision not to move Can 
we ge some sort of pledge that they are not going to get an 'more 
money, to make them more comfortable in that building? y 

Mr. MARSCHALL. You have my pledge, yes. ' . 
Mr. BURTON. If you send thell). the paper from region 9 I 'II 

make a move to admit it. . , WI 
Mr .. WtALtKhER. Are y~)Ugoing to try to take steps to force them to 

move In 0 e new bUIlding? 
Mr. MAR~C~ALL. We have, been trying to get them to move into 

the new buIl~mg for some tIme, Mr. Walker. I think that probabl 
they are hol?lng out for this expansion and whatnot, and they wirI 

~vtte to 'ftetshtlfy before ~he Publ~c Works and Transportation, Com-
fill ees 1 ey want thIS expanSIOn. ,:-:::r 

I) 

-



~~-~~~ .. - -~-- .-------.--- -.--,--~-- -----------

84 

Mr. WALKER. But isn't it true that if somebody doesn't.soon move 
into that building, we are going to have a r~al p~oblem In that the 
brand new building is falling apart at thIS POIJ?-t; the wal~s a~e 
rotting the air conditioner was never turned on; It has termItes In 
it· and' there is mold all over the place? And this is because the 
rr:ove was not made into that building. So it is not only costing us 
the money that we sp.ent on the ~ld qua~ters, but now we have the 
destruction of somethmg that we Just buIlt b!~nd n~w. .. 

Mr MARSCHALL. I am not personally famihar WIth the bUIldmg, 
Mr. Walker. I have not been to Puerto Rico,in. some time, but I am 
told that there are real problems in that bUIldIng, and I must agree 
with you that we need occupants. . 

Mr. WALKER. Thank you, Mr. ChaIrman. . 
Mr BURTON I have two comments: One, It was called to my 

attention that the OMB cannot overrule the Ad.mi,nistrator of q-SA 
on the utilization of space in empty Federal ~uIldings. Regulat~ons 
say it is set forth in the policy by the PresIdent of these UnIted 
States. . 't d b Mr. MARSCHALL. Yes, sir, but in a recent case 1 waS one, may e 
by persuasion or some other thing. . . 

Mr. BURTON. They don't have the authorIty to do It. 
lVIr. MARSCHALL. But an agency did appeal to OMB: 
Mr. BURTON. OMB does not have the legal authorIty to overrule 

GSA. That is the regulation; right? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. Yes, sir. ! 

Mr. BURTON. OK. You know politics are different. 
Mr. MARSCHALL. That is right. . 
Mr. BURTON. We are going to break f~r .lunch, but I woul~ lIke to 

ask Mr Marschall to stay a while and· JOIn another panel In a few 
minute~, after Mr. Berube ~as presented ~is testi~ony .on PBS. We 
will be starting out concernIng problems In DetrOIt, w~~ch. you ~ay 
or may not know of, so you might at least get famIlIarIzed WIth 
them. You are excused for the moment. 

We will be back at 1:30. 
[Whereupon, at 12:50 p.m. the subcommittee recessed, to recon-

vene at 1:30 p.m., the same day.], 

AFTERNOON SESSION 

Mr. BURTON. The subcOI;nmitt~e will re~onvene. ~here will ~e. a 
change of witnesses. Our fIrst WItnesses WIll be ASSIstant AdmInIS­
trators Mr. Paz and Mr. Fontaine. 

[Witnesses sworn.] . . _. 
Mr. BURTON. Could you briefly explain your duties, starting WIth 

Mr. Paz at GSA? Briefly explain what you do there, what your 
duties a~d responsibilities are. 

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM M. PAZ, ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR 
FOR HUMAN RESOURCES. AND ORGANIZATION, GENERAL 
SERVICES ADMINISTRATION, ACCOMPANIED BY RAYMOND A. 
FON'l'AINE, ASSISTANT ADMUj)STRATOR FOR PLANS, PRO· 
GRAMS, AND FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 
Mr. PAZ. I assumed the Office of the Assistant Adminstrator. for 

Human Resources and Organization ill: Ju~y 1979, at. the sa~e tIrpe 
that Doc Freeman came aboard. My Job IS to provIde polley, pro-
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gram development, and oversight throughout the agency relative to 
personnel, training, civil rights, audit report control, organization 
and management, general administration, occupational safety and 
health, and security. 

Mr. BURTON. You are like the personnel person? 
Mr . PAZ. A bit more than a personnel person. Although person-

nel is one of my functions, yes, correct. . 
Mr. BURTON. And things relating to personnel? 
Mr. PAZ. And things relating to personnel. 
Mr. BURTON. What other functions besides personnel or things 

relating to them do you have? . 
Mr. PAZ. Organization and management. 
Mr. BURTON. Of personnel, or something else? I mean, I am just 

trying to find out. In other words, the civil rights bill, I guess, deals 
with discrimination in employment, which relates to personnel. 
Occupational safety relates to personnel. In other words, are there 
other functions you have that do not relate to personnel? Even 
your organization relates to personnel. 

Mr. PAZ. Well, the organization and management function re­
lates to the studies and administrative controls of the organization 
of the agency. The delegations of authority, for example. 

Mr. BURTON. Time and motion, cost-effectiveness? 
Mr. PAZ. Yes. Also, the administration of the administrative 

services program, both at headquarters and in the field. By that, I 
am talking about such things as mail and files and duplicating 
service; the general administration that goes on within the agency. 

Mr. BUR'roN. So personnel and nuts-and-bolts operation. I am not 
trying to denigrate it. I am just trying to get it into some category. 
So, personnel things that affect the work force, whether it is work 
safety or civil rights; also the daily nuts-and-bolts operation? 

Mr. PAZ. The human aspect of the agency and the organizational 
environment where people are found. This is my business, if I may 
put it that way, Mr. Chairman. 

Mr. BURTON. Well) I thought you said something earlier about 
equipment and things. I follow you. You are on the table of organi­
zation and equipment; you are here, the admiral is here, and then 
there is a line and you are right under him? 

Mr. PAZ. Yes, I am one of those 20 Or so many people who report 
directly to the adm.inistrator. 

Mr. BURTON. But you are an equal above other equals, ar.e you 
not? I mean, you are one of the top people in the agency? 

Mr. PAZ. Yes, I am one of the top people in the agency. 
Mr. BURTON. Not one of the top 20; one of the top 1 or 2? 
Mr. PAZ. Well, there are 11 regional aci\ministrators, Mr. Chair-

man, that report to the Administrator. 11here are four Assistant 
Administrators, of which I am one, who r~~port to the Administra­
tor, and there are the Comm~ssioners who ~~lso report. 

Mr. BURTON. I get you. You are 1 of the 4~ 
Mr. Fontaine, would you explain your du lies and responsibilities? 
Mr. FONTAINE. Basically, Mr. Chairma :~, I am the top fiscal 

officer in the agency. My position is similar;\ to that of a controller. 
I have responsibility for budget, accountingj data processing, plan­
ning and an:alysis, and financial managemenl 

Mr. BURTbN. You were also one of the top ~\our? 
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Mr. FONTAINE. Yes, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. According to: the auditors' reports, in different in­

stances relating first to yOt~, Mr. Paz, you were responsible for 
overspending a million dollars on employees in the face of people 
giving you advice to the Gont:rary that that money was not there. Is 
that not correct? " 

Mr . PAZ. I am not sure th~lt the figure is correct, Mr. Chairman. 
If I may respond, I have a st~~tement for the record if I may submit 
it for the record. The reason~ I have done that for the record, Mr. 
Chairman, is because there:1 have been a ,great many allegations 
relative to that particular indident. 

Mr. BURTON. First of all, ~:ithout objection, the statement will be 
in the record and the explan~ltion will be made. 

[Mr. Paz' prepared stateme,nt follows:] 
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STATEM8NT FOR THE RECORD 
SUBMITTED BY 

W. M. PAZ, ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR FOR 
HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 

TO 

HEARtNG OF HOUSE SUBCOMMITTEF ON 
GOVERNMENT ACTIVITIES ANn TRANSPORTATION 

ON 

Al'RtL 13, 1.981, 

There have been a series o. f television accounts 11 . a eg~ng irregularities 
and improprieties in the operation of the General Services Administra-

tion's Office of Human Resources and Organization, The TV accounts 

were based upon GSA draft audit reports and interviows. 

First, let me sny that as,{;program manager I hold tn~'sel£ totally /lnd 

e~clusivel->:./reIPonsible and accountable [or the status of. my 
~ . . 

financial nf~1tment cludng FY 1980, {\Thile there were several 

factors which {rntered into my decision makinp. proces!; (and I will 

speak to them later), only I made those key managerial decisions 

that impacted on my allotment. 

,Ii 

Second. it shou1.d be clear to all that my allowance (operatinp, money) 

is one o£ several subaidiary al1.owances of: the nSA Administratt;Qfi 

and Staff Support Services (ASSS) appropriation. The ARSS 

appropriation, if defiCient, would have resulted in a Violation of 

the Anti"~eficiency Act. At the close of FY 1980 this appropriation 
had a surplus of $2M. 
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My allo~.,ance agency-wide Jar FY 1980 had 12 coml?onents. Eleven 

of these 12 components a~e suballowance~ which I provided to the 

11 Regional Administratot's to manage counterpart fUnctions in the 

field. The twelfth component is that suballowance used to' fund 

my central office dual functions, i.e" I agency-wide policy/ 

programming/oversight: ~ 'operationai suppor.S, to agency headquarters. 

This twelfth component totaled $15.0M for FY 1980 and ended with 

a deficit balance of $18.6K [or FY 1980 or 6/100th of 1% of my 

total budget. 

totaled $32.4H. 

'd 11 e (coverina, all 12 components) Hy agell.cy-wl. e a o\-1anc <> 

Hy direct account ended with a surplus of 

approximately $200K. 

The TV accounts focused exclusively on the twelfth component 

(suball~wance) of my total agencywwide budget. 

I referred earlier to some factors which entered into my decision 

makit'lg ptocess. resulting in the deficit balance in my central 

office suballowance. These factors al.'e~ the new initiatives 

the Administrato},:' levied upon my organization; the need for,rapid 

staff build~up during the latter part or FY 1979 and the first 

meet these new initiativesi chla aSSuranqcs quarter of FY 1980 to 

£rom th(~ Administtator that additional funding would be p1:ovided 

by repl·ogramming among tho several GSA app ropriati?11S upon receipt 

of Ituthority from the CongreiHI t() do so i und finally,' the 

"sortneH!l" of finnncial intornultiotl'llvoilnhl£' to m~ fot' decision 

making. 

(,;.' 
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These new initiatives were key to the Administrator's effort to 

aid in turning the agency around and had their f.ocus on a better 

trained" GSA worl~fO'l:ce i a' be tter GSA ays tem 0 f organization; a be tter 

system of management accountability through delegations of 

authority; and a better GSA program for dealing with discipline, 

grievances and EEO compliants - conditions which the Administrator 

discussed with several oversight Congressional committee hearings 

during his tenure, and emphasized in both his 1981 and 1982 Posture 

Statements. It should be noted that in his 100 roadmap items for 

the entire agency, which he submitted to the Congress as his plan 

for getting the agency well,.30 of such items were the responsibility 

of my organbation, 17 of which were required to be completed before 

the close of Fiscal Year 1980. Seventeen ~ completed before the 

close of FY 1980. 

Exclusive of fUnctions which were transferred to my Qrganization 

(e.g.; Seq.ut'ity, Occupational Safety and Health, Audit Reports 

Control, etc.) the rapid staff build-up to deal with these new 

Freeman initiatives occurred primarily :l.n"l!he Office of Employee 

Development and Training and in the Office of Civil Rights. 

The Freeman initiatives, plus the Civil Se:t;'vice Refo.t:'e Act \'lhich 

had legitimate claims to priority attention, demanded eipari,enced 

protesSionals to' bring talents to bear upon ngcmcy .. wide problems 

and programs with a minimum of training and orientation. 
() 
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The assurances by the Administratq~ that additional fUn9S would 

be made available dissolved when it became apparent to him in 

the January 19BO timeframe that reprop,rarnminr- of fu'pds would nOt 

be approved by the Congress. 

The "softness" of financial information was such that I obtained 

concurrence from the Administrator to have the Inspecto~ General 

audit the twelfth (central office) component of my allowance. 

This audit was initiated in May of 19BO and the follow-on actions 

by the auditors this fiscal year have resulted in the recent 

draft audit reports. 

As I stated earlier, I take full responsibility for the status 

of my allotment. I could have chosen not to respond to the new 

initiatives levied by the Administ~ator until after my allotment 

was supplemented as he assured me it would be. I chose instead to 

aggressively pursue his initiatives I which are still. needed nm'l 

as they were needed then, in order to assist his efforts in 

turning this agency a~ound. It should be noterl,hovlever, that 

this aggressive pursuit on my part was not done imprudently. 

When I was advised during the first quarter of FY 19BO that 

without supplementing my allowance I would be in a deficit ' 

pos ture, 1 unilate;:,ally .:is\lposed a hiring free~e on central 
':--

office on December lB, 1979. Exc~ptions to that free~e would 

o 
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I 
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be made only by me and would be approved only if they were in 

direct support of the Administrator's new initiatives. From 

December 1979 to July 19BO I lost a total of 23 people and hired 
;) 

10 people fo~ a net loss of 13 within my suballowance. From 

July 19BO to the end of FY 19BO I i,l)1posed a nationwide hiring 

freeze in my agency-wide allowance. For that period in 

central office I lost a total of Hi, people and hired four (4) 

people for a net loss of 12 people.' These figures do not include 

people paid from my reimbursable and revolving fund account. 

Toward the end of the third quarter of FY 19BO the Administrator 

came under the misimpression that I had \.,ithdrawn $lM from the 

regi9~s to cover the build-up in the central office. This he 

addressed in a March 24, 19BO, memorandum to me and requested 

that I conduct an investigation and report on action taken. 

I disqussed these issues with Fr~eman and advised him of the 

er~or in his memorandum and I indicated that I would take 

certain actions concurrently. (Relative to his $lM error, 

several regions subsequently ~oluntarily gave up surplus funds 

for reprogramming in the amount 'of $382K after the normal mid-year 

review which occurred in mid-April.) These actions among other 

things were discussed in a memorandum from me responding to his 

March 24 memorandum. They included: the previously mentioned 

request to have the IG audit my account, my placing Hmitations 

f 
,! 
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on travel and transportatio]=l, my !ii~tting up reimbl,lrsable details 

with other agencies to reduce salary costs. in areas not directly 

related, to the new initiatives, and extending my Decembel;' 1979 

freeze nationwide. During this whole l'edod I was, obvim.\sly, 

working closelY with the agency Comptroller, the Administrator, 

and Deputy Administrator in taking these co;rrective manageTJ1ent 

actions as sta\:ed in Mr. Fontaine's October 29, 1980, .letter. 

On that account i nO~,lJrther actions were required of me. on thb 

matter. 

There were two sepa~ate actions raised by the auditors as bein~ 

of questionable propriety. The issueoin both caseS has to do with 

alleged augmentation of direct fund:i.ng by me thrOl,lgh (a) use of 

parking receipts to offset pay raise adjustments, and (b) l,ISe of 

Working Capital Fund mopey to pay 13alaries of employees allegedJ.y 

assigned to organizations funded by dire.ct aPPl;'opriation. The 

alleg~tions are not COrrect. 
[) 

During FY 1980 i some $435K was coUectec;l in parking receipts from 

GSA employ.~~s,~tla..tionwide and was deposited in a special account 
d.-' >,. 

by Regional Finance Officers. Based on OMB guidance, the Administratot' 

supplemented my B;llotment with $375K to C?ffset the paYt'aise. The 

auditors questioned this usage.. On March 16, 1981, the OMB 

confirmed in writing theit' previous oral statement to the auditors 

that this supplement is correct and in accord with the OMB Directives 

on Parking and sound managementpractice'$. 

.,. 
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The auditors also questioned coverage under the Working Capital 

Fund of employees engaged in common services such as Word 
, 

Processing, Library Services, Graphics, and so on. GSA Legal 

Counsel has affirmed that such coverage is approprial!e, and 

the FY 1981 Congressional BUdget justification references 

these common-\.ISEl serv:i.ce!? specifically under the Working Capital 

Fund. 

To summarize: (1) My agency-wide allowance had a surplus 0 E 

approximately $200K at the end of FY 19.80 which was more than 

ample to cover the $.).8.6K deficit in my central office suballowance. 

(2) There was no Anti-Deficiency Act viol,ation: the ASSS 

appropriation, of which my allowance WaS one of several parts, 

had a surplus of $2M, (3) The augmentation of tny allowance 

by', the Administrator with part of the parking receipts WaS in 

accorqance with OMB. guidance. (4) The management of the Workin& 

Capital :F\md was ruled as legal by the Office of Genara1 Counset 

and tbe fUJ;lctj.ons in question were included in several congressional 

budget justifications. (5) I accomplished the Administrator's 

initiatives on schedule. 

Thank you for thb opportounity to address the subcoliunitJ;,ee. 
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Mr. PAZ, Mr. Chairman, first let me say very clearly at the 
outset that I hold myself exclusively and personally accountable for 
whatever acts that may have occurred withIn the budget area that 
I am responsible for. "Thile there are several factors that entered 
into the various decisionmaking processes that I went through, I . 
was the only manager that was responsible for those key manageri-
al decisions. Now, having said that, let me go on to say--

Mr. BURTON. Let me say that I do not know whatever else you 
may say, but that is the first time somebody has not passed the 
buck around./", 

Mr. PAZ. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Having said that, ret rolr say 
further that the appropriation under which my allowance comes is 
called the administrative staff services appropriation, and there 
are several allowances under that appropriation of which I own 
one. Let me say that if that appropriation had. become deficient at 
the end of the fiscal year, then there would have been a violation 
of the Anti-Deficiency Act. 

There was no such deficieD~y, Mr. Chairman. That appropriation 
ended with a $2 million surr;lus. Now, let me speak to this allow­
ance that is mine that I mel1~~ioned earlier. 

There are 12 components to that allowance; 11 of those compo­
nents I parcel out to the field, to the 11 Regional Administrators, 
for them to manage, to perform counterpart functions in the field. 
The 12th component is that component which I personally manage 
on a day to day basis within the central office to do the policy 
things and to do the operational things. It is this l?th component I 
am talking about, which totaled.$15 million. 

Mr. BURTON. $15 million? 
Mr. PAZ. $15 million for fiscal year 1980. That ended in a deficit ' 

balance of $18,600 for fiscal year 1980, or if you want to look at it 
another way, 0.06 of I percent of my total allowance. 

My agencyWide allowance, of which this 12th component is a 
part, has a total of $32.4 million. At the end of the fiscal year that 
total allowance had a surplus of approximately $200,000. OK, so if 
you look at one component, yes, I did go into a deficit. If we look at 
all 12 components, there was a surplus of $200,000. 

Mr. BURTON. So all of the $1 million was spent in the 12th 
category? 

Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, the sum of $1 million has come up 
several times, not only with you, sir. 

Mr. BURTON. I am just using the memo from Admiral Freeman. 
Mr. 'PAZ. I am glad you identify the source, because that memo­

randum was issued to me on March 24. I would like to bring you 
up to that point if I may, Mr. Chairman. 

I referred earlier to some factors which affected my decision 
which resulted in the deficit of that 12th component. OK. 

Mr. BURTON. If I can just review for a minute, I think there were 
some departmental hiring limitations as to personnel that were 
supposed to be imposed. 

Mr. PAZ. I am getting to that. 
Mr. BURTON. All rigHt. 
Mr. PAZ. I am going to describe how that occurred. There were 

four principal factors which led to and are part of that derision­
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making process. One is the new initiatives Doc Freeman saitl he 
wanted to levy upon my organization. ' 

Mr. BURTON. What? '\ 
Mr: PAZ. Th~ new initiatives. You yvill recall that in some of h~~ 

overSIght hearIngs and as part of hIS plan for the agency to get, 
well, he developed 100 roadmap items. He submitted these road-' 
map items to the Congress. Of those 100 items, 30 were min~i, 30 '" 
were within my organization. So, these are the new initiatl:ves. 
'F~e.n, .there was a need for rapid staff buildup to respond to these 
InItiatIVes. What must be kept in mind, Mr. Chairman, is that 'this 
organization that I head up was part of an existing organization 
called OAD. There was no new money and no new people to set u.p 
these organizations to deal with these new initiatives. ' 

Mr. BURTON. Did you raise that problem with the Administrator? 
Mr. PAZ. Oh, yes. 
Mr. BURTON. Why would he send you something saying you 

should not have done it? 
Mr. PAZ. If I may, sir, I am following-­
Mr. BURTON. OK. 
Mr. PAZ. I will get to that very specifically. 
lV~r. BURT?N. ~ have a tendency to do that. When questiorls pop 

up In my mInd, If I do not ask them I forget them. 
Mr. PAZ. Now, you ask, did I not raise this issue with the Admin­

istrator. Yes, I did. That is my third factor which entered into 
these decisionmaking processes, . and this is the assurance that the 
Administrator gave me-and not only me personally, ·but others, in 
the pr~sence of others, that he would a.ttempt to get reprograming 
authOrIty from the Congress in order to fund these new initiatives 
which he felt were important, were needed then and are still 
needed now. ,,' 

Finally, the last item, Mr. Chairman, was the unease I felt about 
ray new staff capability to analyze spending data. OK. All this 
happened in the first auarter of 1980. Now, when I looked at the 
data, my staff told me, "Look, you are getting real close to the 
brink," and this was in the first quarter. I had Some decisions to 
make, Mr. Chairman. Do I respond to the Administrator's initia­
tives, and they dea.lt with such things as a better trained GSA 
work force-we talked "about that this morning, the need for better 
trained contracting officers. "T e talked about a better system of 
organization. One of the initiatives I have, a better system of 
accountability, delegation of authority, a better system of. dealing 
with discipline. Those are the kinds of initiatives I had. 

It became very clear to me in December that I was in the danger 
area, I unilaterally initiated a freeze within headquarters; no 
hiring excepting when I say so, and only in those areas that are in 
support of the Administrator's initiatives. It became very clear in 
January--

Mr. BURTON. That is the only people you were hiring, to support 
the Administrator's initiatives? ;' 

Mr. PAZ. That is right. 
Mr. BURTON. Your exception, I mean, was a toothpick for a 

lumberyard. . 
Mr. PAZ. Well, no, thete could have been hiring in some other 

areas, and I put tho~e off. I put those off, too. I focused on training. 
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I focused on the items that the Civil Service Reform Act required. I 
focused on civil rights. It became obvious by Jf:lnUary that Doc 
Freeman just could not get reprograming authority, and just about ! 

that time I was also concerned. He came in and said, t'Bill, I hear 
you spent over a million dollars that you stripped from the region, 
and here is the letter that says so." 

This is the March 24, that specific letter you are referring to. Mr. 
Chairman, he was misinformed. 

Mr. BURTCN. I have to jump in. I am sorry. 
Mr. PAZ. OK. 
Mr. BURTON. My stream of consciousness is more important to 

me than your reading something. He gets in August a memo, gave 
it to you March 24? ..... 

Mr. PAZ. No, no. Time went by, OK, and during that first quar-
ter--

Mr. BURTON. You got a warning March 24, right? 
Mr . PAZ. Right. 
Mr. BURTON. Other people told you there is a question, right? 
Mr. PAZ. Yes. My staff members. 
Mr. BURTON. Wait a minute, let me finish because yours is 

written and mine is floating around here. This is in March. Now, 
you are supposed to reply to hini in 30 days. What was your reply 
to the Administrator concerning his memo? 

Mr. PAZ. All right. I first nv~t with him, and I told him that his 
$1 million figure was erroneous. Until today I still do not know 
where he got $1 million. He .has not indicated to me where he got 
that impression from. Obviously not from 'my knowledge nor from 
any other source within the headquarters, I have asked. 

Mr. BURTON. What did he say? 
Mr .. PAZ; Then he said, well, OK, "Then I made a mistake. 

However, I still want an investigation and I still want a report." I 
did report to him. 

Mr. BURTON. In writing? 
. Mr. PAZ. Oh, yes, sir. I reported to him in writing, and the report 

was made after my investigation. The first thing I said I wanted 
immediately was an audit of my account by the auditors, by Mr. 
Davia's people, because of my not being comfortable with the solid­
ity of the information given to me at that time. 

Now, you know, it must be made clear that we were a relatively 
new team, not quite sure of how the budget process operated 
within GSA, and at the same time going hellbent for leather, if you 
will, to help the Administrator institute these new initiatives. 

Mr. BURTON. Did you not raise that point with him when he gave 
you heck for hiring people to implement those initiatives? 
;~Mr. PAZ. Yes, sir. 

, M1'-. :aUR'l'ON. Did you say, "Admiral, I am doing this to imple-
ment your initiatives?" 

Mr. PAZ. Yes, I did. 
Mr. BURTON. What did he say to you? 
Mr. PAZ. He says, "Continue implementing those initiatives/' He 

has this in writing; he has this in speeches he has m,ade on the 
Hill, in staff meetings. 

Mr. BURTON. What did he say about not hiring any more people? 
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Mr. PAZ. His caution to me was, HTake management action so 
thlat your account, the 12th component of our account will be as 
so vent as possible," and I did take management action' 

Mr. BURTON. You took $400,000 from the parking fee~? 
Mr. PAZ. Yes. It ~as $375,000 from the parking fe~s that was 

ufs!Cedtby the Agepcy In acqprdance with OMB guidance to partially 
o Ise my pay raIse supplement. -

Mr. Bl!RTON. Did you think that is what he meant by manage­
ment actIOn? 

¥r. PAZ. No, sir, what he meant by management action was 
gUIdance to me to take certain kinds of action . 
. M~. BdURTON. Do you .not think that was one of the actions he had 
In mIn, take the parkIng fees? 

d'dMIr . PAZ. That was not my decision, Mr. Chairman to make nor 
1 recommend that action. " 
Mr. BURTON. Who did? 
Mr. PAZ. ;Ho~ever, l~t ;me say, if I may, that the action taken 

~n? I have
d 
In~luded thIS !n :my response to the Inspector General' 

IS InthaCtcor WIth OMB gUIdance. My colleague may want to expand 
on a. 
fi ~r. BUhTON. Well, OMB guidance prior to the fact or after the 
ac or w at? These funds were supposed to go into the general 

treasury, not be used as a.coverup for overspending 
M~. FONTAlNE. Mr. Chairman, the OMB bulletin dealin with 

parkllng stated that these: receipts would be used to offset pa gy raise 
supp ementals. 

Mr. BURTON. Pay raisle supplementals. 
Mr. ;FONTAINE. Last October's pay raise. 
Mr . .BURTON. Pay rai.se. 
Mr. FONTA:IN~. You, wouJd reduce your supplemental request to 

th~ Appr?pnatIOns.90mmlttee by the amount of the parking re~ 
celpts. It IS stated l'lght in the OMB bulletin. 

Mr. BURTON. S? .that was used to reduce the supplemental to 
COver up the $1 mllhon . 

¥r. !fONTAINE. His pay raise request was reduced by $375000 
wfhtlhch fl~ wh

l 
at we lestimated to be the parking receints at the ~tart 

o e ISca year., . , ' 
Mr. BURTON. SiD the parking fees were not relative at all to the 

new employees? .1 

Mr." FONTAIN~. ~o. They were not. This was to offset pay raises 

HonlYh' i;llind had p.<?thlng at all to do with new hires or anything else 
e a~ a pay (aISe that was mandated. . . 
Mr. BURTON I I am familiar with that. 
Mr. FONTi\lN~. I reduced his supplemental request by the 

am<?unt of r(aC~Ipts we were going to generate from employ' 'ees 
paYIng for p;;!rkmg. 

Mr. BURT()N. Where did you find the million? 
Mr. PAZ. ]v.Ir. Chairman, what million? . 
Mr. BUR'~ON. Wher~, did you find the money for these employees 

that you hlred~ that ne ,w~ote you a memorandum about and said 
they were not II?- ~ccord WIth practices, that in spite of constraints °t :personnel hIl'lng? and constraints I think is almost like re-

tShralnt--lforge,t the fIgure. Where did you find the money to hire 
e peop e to Implement initiatives? 

~!' __ ~ ____ ~ ____ ~'='=""=r==~ ______________________ ~ __________________________ ~~ _____________ ~~.~.~ __________________________ __ 
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Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, as I indicated earlier, within my total 
nationwide allowance I had a surplus. 

Mr. BURTON. Forget that. How many people did you hire to 
implement these initiatives that were .not .authorized, I guess, by 
the Appropriations Subcommittee? I am not interested in how 
much Joe Williams saved or how much somebody else saved or 
what you can account for. I am interested in knowing how $1 
million-. and tha.t is the only figure I got, and I got it from Doc 
Freeman in writing. You say he may be wrong, that is hearsay, 
although this is not a court of law. I want to know how many 
people did you put onboard to implement his initiatives, and how 
many of these people were put onboard that were not actually 
authorized by the appropriations process. 

Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, Ihw'le that figure here with me, and 
somehow I will get it for you in a minute, as soon as I get my 
records organized here. 

Mr. BURTON. While you are looking for that, I will ask Mr. 
Fontaine a question. The OMB circular, as 1 understand, covers 
only about 9 percent of the employees 'salary, the raise part. 

Mr. FON'l'AINE.· Correct. I forget what the exact percentage of 
that pay raise was, but it was somewhere in the neighborhood of 9 
percent. 

Mr. BURTON. So I thought as it came through it was everybody's 
pay rl;lise. So the $375,000 figure that was taken out of the parking 
fund covered pay raises for 9 percent of GSA employees in his 
department or all departments? 

Mr. FONTAINE. It was applied exclusively against the appropri­
ation that Mr. Paz' people were paid out of, since he was the 
program manager for the parking implementation in GSA. The pay 
~raise was a million dollars for his office. I reduced it by approxi­
mately $400,000 and only asked Congress for $600,000. 

Mr. BORTON. Was it a line item? Was it report language or just 
asked for $400,000 less? 

Mr. FONTAINE. The submission to OMB showed a line item reduc-
tion. ' 

Mr. BURTON. What did the Appropriations Committee say? 
Mr. FONTAINE. They appropriated the amount we requested. 
Mr. BuWroN. I mean, theJr have a line item, they have budget 

language or they just gave you the amount requested? 
Mr. FONTAIN'E. They gave us the amount requested by appropri-

ation. 
Mr. BURTON. With no direction? 
Mr. FONTAINE. No; sir. 
Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, I have those figures if you are interested 

in them, You will recall I said earlier that I imposed two fre'ezes, 
one in December and one in July. By the end of the fiscal yeat, by 
the end of the fiscal year I had a total loss by attrition-' - " 

Mr. BURTON. Excuse me, you forgot the question while you were 
looking up the answer. How III any people did you hire to institute 
the Administrator's initiatives? That is what I asked you. I did not 
ask youJor that. ' 

Mr. ~';PAZ. I have got a net gain of 14 persons. 
Mr. BURTON. No. How many people did you hire for the exclusive 

purpose of initiating 01' implementing his initiatives? 
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Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, I will submit that information to you for 
the record at a subsequent time. I do not have that information. 

[The information follows: Additional information contained in 
appendix 1.] 
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NAME GRADE 

FRANCIS BRAY 14 
.... ~ 4,. ...... ___ -.. _ "'" 

DONALD'HEFFERNAN 12 

LEONARD BLANDA 15 

ROBERT HIRAMA 12 
ANNETTE PACE 12 
ANNE ALEXANDER 13 
LINDA CIMINI 13 . . 

" I~~ RICHARD FRAS.ER· 13 
BERNARD ROBINSON 12 

ROBERT OPPENHEIMER 13 

l 

/ .J 

LISTING OF CENTRAL OFFICE FULL TIME PERMANENT EMPLOYEES 
HIRED FROM DIRECT FUNDS DURING THE PERIOD'18 DECtMBER 1979 

THROUGH "THE END OF FY -1980 

ORGANIZATION 

... EMPLOYMENT POLICY · I 

I 
I LABOR AND EMPLOYEE REu\T'IONS 

· I 
: SECURITY 

AUDITS REPORT CENTRAL OFFICE 
TRAINING OFFICE 

· TRAINING OFFICE 
TRAINING OFFICE 

TRAINING OFFICE 

TRAINING OFFICE 

CAREER MANAGEMENT 

(. 

o 

SUPPORTING FOR ROADMAP ITEM NUMBER: 

, H-8 - AGENCY-WIDE MANAGEMENT DEVELOPMENT SYSTEM 
H-16- EMPLOYEE MOBILITY PROGRAM 

t 

H-5 - PROCESS FOR REVIEWING NON-PROSECUTABLE CASES 
H-6 - EMPLOYEE GRlEVANCE PROCEDURE 

H-7 - INTERNAL INVESTIGATIONS EXCLUDED BY THE 
INSPECTOR GENERAL 

H-2 - AUDIT FOLLOW-UP SYSTEM AND ORGANIZAtION 
H-9 - PROJECT MANAGEMENT TRAINING 
H-13- STORE MANAGEMENT TRAINING 

. H-15- SUPERVI SORY DEVELOPMENT SYSTEM 

H-18- BUILDING MANAGEMENT TRAINING 

H-19- ACQUISITION AND WARRANTING TRAINING 
H-20- WAGEBOARD TRAINING PROGRAM 

H-8 MANAGEMENT DEVELOPMENT SYSTEM PLANS: 
H-13 CAREER MANA.GEM~NT .. ~Y,STE~ TO .• DEF IN~. NEEPEP 
H-l COMPETENCY LEVELS AND ASSURE ADEQUATE SUPPLY 
H-1 OF PROFESSIONALS' fN 'cRiT'IcAL SKiLL AREAs TO 
H-1 SUPPORT (ALL TRAINING ROADMAP ITEMS.) 
H-2 

o 

II -

(. 
r .• 

a 
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NAI'lE 

JOHN SULl.IVAN 

I1ILLIAM WENETA 

FRANCIS FUCCI 

THOMAS EDEN 
\}.: 

I 

" REGION OFFICE 

1 ~ BOSTON .' 
2 .. NEW YORK 

:3 .. PHILADELPHIA 

,I. 

~ 
l ! '/ 

11 
fI , 

OCCUPATI ONAl 
SAFETY AND 
HEALTH 

GRADE 

13 
11 

12 
12 

. , 

ORGAN I ZAT ION NUMBER: 

PERSONNEL OPERATIONS BOTH HIRED IN DIRECT SUPPOR'T OF. CIVIL SERVICE 
REFORM ACT IMPLEMENTATION ANn ROADMAPS H"27 
(PERFORMANCE ApPRAISAL) AND H .. 28 <t1ERIT PAY). 

PERSONNEL O~ERATIONS 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE 
PROGRAM AND BUDGET S~ECIALIS'TS HIRED TO TRAC'I{ 
OVERALL HRO BUDGET, AND AS$URE THAT RESOURCE 
REQU I REMENTS "TO' ,ACCOMPL.I SH ROADMAP I TEMS AND 
PROGRAM INITIATI'VES ARE"ADEQUATE. aUI Noi 
OVERSTATEDJ AN~ TO MONITOR P~OGRAM ACCOMP,LISHMENT. 

REGIONAL POSITrONS AFFECTED BY eH) HIRING FREEZE 
BETWEEN JULY AND SEPiE~1BER 1980 

.. ' , 

NUMBER OF POSIiIONS, GRADE AND TITLE 

'tlO IMPACT 

Q) 
el) 
Q) 

6S"'12/13 
GS-12 
GS",12 

NO H1PACT 

l l 

S.~FETY MNM6ER 
SAFETY SPECIALIST 
INDUSTRI'AL HYGiENIST 

I 
II 
1\ ,I 

11 
I I! 
II 

II 
11 

..... II Q 
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Mr. BURTON. You do not know how many people you hired for 
this program that got you into all this garbage? 

Mr. PAZ. I have some f~gures which I am willing to share with 
you. : 

Mr. BURTON. You are willing to give me apples when I am asking 
you for oranges. I mean, you are laying all of this on Doc Freeman. 

Mr. PAZ. No, sir. 
Mr. BURTON. His initiatives and his promise that he would at­

tempt to get reprograming authority, and in the face of I would 
say, cautionary instructions from your staff, and I believe other 
people, you just went blithely on your way until you found out, 
even when you got this from Freeman, that you were not going to . 
get the reprogram authority. Therefore, you put on a hiring freeze 
except for the initiatives, and that hiring freeze was only in your 
domain, the 12th of the 11, or were you freezing them out in the 
other 11 regions? 

Mr. PAZ. That did not occur until July. 
Mr. BURTON. So you did not raid the regions to cover up for 

paying these people that were not dir.ectly authorized by the com­
mittees? 

Mr. PAZ. They were frozen, yes, in JUly. 
Mr. BURTON. You raided them ,:of authorized slots so you could 

fill slots for these initiatives? 
Mr. PAZ. I' guess as the chairm~n you can say that, but-­
Mr. BURTON. I was trying to think of a different way to say it, 

but that is basically it. Somebody goes, an inspector or auditor or 
secretary out in the region. They cannot fill that because you have 
got a freeze on everything but your pet project here. 

We are going to get into how much these educational programa 
worked and how much the contracting offices learned and all these 
other things, the benefits, because I think they are worthwhile 
programs. 

Mr. PAZ. I share that view. 
Mr. BURTON. I am SU1'e that if Congress were made aware of 

them, they would authorize them and appropriate the money spe­
cifically for them. So, it is probably tough for the admiral to get 
reprograming authorization for something that was not-authorized. 

Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, the auditors themselves stated in their 
letter report that these functions initially were underfunded to 
begin with, and that is the difficulty that I face as program man­
ager, how to initiate, how to respond to these initiatives. Many of 
them required top level personnel with minimum training to im­
mediately be thrown into the breach; it was a situation which I 
thought I managed quite well. 

Mr. BURTON. What breach? Were we going to war? I mean, what 
was the breach that they were thrown into? 

Mr. PAZ. The breach was to turn the agency around, as the 
Administrator kept saying. 

Mr. BURTON. Well, I tell you, I do not know if it was 100 million 
or I do not know if it was a pfennig, and a pfennig is a hundredth 
of a mark, and a mark used to be worth 4 cents when I was in 
Austria, but this sure did not turn the agency around in a good 
direction. At least, that is what we heard this morning. 
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an~l~~i~~~~or do not know the number of employees you hired 

throughout the l:e~~n~t !~d t~h:te~he~ ~~~e hHop~fullyeftty slot~ 
some of the people who inspect paint. . ,ey were 

Now let d . . 

l~i~:ht~t ~~le:e~;~~!:~~~~~~cl:;:!hit ~~ c~~ti;a~e; y~~i~:; 
the ma,nagement was to follow his' advice g~~d fanagement, ~nd 
funds. Let us go do~n a~d see what these initiative~~e;~~ parkmg 

Mr. PAZ. Were I In hIS place and 'f I th ht . 
stripped the region of $1 million I Itoo W~~Yd onet o.f ~h people 
w~ he did, but I did not strip th~ r~gion' of $1 miHi~~ In e same 

r. BURTON. We do not know that We will kn h 
tell us how many people you hired 'and at whaf~a~a;; :~d~ ?O~ 
ili.;h!s~i~~~s,l~~dt~he~eg~~n ~lld b~heibl sl~ts dwere ~ot 'filled a~d 
[h::s?dthe regions of, if anything. C!n ~e 0 

go e~~~n:h:~i~iiia~ 
Mr. PAZ. Yes. 
Mr. BURTON. The'~iirst initiative. 

ap~r~dPt~Z~l?e~ral' management review reporting, and this was 
Mr. BURTON. To all what? 
~r. ~AZ. To all executives within the headquarters 

revi~~? URTON. SO you were responsible for a generai management 

~r. ~AZ. For Hmy part of that general management review 
r. URTON. ow much was your part of it? . 

Mr. PAZ. There are four Assistant Ad .. t t 
missioners-one-tenth if my arithmet· .mlnls rat ors and six Com-

Mr B R 0' IC IS correc . 
out Th~ ~ON. . ne-tenth. We do not know if any of them had to go 
ha~ing lott~n ~t~:~~ !b!~ ~i~~ole u~ answering quest!ons about 

Uk~\~~e-te~hs. So We had nine~e~h~~F:g::d~t ;~dI~~l~~~lJ 
that WhnaOtV'f . °Y"t' mt·anYNPeople were hired and thei~ salaries to do . . IS Inl Ia Ive o. 2? 
de~l~ ~~Z't R~gional review s;ystem. This was a system that we 
fashio~ and °th~S~[:ff trat regIOns were visited in a coordinated 
the reviews by h d ll~e Was properly devoted by the regions to 
insuring that __ ea q~ar ers program people. It was a system for 

MM.r. pBURTON. D~d you have to develop this system? 
r. AZ. Yes, SIr. 

~~: :A~Rw~h ~eye~ had .the system b~fore to visit a region? 
been plag~ed in' th~Sp~sf~ l~~~ii~f' C~alrma~. Th~ ,regions. have 

~ft~;~ah.rltringcOtml pone~ts, ~anYf of th!~~E~~~~dl~a~~aoa~d~~~~ 
M B . 1e regIOn one a ter another.' , 

r. URTON. Sth' . t d·····!.. 
one-tenth of that ~r ail ~f tha~?or mate that duplIcatIOn. Were you 

Mr. PAZ. All of that. 

ha~:J!i]~ ~~fl;7~~i~ ~ra~f~y~fJ:6~:i/thfl~hBti~1ti~~~~~di 
"~'. 0 te fIs(!al year. 
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Mt. BURTON. Or what? The world would come to an end? 
M~'. PAZ, That was the timetable. That was the Administrator's 

timetable, and I believe in meeting timetables. 
The third initiative was key personnel search and selection 

syste:m. This was to insure that the people who are being selected 
have -been properly screened and that we place as uppermost in 
term~i of criteria quality, professionalism and expertise. 

Mr,: BURTON. Did you used to 'go out in the street and pick up 
peopllB at Third and Howard? You are talking about things as 
though you never had a personnel policy practice before. 

Mr. PAZ. The norm does not work, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. BURTON. I do not think what you did worked either. 
Mr. PAZ. Well, I think it did. We have, ~ince the system-­
Mr. BURTON. If you did keep yourself out of an Anti-Deficiency 

Act vi:olation, you came very close to the edge; very close to the 
edge, 1:n my jUdgment. You got very bad advice in your enthusiasm 
to do the Admiral's bidding. You have something in writing from 
Freeman saying that this was wrong, but you go hucklety buck and 
he, win back you up; this is beyond me. 

Mr. PAZ. Well, J.\.1;r. Chairman, if you wish, I can refer to those 
instanC'.,es where he l~as gone on public record in terms of support­
ing these programs. ,\\ 

Mr. ]!3URTON. Yes, but the only public record he has gone on is to 
, tell YOl:l that he is going above the constraints on personnel hiring. 

You know, we are all in favor of God, flag, motherhood, and apple 
pie, but: you are very dose to the antideficiency law, 

OK, ~iO you got regional coordination. You had initiative to hire 
compet~~nt personnel that you couldn't hire except if they were in 
your domain after the freeze. They couldn't hire in the region 
because they couldn't hire anybody, competent or not. 

Mr. P ,AZ. No, sir. The key personnel search and selection system 
was for all. 

Mr. B1U'RTON. Yes, but you put a hiring freeze, in your own words, 
on everything but this. 

Mr. PAZ. Yes, but the key personnel search and selection system 
applies to areas outside of my own area. 

Mr. B{JRTOl'1. But you could have hired the most qualified, compe­
tent personnel in the world to examine paint in the Federal build­
ing wher-e my office is located, but you couldn't hire them because 
you put a freeze on them. 

Mr. P A:Z. That was not my freeze. 
Mr. BURTON. You told me you put a freeze on. 
Mr. PA~t. My freeze was only within my allowance area. 
Mr. BU~TON. You said you didn't put a freeze on the outside 

regions in:_ my State. 
Mr. PA~~. Only in -my allowance area. That covered personnel, 

civil right~s, and training and administrative services. My fr~eze did 
not apply to Public Buildings Service or to the Federal Supply 
Service. 

Mr. BtJ~'TON. What about. personnel? What is left after person­
nel? D~m;tpersonnel people work? 

Mr. PAZ.: Only those people who are in my allowance, sir. Those 
people ~~ho al'e paid out of public buildings funds, those people who 
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are paid out of Federal supply funds-those are not aJfected by my 
freeze. 

Mr. BURTON. Yes. We just want to know the numbers and the 
salaries of those who were. All right. 

Mr. PAZ. Then another item is the audit followup system and 
organization. This should be of interest to YOu, Mr. Chairman, 
because we talked about whether the IG or GAO audit reports are 
pai? atte~ti(:>n to. Let ~e say that gi~ce we esta_blished that organi­
zatIOn wlthin my offICe they certaInly are. If you wish, I can 
provide further information on the extent to which that has been 
in operation. . 

Another roadmap item was the Senior Executive Service imple­
mentation for meeting the needs of the agency, coming up with a 
better means of dealing with employee grievances, and the appeals 
process; taking a look at blue-collar training throughout the region' 
are we having the skilled kind of people on board; equal employ~ 
ment opportunity programs; management. You know, this may 
seem like a welfare program, but it is not. . 

Mr. BURTON. They all seem laudable. They seem so laudable that 
you should have gone to Congress and gotten funded for them and 
not done it through rating this and rating t.hat. I would like to see 
the disparity between the 9-percent raise and the 400 grand, what­
ever that w~s-the parking fund. He says 375; you say 400. I don't 
know. SubmIt whatever you have got for the record) because I will 
tell you, I dbn't really believe that that is what thel admiral had in 
mind when he said use management tools. ' 

As I see it, the record is stuck with one statement and that was 
~n Ma.rch~ and ~t is pretty heavy. You know, yO? take the heat for 
It, whICh IS I thInk very laudable except that a lIttle bit gets passed 
on the admiral, that it might not be the right number of funds and 
initiatives. What was that date-July I? 

Mr. PAZ. July. 
Mr. BURTqN. And if that wasn't done by July, it probably 

Wouldn't have been done until August or September. 
Mr. Fontaine, I would just like to comment to you, sir, that for 

an agency that is Supposed to set an example and kind of watchdog 
how the others spend the taxpayers' money, I, as someone who has 
done something, would love to have you come in and give me a 
lecture ~fter this memo in this hearing and those reports, because 
your credibility would be a little strained. 

In other words, good management is willing to go ahead and use 
your imagination, and to helli with the rules, the laws, the appro­
priation process, or anything; 1get it done. 'You know, I think that is 
good in battle, but it isn't a ~~ood example to be set by one of the 
top-rankI.·ng people in. a n agel1lcy that has go. t a responsibility to see 
that other people have good nitanagement practices. 

Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman, i~' I may, I certainly agree with your 
views, but I think what shohld be kept in mind is the issue in 
perspective, Ml'. Chairman: ~rirst, the allowance ended up with a 
surplus of $200,000, more th.:ln. ample to COver a deficiency in one 
of the sub allotments within I t; second, there was no deficiency in 
th~ aI?pro~ria~ion'--hone at ~ 1; and, third,. I accomplished my boss' 
objectives In time, and that ii, the perspectIve that I prefer to see it 
in. ~ 
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While I understand your viewpoint, I think that my perspective 
is important, equally important. 

Mr. BURTON. No. What is equally important is that we are siding 
with laws and not men, and the ends do not always justify the 
means. Even though he was an admiral, it was not in order from 
your Commander in Chief with a deadline that we had to meet Or 
the maginot line would fall. For you to get hell for implementing 
his poor initiatives is rather incredulous to me one way or the 
other, and only time will tell that the initiatives that are now in 
place, like hiring competent people and things like that, will be 
carried on by the new administration. 

I understand your point that if every agency did that-and God 
knm¥s that probably some of them do-it would cause some prob-
lems. . 

Now, Mr. Fontaine, this is just back again to the fact that the 
GSA is, one, to set an example as sort of a watchdog, if you will, 
telling other people, why don't you buy this kind of item instead of 
the most expensive item. Try to get some efficiency and economy 
and management in Government. That is Herbert Hoover. It came 
out of that commission, I believe. 

The audit report on conference, travel, and expenditure abuses 
by senior officials-I would like you to explain the convention that 
was held in San Antonio where more than half of the people 
traveled from Washington to San Antonio is supposed to have been 
less than the people coming to Washington, given the $500 million 
that was cut out of travel, given our committee's increase in mile­
age and per diem, and given that you were going to have to live 
within present limits even though you were allowed a fair return. 
What was the rationale for that?' 

Mr. FONTAINE. Mr. Chairman, this was a joint conference of both 
my accounting people and my budget people because we were going 
to discuss common items. 

Mr. BURTON. Well, half of them were here and more than half of 
them went from here to there? What was the justification? 

Mr. FONTAINE. I chose to put it in a region rather than have it in 
Washington because these increases that you had recommended 
had not come into play yet. 

Mr. BUR'.TON. But you were still under a travel limitation of a 
half billionltdollars out of the Treasury. 

.Mr. FON'1AINE!. I eliminated some other travel to have this. I felt 
it was imporl.§lnt enough. If yoU: go by cost alone, every conference 
would be held in Washington. 

Mr. BURTON. They don't have the Mardi Gras in Washington. 
Besides that, what would be a detriment? 

Mr. FONTAINE. I found that on $50 a day, which it was at that 
time, Government employees didn't have to be treated like third­
rate citizens and sleep in flea bags in this town. I made a choice, 
and I will defend it. I will take the heat for it. 
. Mr. BORTON. Will you take the heat for getting a free room? 

Mr. FONTAINE. In that case, I think I saved the Government 
money. I didn't file for reimbursement for it. 

Mr. BURTON. Do you think that is proper? 
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Mr. FONTAINE. I ~a~ told that anytime there are conferences of 

d
2?dO; mo~e people? It IS customary to throw in a room for free. I 

1 n t claIm anythIng on that. 
Mr. BURTON. For Government people? 
Mr. FONTAINE, Anybody. 
Mr. BURTON. In the private sector? . 
Mr. FON~AINE. Anybody. I could have had it here. and sa~~d 

~oney. I WIll. agree to that. But there was morale and .some other 
Issues to conSIder be~ides economic things. As I said before, Govern­
ment employeelS don t have to be treated that way, and you can't 
get a decent room here. 

M;r. BURTON. You got a free big suite, and other people were 
payIng. 

Mr. FONTAINE. Ie~pected to pay for a room. I didn't expect to get 
a free room at that tIme . 

M~;-r. BURTON. Did anybody tell you you couldn't? Did anybody 
say,. You have got to take this suite?" 

Mr. FONTAINE. I didn't know about it until I went to check out of 
the hotel. 

Mr: BUR~ON. Well, whe!l you saw the room, did you figure your 
per dwm mIght not cover It? . 

Mr. FONTAINE. It. wasn't any luxurious suite. We used it partially 
as a room for meetmgs because the telephone was in there. 

Mr. BURTON. It must have been fairly big if it was a meeting 
room. 

Mr. ;FONTAINE. It was the size of a small,living room, I would say. 
Mr. ;BURTON. In other words, a parlor SUIte. 
Mr .. f.i10NTAINE. I believe that is what it is called 
!\fr .. iBURTON. Her~ is ~omething that. bothers ~e. What do you 

thInk a?out the aU.dIt?rS statement that that is a violation of GSA 
regulatIons? You dIdn t kn9w that at the time, I guess. 

Mr. ]li'ON'fAINE. I assume Ignorance is no excuse. . 
Mr. :B,URTON. Well, I .am ~ne of those who sometimes thinks if 

you do:n t know so~e~hIng, fInd out. I spent more than 2 years in 
the Army, and I dIdn t know I wasn't supposed to walk outside of 
the fence. 
. Mr. :f.i10NTAINE. Well, the way I look at it there was no harm 
IntendE;ld. I didn't claim anything, and, in fact I saved the Govern-
ment money. . ' 

Mr. ~~UR'l'ON. Li~e when you play basketball no runs no fouls I 
doubt If you would do it again. ". 

Mr. F'ONTAINE. No . 
Mr. BURTON,. All righ~, the coffee and,doughnut stuff. I personal­

ly ha1?pen to dIsagree WIth the fact that it is improper to have that 
~upphe~ gener~~ly. when you are ill a, conferepce. I find it very 
Impr<>;pE~r thatlt WclS vouchered as a dIfferent Item. How can vou 
explaIn I that? , ', ., -

Mr. F10NTAINE. I will take the responsibility. 
Mr. BURTON.l know you will because you did it. 
Mr. F'ONTAINE. I had nothing to do with that. The region set' up 

the conference, picked the ?ity) the hotel,. and made the arra~ge .. 
me~ts for the coffee, typewrIters, and phones, . 

.;Mr. BORTON. I am talking about the vouchers. rfhe refl'eshments 
do not bother me. I mean7 you know, I guebS if you al'e on per diem 
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you ought to shell out the 15 or 20 cents. But I mean who submit­
ted the voucher? 

Mr. FONTAINE. The region submitted it here for payment. I never 
saw it. When the auditors brought it to our attention that there 
was $800 or $900 for coffee and doughnuts and recommended we go 
back and collect that money, we did just that. We charged each of 
the conferees :iprorated share. 

Mr. BUR'l'ON. What did you do to the guy who submitted the 
phony voucher? That is what I am hung up on, not the fact that it 
was coffee and doughnuts, but a phony voucher. That is fraud. 
That goes along with waste and abuse. _ 

Mr. FONTAINE. As I understand it, the bill that came in here 
from the hotel said $1,000 for office equipment, furnishings, and 
that sort of thing. There wasn't anything attached saying anything 
about coffee. 

Mr. BURTON. Right, so it was a fraudulent voucher. It was billed 
as one item, and it was to cover another. That is what bothers me. 
The coffee and doughnuts-and I am in the minority--does not 
bother me. But what was done to the person who submitted it? 

Mr. FONTAINE. That employee has since retired. He isn't an 
employee any longer. 

Mr. BURTON. You can't beat that. That is what somebody was 
just saying. They all get out. 

All right, your audit report, Mr. Fontaine-this again is kind of 
minor, but you are the bookkeeper, right? 

Mr. FONTAINE. Right. -
Mr. BURTON. The audit report shows that you paid salaries to 38 

people with funds that Congress had appropriated for other pur­
poses. I mean it isn't quite coffee and machinery. Where did you 
get the money to pay the salaries? I think the funds . were for 
equipment, Xerox stuff and things like that. 

Mr. FONTAINE. This is a case where there were some transfers of 
functions from Mr. Paz' appropriation into a revolving fund. We 
have a legal opinion from our General Counsel that it was proper 
and correct. 

Mr. BURTON. The money was his. You put it in the general fund. 
What was the money for? 

Mr. FONTAINE. Fiscal year 1980? 
Mr. BURTON. Yes. 
Mr. FONTAINE. It was in an appropriation of Mr. Paz'. 
Mr. BURTON. To do what? 
Mr. FONTAINE. To pay salaries of employees for various func­

tions. In 1981 it was dropped from his appropriation and came 
under the revolving fund. 

Mr., BURTON. To be used for equipment and other purposes? 
Mr.V"oNTAINE. No. Operation of the printing plant was basically 

the mission. 1-

Mr. BURTON. Doesn't it go to pay for printing equipment, oiling, 
and repairing? .-

Mr. FONTAINE. Certainly, along with salaries of the people oper .. 
ating the printing equipment. It wasn't exclusively for equipment. 

Mr. BURTON. So, in· other words, it wasn't laundered. It was 
perfectly proper. That is what Congress appropriated it for. It 
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appropriated it for salaries for all the people who operate equip­
ment who work in the printing section. 

Mr. FONTAINE. They get paid out of a revolving fund. We -recoup 
the cost by charging customers to print something. 

Mr. BUR'l'ON. Did all of the 38 people work in the printing plant 
printing things? 

Mr. FONTAINE. No. There are things besides printing in that 
revolving fund. These were common usage people, those who run 
the library, the travel office, the word processing operation--things 
of that kind. 

Mr. BURTON. Word processing, and they are in the revolving 
fund. Revolving funds that are----

Mr. FONTAINE. Reimbursed. 
Mr. BURTON. Yes. Now, somebody running a library is reim­

bursed. They were all employees involved in activities where you 
were selling something, recouping money, and going back into the 
revolving fund. 

Mr. FONTAINE. Not in all cases. 
Mr. BURTON. In how many cases were they not? 
Mr. FONTAINE. The_ theory behind this was that everybody in 

GSA benefits. Travel, for example, is the type of common use item 
that will benefit all customers. 

lVIr. BURTON. That is it. I mean, man, if I were somebody and you 
tried to go over my books, and I was the regional guy, I would go 
dver your books. I would say, you taught me. Man, how about this. 
Why don't you teach me a few tricks? That is not an explanation. 
Congress a.ppropriates money for certain purposes. They appropri­
ate money in a revolving fund, and by its very nature, the fund 
revolves. We put it in seed money. The money comes back, and 
pretty soon we draw out the seed money, and it is a self~perpetuat­
ing thing with no cost to the taxpayers. They appropriate money to 
provide you with personnel to do the various things. 

I would think out of this would be the travel type savings, or 
whatever you said. I have got to compliment you both on your 
ingenuity, but I have to say it is a very, very poor example from 
top-level people in the agencies who are supposed to set an exam­
ple for other people within the agency and at other agencies. I 
mean, I don't know. It just doesn't make any sense to me. It defies 
description to me. 

There are $o];ne other things we are going to talk about. Top-level 
people have scammed little freebies, done a little double billing, 
done a little this, done a little that, and, you know, it may be a 
nickel and dime thing, but as a general policy implication for an 
agency that is supposed to be an example, you are going to play 
hell to being an example to anybody except how to pull a scam, in 
my judgment. 

Mr. PAZ. Mr. Chairman) I may be missing the point entirely. 
Mr. BORTON. The point is you are doing business in a way 

Congress didn't intend to do it. You made some end runs, and the 
ends justify the means. YOtt know, you are the top people in an 
agency'who are supposed to go to others and say, ((You know, you 
can save $100 million if you did it this way." They say, HForget 
that. rrell me how you can spend another million dollars for personM 

nel when you are running short of dough." 
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~r. PAZ. M~. Chairman, thos~ functiolll? that are in the working 
capItal fund, In a common offICe fund~those functions are of a 
general n~ture. They serve the entire headquarters and, as a conse­
q.uence, gIve~ that~ind of character, fall within the general defirii­
tIon of workIng capItal fund. We got our legal counsel to review it 
We include.d it in our appropriations statement up to the Congress: 
It wa~ reVIewed there. There was" 110 question raised relative to 
those Issues. 

Mr. BURTON .. When you ~alk about ~ whole lot of issues here, just 
exactly what dId you tell the ApproprIations Committee before you 
did what you were going to do? 

Mr. PAZ. The subject we are talking about, the working capital 
fund. 

Mr .. BURTON. Which one are we talking about? You mean the 
revolvmg fund? 

Mr. PAZ. Yes. 
Mr. BURTON. Where people were hired? How could you tell 

them? 
~r. PAZ. You are pursuing a line of questioning with Mr. Fon-

taIne. . .' 
Mr. BURT?N. All ~ight. Coming to an explanation, you told them 

you. were gOIng to hIre people that were not going to be involved in 
projects that wer~ r~lated ~o a revolving fund. You told them up 
frop;t, and they SaId, .IThat IS fine with us." I would like to see that 
testimony. 

Mr. PAZ. No. . 
Mr. BURTON. No; you didn't tell them that? 
Mr. PAZ. No. I never appeared before any committee to discuss 

that. 
Mr. BURTON. You told them that. 
~r. PAZ. T~is was included in our submission to the Appropri­

atIOns C~mmItte~ that these functions were to be covered under 
~he ,,:orkmg capItal fu~d, and the functions included our central­
Ized lIbrary, ourcentrah~ed travel, our centralized word-processing 
centers-all of these thIngs that are of common service to the 
headqu~rters and the field, and it was a matter of determining 
approprIate funding; 

Mr. BURTON. Thank you. It was nice to have you. Thank you 
very much. 

Mr. PAZ, You are welcome . 
. Mr. BURTON; If I were in an alley and 12 guys were chasing me I 

would want you on my side. ' 
Mr. PAZ. Sir? 
Mr. BURTON. I say, if I were in an alley and 12 guys were chasing 

me, I would want you on my side.3 
Mr: Berube, will you stand and be sworn. 
[WItness sworn.] 
l\;I~. BUR:TO~. In your own words~ 'Y~~ don't you tell us (irst your 

. pOSItIOn WIthIn GSA, your responsIbIlItIes, and the complaift't!:fthat 
you have. ., 
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STATEMENT OF BERTRAND BERUBE, DIRECTOR OF 
ACQUISITION POLICY, GENERAL S~RVICES ADMINISTRATION 

Mr. BERUBE. I am the Director of Acquisition Policy and as such, 
I am responsible for the development, implementation, and oyer­
sight and evaluation of acquisition policy for the General SerVICes 
Administration. In summary, my background is that I am a str~c­
tural engineer. I have been in private industry for 8 years workIng 
for U.S. Steel. I worked on major construction projects such as the 
World Trade Center in New York City, the PanAm Building in 
New York, the Tagus River Bridge in P0.rtug~l, the Orinoco Bridge 
in South America, and the Verrazano BrIdge In New York. 

Mr. BURTON. We will stipUlate your qualifications as an engi­
neer. Give us your specific duties, if you will, sir, at GSA. ~nd you 
have kind of a litany of complaints about how you thIn~\: the 
agency is not taking proper action to save Government fundmg. If 
you will. . . 

Mr. BERUBE. OK. As I said before, I am the 'Director of ACqUlSI­
tion Policy, and as such I am respon~ible for th:e. ~evelop?lel1:t, 
implementation, oversight, and evaluatIOn of acqUISItIOn polIcy In 
the agency. 

Mr. BURTON. Acquisition of what? 
Mr. BERUBE, Of acquisition policy in GSA. 
Ml\ BURTON. All right. 
Mr. BERUBE. That ~-overs the Public Building Service, the Federal 

Suppiy Service, and the ADTS. Do you just want me to go through 
this? .. 1 . 

Mr. BURTON. Yes. In other words, one of the prInCIpal comp aIn~s 
you have-and I think the people agree with yOU-' is that A .... 109 IS 
yet to be implemented by GSA afte~ several. years. Why don'~ ~ou 
briefly tell us why the implementatIOn of thIS would be benefICIal, 
and too why you think the implementation of this has not been 
impiem~nted as quickly as Freema,n's initiatives were. , , 

Mr. BERUBE. I am afraid it has taken us 5 years and we haven t 
gotten anywhere yet. It has not been implemented. W~ were re­
quested by the Office of Management and Budget to Implement 
this by April 5, 1976. We were given a period of time to implement 
of 6 months. Here we are now-I guess we are about 5% years 
later and we still ha.ven't done a project under A-109. . 

A-I09 to summarize briefly, calls for the agency to take Its 
require~ents and relate them directly to mission needs. 

Mr. BURTON. Would that be, simply stated, like before you buy 
the furniture, you build the house? 

Mr. BERUBE. That is exactly right. In other words, make sure you 
have a need before you go up. and spend your money. . . .. 

The second requireplent IS . tha.t you get ~o~petItIOn. ThIS ~s 
probably the most dIffIcult area for GSA, and It IS probably why It 
hasn't been implenlented. yet. . . . . . 

The third area is that lt reqUIres the head of the agency to make 
the major decisions that are necessary on a project. .. . 

Fourth, it requires that OMB and Congress be notIfIed early In 
the process. 

The principal problem with A .... I09 is that A-109 calls for compe­
tition, that all solutions that are available to satisfy a need be 
competed out in the marketplace. This is what GSA does not want. 
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Mr. BURTON. In each and every instance, or are there some 
instances where that just would not be practicable? 

Mr. BERUBE. Oh, there are many instances where it would not be 
pract~cable to compete all solutions. Only. those solutio~s which are 
practIcal should be competed, and that IS what the CIrcular calls 
for. 

As a matter of fact, it specifically states in the circular that 
there may be instances where a single solution may be the answer. 
However, it requires that we justify to Congress when there is only 
a single sQlution. That is what GSA has real problems. with. 

What GSA has been doing for the past 25 years IS to compete 
within a single solution, let us say, new construction. When you go 
into that kind of competition, the differences between bid prices 
rarely varies more than 5 percent. However, when you compete all 
the different solutions, you can get price differentials up to 100 and 
200 percent of the cost of the project. 

I think we have a very good example in the Labor Department 
building, but I think I would like to cover that a little bit later as 
to how much those savings can be. 

In e9sence, this position has been supported by the Comptroller 
General. Many blue books have been written on the subject. The 
latest indication of that support was a letter that went to Mr. 
Stockman on March 3, 1981, imploring him to push with A-109 so 
that the Government could get the benefits therefrom. 

Mr. BunToN. What do you think the reason is? 
Mr. BERUBE. Why they don't implement it? 
Mr. BURTON. Yes. I guess why don't they, and if they haven't, we 

will assume that somebody didn't want to. 
Mt. BERUBE. What happens, when you begin to force this kind of 

competition where you get prices from the outside, fo1' these differ­
ent types of solutions, it means if you pick the highest cost solu­
tion, you have to justify it because everybody knows the prices. 
This is the problem that JGSA has. It really doesn't want to justify 
those pl'oblems when its choice is a single solution. 

Mr. BunToN. That seems like kind of a lame reason. Sometimes 
you pick the highest price" because on record they give the best 
performance, and the other guys are buying it, and you haven't 
finished any project in 7 years. 

Mr. BERUBE. That is what gives us a Buzzards Point project. 
Mt. BURTON. What? . 
Mr. BERUBE. This type of project where there is a single solution. 

We just go and do it instead of competing the other things that 
would be more beneficial to the Government. 

Mr. BURTON. In some instances, it could be costlier. 
Mr. BERUBE. That is right. As an example, in the Labor Depart~ 

ment building-let's use that for. an example-in 1965, GSA was 
planning to build a Labor Depal'tment building. GSA put in a 
prospectus for that particular buildi~g. At that time, a group of 
developers in the area-by the way, they ar.e tha same people who 
put up L'Enfant Plaz~; they a~e ~ot a fly~by-night .organize;tion­
made a proposal to buIld the bUIldIng and to donate It to GSA after 
a period of 30 years. GSA didn't want to do that. It wanted to build 
its own building, SO it didn't listen to that proposal. 
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Congress found out about the proposal, and it ordered GSA to 
study it. GSA studied it, made a recommendation to Congress that 
it was still cheaper to build. However, that decision was somewhat 
tainted. I think what I ought to read to you is the summarized 
minutes of a Public Buildings Service staff meeting of October 26, 
1965. 

On page 2, Labor Department Building, it states: 
At the request of Mr. Griffin, Mrs. Ziernicki and Huyett met with him in re­

sponse to a newspaper article which appeared over the weekend about the fact that 
the government was going ahead with this job and had disregarded the suggestion 
by private people to build the bu.ilding and tUrn it over to us. 

This is the important sentence: 
Mr. Griffin asked for a new financial statement to justify our position that it is 

more economical for the government to construct a Federal building than it is to 
lease equivalent space. 

I think that statement. speaks for itself as to how we make a 
choice, and irrespective of the fact that it may be the most expen-
sive choice, they move ahead. - . 

What I did with the justification that was sent to Congress is I 
submitted this to the GSA economists. I had them look at it, and I 
had them take the actual cost figures out of our accounting records 
of what the cost actually was to build that building and put these 
figures into the same analysis that was submitted to Congress. 

Instead of saving $31 million as submitted to Congress, the cost 
to the Government was an additional $650 million. That is the 
reason they don't want to use A-109, in a nutshell. 

Mr. BURTON. And the reason they don't want to use it is that the 
Government spent an extra $650 million. Are they stockholders in 
the corporation, or something? 

Mr. BERUBE. What it allows them to do is to make choices which 
are more satisfactory to powerful people in different places. 

Mr. BURTON. I am not going to report this, but if I ever get 
powerful, I may not be in favor of it, I guess. 

Mr. BERUBE. You may get these kinds of favors then. 
Mr. BURTON. A small business loan. 
Mr. BERUBE. Do you want me to go into the other areas now? 

That basically covers A-l09. ~ 
Mr. BURTON. Yes. 
Mr. BERUBE. In the A ..... 76 circular-this is another circular that 

was given to us by Ol\1:B about 2 years ago-· the basic purpose of 
this circular is to ensure that the Government competes. Again you 
will l'lOtice, by the way, in all of my testimony that there is one 
thread that runs through all the different areas, and that is the 
lack of competition, or wherever competition is called for, it is 
pushed aside. A-76 requires that when we have Government activi­
ties that are performed by Government people, that we develop the 
CO&it of this activity and compete it with outside contractors. 

'rhis was issued 2 years ago. We were supposed to have imple­
mented it in 90 days, We were supposed to have 1,400 reviews done 
in 3 years. We have not done a single one .. The amount of savings 
that we can anticipate in this pal,tiltmlar area, best come from the 
people who have done the most so far in these areas-such as the 
Department'-of Defense. They have gone into this quite extensively 
for the past couple of years. 
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In the s~m~ areas where we have s~rvices that they have, their 
managers IndICate that they are getting savings of 30 percent in 
roughly each one of the areas. 

Mr. BURTON. Yes, and they are giving the contracts to the people 
who worked at DOD, and some of them aren't performing up to 
snuff. 

Mr. BERUBE. This is a two-edged sword. 
Mr. BURTON. I know;it is. 
Mr. BERUBE. Some ·of it comes from the contractors back to the 

Government. . 
Mr. BURTON. They are all going to Alaska. I think it was the 

commanding g~neral, wherever he is, who opened up the thing. 
There were artICles on that. 

Mr .. BER;uBE. That may be. But the savings is still a 30-percent 
reductIOn In cost. 

Mr. BURTON. Yes, but I think there was something like a 60-
percent reduction in what the mission was. 

Mr. BERUBE. That may be. 
Mr. BURTO~. Well, yo~ have got C?~gressman Harris last year 

who had a bIll t~at I t~Ink the admInIstration opposed where he 
?alled for somethIng a lIttle further than the 01\1B circular, where 
If you were going to cor~tract out, or if this came up, there would 
have to be a cost effectiveness done to see whether or not it was 
cheap.e: and m~re efficient to be done ol.?tside or in-house. It is 
surprIsIng how lIttle support there was for that and it was opPdsed 
by the outside contractors. ' " 

Mr. BERUBE. A-;-76 calls for this very type of study to be made. As 
~ matt~r of fact, ~t ~a~s ~hat it has to be lO-percent cheaper than it 
IS outsIde before It IS InSIde, before you make the change going out 
to a contract. . 

Now we have a program ,in GSA where I these 1,400 activities 
have .an aggregate value of around $1 billion, If we were to take a 
30-percent savings like the Department of Defense has gotten in 
tho~e areas, we would end up getting approximately a $300 million 
saVIng per year. 
~r. BURTON. That is assuming that the service was 100 percent 

fulfIlled. . 
Mr. BERUBE. That i~ . assuming we do properly, I have to admit. 
Mr. BURTON. Assuml1,lg they do it properly. 
Mr. BERUBE. Yes. I 

Mr. BpRTON. Now, how would the;provisions of the Wal$h-Healy 
Act, whICh would be t!le prevailing wage Act, apply to this? . 

Mr. BERUBE. All Federal procurement regulations and laws 
would apply, so none of that would be taken out in any form Or 
manner. ( 

Now, both of these circulars have been ready in GSA for close to 
a. year. They have &one through the General Services Administra­
tion, have been revIewed from top to bottom. I do n.ot know how 
many p~ople have looked a~ th~m, but everybody has bought off on 
them, SIgned off. PresentatlOn(; have been made to the Administra­
tor and he sat on them for about 7 or 8 months. rhe latest reason 
for .not getting them into operation, and begin:qing to take these 
s!ivIngs for the government, 18 because of the cha,nge in administra-
tion. ' I 

/ 
t 
! 

I 
! 

II 
I 

! W f 

f 
f 
I 
f' 

if 
1 
!' 
I, 
I 
I 
!' 
I 

II 

I~ 
\ 
i 

I 
! 
It 
r' 
I 
I 
I 

l': 

I 

I 
I ~ 

j 

I r 
I 
'i 
! II 

1 
I 
I 
I 

! 
! 

. I 

I 
~~I~_ .. 

115 

Mr. BURTON. When did he make that de~ision? . 
Mr. BERUBE. That was done about, oh, rIght after th~ electIOns; I 

would say about November or December, somewhere In that ar~a. 
Actually, he had them sitting on his desk for a much longer perIOd 
of time than that. One of them has been around for 5 years an~ 
still has not been implemented. . 

Mr. BURTON. I would like to ask you to forward testImony, what-
ever you have, to submit. for the r~cord. W e ~ould be happy to 
have it. Could you just brIefly deSCrIbe the design-to-reI?-t conceJ?t? 

Mr BERUBE. In essence the design-to-rent concept IS a polIcy 
that ~as developed 2 years' ago by GSA: to i1:1it~ate a quality cont~ol 
program designed to keep costs of publIc ~uIldings on a leve~ equlV" 
alent to commercial space. The concept IS that we determIne ~he 
amount of space required in a particular area,. and we th:en fInd 
out how much our income is going to be .. We t?e? amortIze that 
income out for a period of 2501' 30 yea!s In a SImIlar na~u~e that 
private industry would do. That determInes how. much bUIldIng we 
can afford to build. What that amounts to, lookmg over ab<?ut 200 
building projects that were'done in the past and taking the Income 
that we get-the commercial equivalent income-it roughly breaks 
down that we would get savings in our buildings that would 
amount to anywhere from 30 to 50 percent of the cost. If we apply 
this 30 to 50 percent of the cost on a multimillion dollar buildill;g 
program, it amounts to a whale of a lot of money. I guess that IS 
enough on that. 

Mr. BURTON. Thank you very much. For the record, a,s you know, 
I have a letter from the GAO . where they take some dIsagreement 
with part of your conclusions on that statement. Thank you.' . 

We will take a short recess, and then have a coup~e of q~e~tlOns 
of Mr. Marschall and Mr. McBride, and then we WIll be fInIshed. 

[Recess taken.] " 
Mr. BURTON. The subcommIttee wlll come to order. 
[Witnesses sworn.] 
Mr. BURTON, I would like to ask Mr. Marschall, what are your 

feelings about A-l09? 

STATEMENT OF A. R. MARSCHALL, COMMISSIONER, PUBLIC 
BUILDINGS SERVICE GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION, 
ACCOMPANIED BY GERALD McBRIDE, ASSISTANT ADMINIS­
TRATOR FOR ACQUISITION POLICY 
Mr. MARSOHALL. My feeling abou~ A-109 is that !t. i~ an OMB 

circular which was intended for maJor syst~ms acqUISItion .. Il} .the 
original A-I09, one of the ~lements of a maJor sys~ems ~cqUlsltIon, 
for example, was constructIon. Ther~ was some dlscu~slOn ~hen I 
arrived at GSA concerning the se~tlOn of A-109 ~s It !ipplIed to 
PBS construction. We found ~hat rp. the pres~ntatlOn gIven to US 
that not only was there a terrIble tIme factor Involye?, but a great 
expense factor involved. In October 1979, the AdmInIstrator wro~e 
to the head of OMB and said that ~he circul~r A-I0~ ~~ he saw: It 
and had it e~plained. to him by hIS ,people In a~"9:sItIons polIcy 
seemed to be ImpractIcable, and pat:tlGulal'ly to do WIth the formal 
competition among alternative solutIons. . 

Mr. BURTON. I am sorry, who are you quot1l1g? 
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Mr. MARSOHALL. Admiral Freeman, then the Administrator, 
wrote a lettel~ to OMB in October 1979, and said that he felt that 
the achievement of A-109 at that time was impracticable because 
of some of the factors involved. 

Mr. BURTON. What did OMB say? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. To the best of my knowledge there was no 

answer. . . 
Mr. BURTON. So, he failed-· I mean, whether he lIked It or you do 

not like it, it is an OIvIB policy circular that you were supposed to 
implement in 6 months, and did not, right? . .. 

Mr. MARSOHALL. I think most of the features of A-109 are taken 
care of pretty much by the existing process. 

Mr. BURTON. How about the question I asked? 
Mr. MARSCHALL. In answer to your question, as far as A-109 

specifically as outlined, we did not implement it according to the 
letter of the subsequent publicatipn by OMB,. OFPP, u?d~r the 
heading of Construction. No, we dId not, nor dId we do It In any 
other acquisitions. I beg yl?Ur pardon, I have been corrected. 

Mr. McBn-IDE. Mr. Burt()n, if I may clear up a misconception, A-
109 was indeed implemented by GSA in, I believe, October or the 
latter part of 1977. There 'Were many, ~any discussions as a res.u!t 
of that implementation, as to whet~er It met the. letter and SPI!It 
of A-109 and whether it could be Implemented In the. two maJor 
compone~t areas, the Public Buildings Service and the Automated 
Data and Telecommunications Service. It was subjected perhaps to 
more scrutiny than any other single order placed under GSA at 
that time. 

Mr. BURTON. It was placed under you-it was placed over you by 

OMB. . . . 'd . h' GSA Mr. MoBRIDE. Perhaps so, but It was Implemente WIt In . 
Mr. BURTON. It was implemented? 
Mr. McBRIDE. Yes. There was an order drafted and put but and 

signed by the Administrator of GSA. 
Mr. BURTON. Where is that? 
Mr. McBRIDE. I do not have a copy of it with me. 
Mr. BURTON. Dave Stockman said GSA has not implement~d 

OMB's A-109, which was issued April 5, 1976, that some people In 
GSA indicate conflict of existing laws and procedures, and when 
pressed specifically to identify these laws were unabl~ to do, so. you 
know, I do not know if I am for it or I do' not know If I am agaInst 
it. I would asSUme that when an agency gets an ordet from OMB to 
implement something, that they should implement it b~cause. I tell 
you I know what I would do if I was at OM.B and I belIeved In the 
circular you all would be on unemployment or you would be 
demoted. I would attract people's attention. I am a great believer 
in the utilization of that process. 

For instance, (, if you were in an appropriation committee on 
OMB; where they get the money, and they did. not do what they 
obviously think is a good idea-and I a;m not g01~g .to say whether 
it is or is not-you would find a lot of dough mlssuw out of your 
budget in very funny places, such as your own salarIes and travel 
allowances. 

Is Mr. Berube going through another demotion? 
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Mr. WALKER. Mr. Chairman, I would like to just ask Mr. McBride 
for an explanation since he says A-109 has b~:en implemented. The 
le~tc::r I have here ~o Dave Stockman from GSA, from Acting Ad­
~Inlstrator Ray KlIne, says here that there l:1re problems in apply­
Ing the directives to GSA major acquisition 'systems buildings and 
ADP, and we are attempting to apply the provisions where it 
make~ go~d sense to do . so. That does not 130und to me as though 
the dIrective has been Implemented. It s(iunds as though it has 
been talked about, and we have found some problems, but it does 
not seem that we are proceeding very hastily to implement the 
directive in toto. . 

Mr. MoBRIDE. Mr. Walker, if I may, I will submit for the record 
the order signed August 1, 1977, by MJf. Joel W. Solomon then 
Administrator of GSA. ' , 
, Mr. WALKER. But this letter from ijay Kline is dated March 23 

198~, and !t certainly doe~ not. sound to me in that .letter as though 
he IS saymg that the dIrectIve has been fully Implemented. It 
sound!:; to me as though he is saying: specifically that there are a 
number of large areas where the directive has, in fact, not been 
implemented. ,: 

Mr. McBRIDE. The point I was tryhtg to make is that the order 
itself had been implemented. From thl,it point on, I can only specu­
late on what took place. I was not at GSA at that time. I can only 
tell you that there was an order on tihe books as I arrived on the 
s~ene in GSA. We looked at it and,· we have been working ever 
SInce to try and come up with a p:t'actical solution to the policy 
issues that were and are now before us. 

M:t:. ~ ALKER. t:" ou obvious~y were there. March 23 when A~ting 
AdmInIstrator KlIne wrnte hIS letter,. " 

Mr. MoBRIDE .. Yes. . 
Mr. WALl{ER. Would you agree wi.th Acting Administrator Klein 

that there were major areas where the provisions of A-109 had not 
been implemented? 

Mr. McBRIDE. I would; yes, sir. . "," 
Mr. W A.LKER. SO in fact, even though the order was issued, the 

ord~r, has .been at least sOlneWhat, ineffective, if not virtually inef­
fectIve? DIrector Stockman's lette't' to us today indicates that the 
order may be virtually ineffective. 

Mr. MoBRIDE. True.! 
Mr. WALKER. Thank you. 
Mr. BURTON. Well, for the r~Jc6rd this is from Jay Solomon, 

August 1, 1~77. The order e~t~~lishes procedures for the manage­
!llent of maJor systems acqulslt~()nS, and then he states that this 
Implements A-109; specifies the procedures to be followed. This is a 
better kept secret than why thl~y fired Solomon. I think we will 
make this available. I do not ev'en know if Mr. Kline knows about 
thi~j Also, OMB will have somebody more intelligent than I to look.' 
at It. I~ seems to be more of a guideline of administrative imple­
mentatIOn, an~ everybody keeps thinki1)g that it was not imple­
mented. How dId you get your hands on this? 

Mr. McBRIDE. It was brougHt to my attention as a result of some 
of the allegations that have beeln made over a period of time. In my 
att~mpt as t~e Assistant Adm.i1}istrator for Acquisitions Policy to 
develop and Implement a workIng arrangement under the A-109 

I 

~ c 
II 
fl 

U 
I 
I. 

i i 



-~-- - ~- ---- ----

118 

guidelines,that document, along with PBS' and ADTS' plans for 
further implementation of A-l09 was furnished to me. It is true we 
have not be(m able to bring together the forces-- , 

Mr. BURTQN. You have not even implemented whi,a't Solomon did, 
and Solomo111 did not specifically implement the order. 

Mr. McBRtDE. We have over the last 8-to 9 months t~~ken actions 
to implement procedures that will bring about the operational 
implementation of A-109. 

Mr. BURTON. What kind of actions,? 
. Mr. McBRIl)E. There was established in accordance with A-l09, a 

process for high level management review of the mission need 
statements. There is in force within GSA now a System Acquisition 
Review CouncH, or SARC, which carriers out a top management 
review of the mission. needs of GSA. That council is operating and 
has reviewed, l believe, on three or four occasions, issues related to 
A-109 systems lacquisitions. , 

IVlr. BURTON. '¥ell, according to Kline, according to GAO, accord­
ing to OMB, this doe~j not really implement A-109 and is a very 
clever document. draft/ad by a very clever person. 

Mr. WALKER. It is over Mr. Solomon's signature. Do we know 
who drafted that par!ticular memorandum? Do you have any idea 
who drafted that memorandum? 

Mr. McBRIDE. No, sir. 
Mr. \VALKER. '\/Vould that be available within the agency any­

where, that you cCluld provide for us for the record who drafted this 
particular memo? " 

Mr. McBRIDE. I Will attempt to do that. 
Mr. W ALKEIl. Th~;tt would be very useful if you would let us know 

that, please. . 
[SUBCOMMJlTTEE NOTE: Clearly, the documentation showed that 

the original draft wl\ls prepared by Mr. Berube and Ms. Clark of the 
Office of Acquisition Policy. However, it was commented upon, and 
presumably amended1 by a large number of other officials. While 
GSA has p'c'ovided mlmerous documents, the question remains un­
answered. Since Benlbe, Clark, and the General ACcouhting Office 
later testified under oath at congressional hearings that the final 
document was a perv~ersion of the intent of OMB circular A-l09 
and, in e/feet, was d\9signed to surpress its implementation, the 
question iE~ of considertlble importance.] 

[Information submitted by GSA in subcommittee files.] 
Mr. BUFtTON. I will give anybody in the room $200 million if they 

figure out -thllt. I feel sorry for the new Administrator. 
One lasii qllestion: Is \Mr. Berube in fact going to be demoted by 

you? i I 

Mr. MAl~SCHALL. By me? I have no idea what is going to happen 
to Mr. Beriube. \. . 

Mr. Mcl3RIDE. Mr. Berube r~ports to me. I have no plans to 
aemote MI'. Berube. A gfreat many allegations have been made 
concerning a reorganizat.ion. I ca.n assure you that there is no 
reorganization. There is ~ draftirlg of an organizatiQns.! manual 
that has beep. going on forl!almost-a year to clear up some function­
al entities ullder me. I hav,~ been. assured by the Assistant Admin .. 
istrator for Human Resources thEl'C there are no adverse actions 
contemplated, Qr planned a~~\a result of that particular document. 
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Mr. BURTON. You kli;ow, coming to Congress and testifying on 
policy matters that ha~lpen to differ with what is happening in the 
administration--- I 

Mr. McBRIDE. No, si1,'. 
Mr. BURTON. Because we do not look too kindly upon that. 
Mr. McBRIDE. I wou:ld agree with you. 
Mr. BURTON. In ot1~er words, what would happen to FAA when 

they send a man up to Seattle. They even gave 22 seconds to me on 
"60 Minutes," so I m,'ean, anything can happen. 

Mr. WALKER. Mr .. McBride, there is no quibbling with this sub­
committee about the fact that A-l09 is a lawful order, is that 
correct? I mean, iUis a lawful order and should be carried out. You 
have said virtuaUy it is not being carried out, bllt it is a lawful 
order that should.ibe carried out, is that correct? ';" 

Mr. McBRIDE. Ii. am not sure I agree -it is a lawful order in that 
sense of the wo:i'd. It is an Executive order. It carries with it a 
directive to the,; Administrator to implement it. It does not have 
statutory standf1ng. I am not aWare that it is law per se. It is an 
Executive order!. 

Mr. W ALKEJi~ If an Executive order CQmes to your agency and 
tells you to dOiisomething, you are supposed to do it, right? 

Mr. McBRIl'IE. Yes, in that sensei 
Mr. WALKliiR. So in that sense it is a lawful order to your agency. 

It is not the !Law of the land, but in terms of an agency it is the law 
of the land. 

Mr. McBu,IDE. Yes. 
Mr. W AL:KER. What about OMB order A-76? Is that a lawful 

order in th(~ same sense? 
Mr. McBRIDE. Yes, sir. 
Mr. W A];:'KER. Has it been carried out? 
Mr. Mc,)3RIDE. No, sir, it has not. 
Mr. W l.iLKER. Why have we not had it carried out? 
Mr. MbBRIDE. Under my guidance and direction an order has 

been pufJ together. It has been forwarded to the Administrator for 
signatUJ,;e. The prior Administrator, for his reasons, decided he 
would hold that until a new Administrator arrived. As far as I am 
concern.ed, that order is in that posture. I therefore cannot answer 
that q~estion. . _ _ . 

Mr,!,! WALKER. How long dId he have that order? When was It 
draft(~d that he made that decision not to implement it? . 

Mrl. McBRIDE. I would say he made a decision somewhere around 
the f'Tovember or early December time frame not to sign the order. 

Mr. ~l ALKER. SO he made it after he knew that the administra­
tiO],l . was going out and there would be a new Administrator? 

,1vIr. McBRIDE. Yes. 
~:iV.h·.· WALKER. And do I understand you correctly that the order 

has been transmitted to this administration at this point, or is this 
E'iwaiting the new Administrator to come in? ..' 

Mr. McBRIDE. It is awaiting the new Administrator. We have 
been advised by the Administrator-designate that one of the first of 
several items that he will put on his agenda to discuss with the 
senior staff will be A-l09 and A-76. 

Mr. BURTON. He will get some good, unbiased opinion. 
Mr. McBRIDE. I would hope so, sir. 
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Mr. WALKER, 'What I am having a little bit of trouble with is that 
I think it would be very well for Mr. Carmen to talk to you right 
away about this; however, the circular with regard to this was"put 
out in 1976, wasn't it? 

Mr. McBRIDE. Yes, it was. 
Mr. WALKER. And so it has taken you 5 years to get to this 

point-we have been through several Administrators-. it has taken 
us 5 years to get down to the point where somebody is actually 
going to be asked to sign. off on this thing and do something about 
it? 

Mr. McBRIDE. Mr. Walker, I would again, I guess it is always 
nice to say things did not happen on your watch. In the year since 
I became the Assistant Administrator, we have taken actions to 
draft the document presented to the Administrator. In the mean­
time, there have been many other actions that have been taken.' As 
Mr. Marschall pointed out, a letter indeed did go over to the 
director of OMB back in, I believe, October 1979, stating that there 
were needs within the agency, training needs for the implementa­
tion and the accomplishment of the sophisticated cost analysis that 
is required. Those needs, or a great deal ,of them, have been satis­
fied. There has been partial training of the work force. There has 
been partial gathering of the inventory on the items that are 
susceptible to A-76. 

Mr. -VVALKER. What you are saying to me, is that prior to your 
getting there, then nothing. Is that your point? 

Mr. McBRIDE. No, there were drafts, and for whatever reasons 
they were not accepted, 

Mr . WALKER. I would assume, if he does not ask the qu~stion I 
would be very disappointed, but I would assume Mr. Carmen is 
going to ask those questions when he sits down with the senior 
staff and discusses A-76, as to why we have had it in the agency 5 
years and have not done al).ything toyvard imJ?lementation; Are you 
going' to get together some analYSIS for hIm so he wIll better 
understand this? 

Mr. McBRIDE. I was going to say that the policy of A-76, initially, 
was clear that is; to contract out. In the latter part of 1979 I 
believe there was a major change in that policy which also had us 
now looking at activities which were contracted out, to see whether 
it was more cost-effective or more efficient to bring th~m in-house. 

Mr. BURTON. Is that part of the A-76 you put in there? In other 
words, what we are after is efficiency and economy, contracting out 
may provide that and may not provide that, and that you have got 
to make a determipation. I read it in the paper, so it has ,got to be 
true. But theoretically; if you believe that GSA can remodel the 
White House cheaper than was done with aU the donated money in 
the private sector-I read it in the paper so it has got to be true-· 
but I think it is important, as somebody testified about the DOD 
contracting out~ they saved money but most of the work was not 
done and the contracts were all given to retired people out of the 
Pentagon. 

Mr. Harris in Congress last year had a bill in that was likf~ a 
contracting thing, conflict of interest and whatever, that you could 
not contract out with the firm of Burton and Walker for 6 mon:ths 
after you retire from Congress because we were nice to you, 
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Mr. McB~II!E!' Mr, Burton, Mr. Be:r:ub~, who is. on my staff, has 
the :esponslblhty for eventually reVIeWIng the Inventory that is 
reqUIred .u~~er A-76. As. I recall the numbers, there were some 
1,200 actIvItIe~ that. are In~house and 200 that are outside right 
now that we WIll reVIew dUrIng the process. __ / ' 
. Mr. BURTON. Thank you very kindly. The hearings are ad­
Jou;ned. We lookforward to the confirmation of the Administrator. 

[Statement SUbmitted by Associated General Contractors of 
America contained in app. 2.] 
[Wher~upon, ~t 3:22 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to recon­

vene subject to the call of the Chair.] 
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APPENDIXES 

APPENDIX l.-FORMER GSA ADMINISTRATOR FREEMAN'S 
ROADMAP OBJECTIVES FOR THE OFFICE· OF HUMAN 
RESOtJRCES AND ORGANIZATION 

o 
() 

ADMINISTRATORS ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 
FOR THE 

OFfICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND 'ORGANIZATION 

0
1 - SEVENTEEN OBJECTIVES COMPLETED 

II - THREE SHARED OBJECTIVES 

III - TEN ACTIVE OBJECTIVES 

IV - CENTRAL OFFICE ACCESSIONS 
DURING FY - 1980 AND, 
REG I ONAL ACCESS IONS DEL~.YED 

V ~ AUDIT. REPORTS CONTROL OFFICE (ARCO) 

(1 

(123) 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

1 

2 

3 

PART - I 
GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRAiION 

ADmNISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 
OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

ROADNAP 

MANAGEMENT STUDY OF OPTI ONAL REG roNAL 
ORGANIZATION FOR FEDERAL PROPERTY 
RESOURCE SERVICES PERSONAL PROPERTY 
FUNCTIONS 

AUDIT FOllOW-UP SYSTEM AND ORGANIZATION 
(ARCO) : 

OBJECT! VE/STATUS 

(1) IDENTIFY STATUTORY REQUIREMENTS AND 
DETERMINE CURRENT REGIONAL ARRANGEMENTS 
FOR CARRYING THEM OUT) INCLUD1NG)' 
STAFFING) WORKLOAD AND COMPLEXITY OF 
OPERATION, (2) IDENTIFY DEFICIENCIES 
IN CURRENT SYSTEM; DEVELOP AND EVALUATE 
ALTERNATIVES FOR ORGANIZING FPRS 
RESOURCES IN THE REGIONS TO ACCOMPLisH 
PROPERTY FUNCTIONS IN AN ECONOMICAL AND 
TIMELY FASHION AND (3) DEVELOP , 
RECOMMENDATIONS FOR APPROVAL BY THE 
ADMIN ISTRATOR, " 

ESTABLISH AND IMPLEMENT PROCEDURES FOR 
THE ADMINISJRATOR'S CONTROL AND 0 

MONITORING OF THE MANAGEMENT REVIEW AND 
IMPLEMENTATION ,OF GAO AND INTERNAL GSA 
AUDIT REPORTS. 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

1-31-80 

IMPROVE PAPERWORK MANAGEMENT EXECUTIVE IMPLEMENT A SYSTEM FOR CONTROLLING THE 3-31-80 
CORRESPONDENCE SYSTEM: ADMINISTRATOR'S CORRESPONDENCE THAT 

WOULD PROVIDE EFFICIENT'TRACKING AND 
GENERATION OF STATUS REPORTS. 

...... :. 

TARGET 
DATE 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

5 

6 

7 

ROADMAP 

G~NERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR1S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES 'AND OnGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 

'j 

. COMPLETI ON 
DATE 

KEY PERSONNEL SEARCH AND SELECTION 
SYSTEM: 

ESTABLI§H ~XECUTIVg REVIEW BOARD TO 4-30-80 
IDENTIFY AND SELECT HIGHLY QUALIFIED 
INDIVIDUALS TO SERVE IN SENIOR EXECUTIVE 
POSITIONS, 

PROCESS FOR REVIEWING NON-PROSECUTABLE ESTABLISH PROCEDURE TO ASSURE IMMEDIATE 5-31-80 
CASES~ MANAGEMENT REVIEW OF POSSIBLE. EMPLOYEE 

VIOLATION OF PROCEDURE AND REGULATION 
IN WHICH THE JUSTICE D~PARTMENT DOES NOT 
INTEND TO PROSECUTE, PREPARE FOR 
ADMINISTRATOR'S APPROVAL 1 GSA ORDER 
ESTABLISHING "INVEStIGATIVE REPORTS 
REVIEW," 

EMPLOYEE GRIEVANCE PROCEDURES: IMPROVE,THt' CLIMATE FOR INFORMAL 6-30-80 
RESOLUTION"OF GRIEVANCES. REDUCE TO A 

,.,' MINIMUM THE REQUIREMENT FOR HM)LVEMgNT 
OF THE ADMINISTRATOR IN THE FORMAL 
GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE 

INTERNAL INVESTIGATIONS EXCLUDED BY TO ISSUE BY JUNE 151 19801 A GSA ORDER 6-30-80 I 
THE INSPECTOR GENERAL: DELINEATJNG THE INVESTlGATIVE 

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE OFFlCE OF THE 
INSPECTOR GENERAL1 THE PUBLIC BUILDING 

Q 

() 

TARGET 
DATE 

~ , . 
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NUMBER ROADMAP 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMIN.ISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OSJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 

" 

SERVICE AND THE OFFICE OFcHUMAN 
RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION (HRO) AND TO 
IDEN,TIFY RESOURCE LEVELS NECESSARY TO 
CARRY OUT HRO INVESTIGATIVE 
RESPONSIBILITIES, . , 

9 PROJECT MANAGEMENT TRAINING) PHASE I: DEVELOP ATRAlNIN,G PROGRAM WHICH WILL 
IMPART THE KEY COMPETENCIES FOR 
SUCCESSFUL PROJECT MANAG.EMENT. 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

9(A) PROJECT MANAGEMENT TRAINING) PHASE II: PHASE II REPRESENTS A FOLLOW-ON 12-31-80 
OBJECTIVE REFLECTED IN THE EXPANSION 

.' 

10 ORGANIZATION CHANGE CONTROL POLICY AND 
PROCESS: . 

,~------------~~~-~ 
__ ~ __________ ~ __ • ____ L 

OF THE PROJECT, A FINALl~EETING WITH 
THE ADMINISTRATOR) DEPUTY ADMINISTRATOR 
AND NATlONAL CORE GROUP MEMBERS WAS 
HELD ON DECEMBER 101 19801 ImEREUPON 
THE FINAL EVALUATIotfWAS GIVEN AND" 
RECOMMENDA1fIONSMADE. THIS CONCLUDED 
THE (H) PORTION OF THE PROJECT. 

DEVELOP.FOR THE ADMINISTRATOR'S APPROVAL 7-31-80 
GSA ORDER TO ANNOUNCE REVISED PROCEUORES 
FOR DEVELOPINGJ REVIEWING AND APPROVING 

., ~" ... -~ ... 
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TARGET 
DATE 
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GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

" ROADMAP CO~'PLETION TAf\GET 
NUMBER ROADf4AP . OBJECTIVE/STATUS DATE MTE 
----r-----------------------,-------------------------~-----~------~ ORGANIZATION CHANGES. 0 

11 EMPLOYEE APPEALS AND REVIEW SYSTEM: 

12 SES IMPLEMENTATION: GSA WIDE: 

14 REGIONAL REVIEW SYSTEf4: 

.' 
15 GSA AGENCY-WIDE SUPERVISORY D~VELOPMENT 

SYST'Ef'li PHASE I I . ' 
" 

DEVELOP OPERATIONAL GUIDELINES AND 
PERFO~MANCE STANDARDS FOR EMPLOYEE 
APPEALS AND REVIEW BOARD, ENHANCE 
CAPABILITY TO RENDER SOUIlD AND llMELY 
FINAL AGENCY DECISIONS ON nISCRIMINATION 
COMPLAINTS BY ESTABLISHING AND 
IMPLEMENTING THEoABOVE MENTIONED BOARD. 

IMPLEMENT A GOALS ORIENTED PERFORMANCE 
APPRAISAL AND AWARDS SYSTEM WHICH 
PROVIDES FOR DEClSIONS ON RETENTION AND 
PAY FOR'SENIOR EXECUTIVES) AGENCY-IHDE. 

TO IMPLEMENT DECISloNS OF THE 
ADMINISTRATOR ON GSA OVERSIGHT AND 
EVALUATION) SPECIFICALLY TO: DEVELOP' 
AN INTEGRATED SYSTEM OF PREPARING AND 
EXECUTING REGIONAL) ON-SITE REVIEWS. 

DESIGN AND PILOT, A SUPERVISORY 
DE~E,\,PPMENT SYSTEM FOR ALL GSA 

o 

7-31-80 

9-30-80 
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8-31-80 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

16 

17 

19 

_-',I 

() 

ROAD1~AP 

() 

GENERAL S~RYICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATORiS ROADMAP OBJ~CTIVES _ 

OFFICE OF HUMAN R~§:mJRCES' AND ORGANIZATlON 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 
COMPLETION 

DATE 

SUPERVISORS) INCUMBENTS AND PROBATlONERS: 8-31-80 
: ... DESIGN DEVELOPMENTAL SYSTEM 

EMPLOYEE MOBILITY PROGRAM: 

EXECUTIVE DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM FOR SES: 

.' -

ACQUISITION AND WARRENTING TRAINING J 

(PROCUREMENT TRAINING) 
, . 

o 
,. . 

- SHORT RANGE NEEDS ANALYSIS 
:': ... CONDUCT PHASE I TRAINING. 

- - DESIGN PHASE I I 

ASSURE"THAiGSA EMPLOYEES) CURRENT AND 
FUTUREJ ,ARE PROVIDED OPPORTUNITIES FOR 
I NTRA-A~iENCY MOVEMENT, , -

, 

ESTABLIS:H A PROGRAM FOR THE SYSTEMATIC 
DEVElOP~IENT OF CANDIDATES FOR THE SES

J 

INCLUDIMG A SYSTEM FOR PRIOR CERTIFI­
CATION elF EUGIBLES J AND THE CONTINUING 
DEVELoprlENT OF EXECUTIVES, 

( 

DEVELOP); PROCURE AND IMPLEMENT INTER­
GRATE,!) AND COMPREHENSIVE TRAINING 
MODU~ES 'TO SUPPORT THE CONTRACTING 
OFFICER/iS WARRENTING PROGRAM AND OTHER ' 
CAREER ~ROGRAMS IN THE FIELD OF 
ACQUISITi!ON • I., ,-

~) 

- I 
9-30-80 , 

10-31-80 

.I 

TARGET -
DATE 

\ 
\~ 

II 

/ 
II 

;/ 
I 

l 
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ROADMAP 
Nur~BER ' 

.'.>;., 

ROADt~AP 

.' 

(I 

t: 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

I COMPLETION TARGET 

f 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS:, DATE ~, DATE 
~--------~----------~--0SUBSEQUENT TO TH~ AD ... Hoc TRAINING PROVIDED 

IN SUPPORT OF THE WARRANTING PROCESS1THIS ' 
OBJECTIVE WAS CONCLUDED A,S AN (H) ROADMAP' 
IN oeTOVER 1980 WITH TH~! ESTABLISHMENt. OF 
A CAREER MANAGEMENT BOARD FOR THE OFFICE 
OF ACQUISITION POLICY. BECAUSE OF 
ITS iMPORTMCE~ I PREFERRED A SMOOTH ' 
TRANSFERENCE OF RESPONSIBILITY FOR 
PLANNING AND MANAGING THE CAREER DEVELOP­
MENT COMPONENTS FOR THIS TRAINING EFFORT. 
A SUCCESSFUL TRANSJTION ,WAS CONSUMATED 
DECEMBER 31J 1980. HOWEVERJ TO,INSURE 0 ' " 

EFFECTIVE PERFORMANCE, TO OUR CLIENJS 
I WILL CONT,INUE TO MONITORilPROGRESS 
AND PROVIDE BROADPOLlCY GUIDANCEJ STAFF 
SUPPORT AND EVALUATlON OVERSIGH':, FOR 
TIlIS PROGRAM. \ 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER ROAnr~AP 

13 STORE MANAGEMENT TRAINING: 

" 

PART I~. 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 
COMPLETION 

DATE 

DETERMINE STORE MANAGEMENT TRAINING NEEDS 12-31-80 
AND INITIATE COMPETENCIES OF EXISTING AND . 
NEW HIRES IN FEDERAL SUPPLY SERVICE 
FUNBTIONS. 

, 
18 BUILDING MANAGEMENT TRAINING: DEVELOP APPROPRIATE SEQUENTIAL DEVELOPMEN- 12-31-80 

TAL TRAUUNG FOR E~lPLOYEES ,WITHIN THE 

.' 

t't 

BUILDING r'1ANAGEMENT CAREER SERIES • 
. ' .~ 

RESPONSIBILITY FOR PLANNING AND MANAGING 
THg CAREER DEVELOPMENT COMPONENTS OF 

THESE TRAINING EFFORTS WERE MERGED WITH 
THE CAREER MANAGEMENT BOARDS FOR THE 
PUBLIC BUILDINGS SERVICE AND FEDERAL 
SUPPLY SERVICE) RESPECTIVELY. I WILL 
CONTINUE TO MONITOR PROGRESS AND PROVIDE 
BROAD POLICY GUIDANCE AND STAFF SUPPORT 
TO THESE PROGRAMS. RESOURCES FROM MY 
OFFICE OF EMPLOYEE DEVELOPMENT AND TRAININ 
HAVE IN THE PAST AND WILL CONTINUE 
IN THE FUTURE TO PROVIDE STAFF ,SUPPORT AND 
TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE TO THESE BOARDS AS' A 
CONtINUATION OF OUR EFFORTS IN UPGRADING 

TARGET 
DATE 

:: ' .. 

_~:""""~~",~~~~~::o:-......... ;:t;;':~~:~'M:)7."-;~'L".S"l-"O!.!\:"_",,,,,,!,=:;r;:v,,:::::;:;.,;::o-;,.;~,'.1;.'!r"~ ~,t:.:.~';:'t,,~.:_ 'l',,,,,,,~-c';:;:::::'~~~~;I':--,!,,,,-::,::::-"''<-:'';'..1;':'''''\'''"~~;;·:::;;:'~''-r ·~;',,::..t~~~:r.~~~,tl.Il$<:~rtt'Ot'~~"~4"~":".::¥~:'ll*Wt!_$$_1 _l;&liS_.1Q'QijIM~~~~41al ifttJiiln 
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ROADMAP 
'NUMBEIL 

20 

" 

\1 
I' , 

ROADr1AP 

\i~> 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADM I N I STRA TOR I S ROADMAP.~OBJ ECTI VES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS " 

,,; TH~ ,QUALITY OF GSA I S WORKFORCE THROUGH 
TRAINING~AND EMPLOYEE DEVELOPMENT I 

WAGE BOARD TRAINING PROGRAM: IDENTIFY cRin,CAL TRAINING NEEDS OF GSA 
SKILLED CRAFT 'EMPLOYEES AND DEVELOP 
STRATEGIES FOR ~lEETlNG THOSE NEEDS.' 

INITIAL MODEL DEVELOPED AND RESPONSIBILITY 
MERGED N ITH REG I ON 6, KANSAS C lTV, tW 
OFFICE OF EMPLOYEE DEVELOPMENT AND 
TRAINING (HD) HAS FORMALIZED THE MODE OF 
THEI R/1BSS!STANCE THROUGH SEVERAL MEETINGS 
WH'icH lNHANCEb THE KIND OF FRONT-ENDING 
AND-DELIVERY·'WORtCSO"ESSENTrAL TO A FULLY' 
.INTEGRATED TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT 
PROGRAM. I WILL CONTINUE TO BE THE FOCAL 
POINT FOR MONITORING PROGRESS AND PRO~ -
VIDING GUiDANCE AND STAFF SUPPORT FOR 
THIS EVER IMPORTANT TRAINING ACT~VITY. 

., 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

12-31-80 

* ' 

TARGET 
DATE 

:1 
i1 
:~ 

:/ 
'I:' 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 
8 

1S(A) 

PART II I 
GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 

ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP'OBJECTIYES 
OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

ROADNAP 
MANAGEMENT DEVELOPMENT SYSTEM: . 

GSA AGENCY-WIDE SUPERVISORY DEVELOPMENT 
SYSTEM, PHASE II: 

.. ' ' 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 
DESIGN TO LOCATE, RECRUIT, SELECT, PLACE, 
TRAIN AND DEVELOP EMPLOYEES FOR 
PROGRESSIVELY MORE RESPONSIBLEPOSI nONS 
(GS .. 12 THRU 15) , 

DESIGN AND PILOT A SUPERVISO~Y DEVELOp .. 
MENT SYSTE~l FOR ALL GSA SUPERVISORS) . 
INCUMBENTS AND PROBATIONERS, 

A SUPERViSORY DEVELOPMENT TASK GROUP 
,HAS ,BEEN ESTAElJSHEJ) U~DER. TH~ TRAINUlG 
ADVISORY DOARD CT.4B) , THE TASK GROUP 
. WI[r1JEV~tnp;"mTHwTHE""AsstSTArlCE' 
OF A CONSULTANT (U,S, DEPARIMENT OF 
AGRICULTURE GRADUATE SCHOOL), A CATALOG 
O~ SUPERVISORY ·tOMPETENC~ES, A SURVEY 
OF EX!STING SUPERVISORY SKILLS, A 
HANDBOOK THAT WILL IDENTIFY METHODS TO 
ACQUIRE NECESSA~Y CONPETENCIES, AND 
SEVERAL MODULAR SUPERVISORY COURSES THAT 
WILL BE PILOTED IN CENTRAL OFFICE AND rHE 
REGIONS PRIOR TO NOVF.MUER OF THIS YEAR, 

o 

~--,,-.----' -' -- --~-'--- -~------------

COMPLETION 
DATE 

TARGET 
DATE 

11/81 

11/81 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

, 

Ii' 

ROADMAP 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 
21 IMPROVE EEO PROGRAM MANAGEMENT: 

" 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

ENHANCE RESPONSE OF GSA IN MEETiNG ITS 
CIVIL RIGHTS 'AND EQUAL EMPLOYMENT 'ON-GOING 
OPPORTUNITY RESPONSIBILITIES, SET 

0' 

22 GSA AWARDS PROGRAM: .' 
23 COORDINATE HEADS OF SERVICES AND STAFF 

OFFICE DELEGATIONS OF AUTHORITY TO 
REGIONS: 

STANDARD GOALS AND OBJECTIVES THAT CAN BE 
MONITORED AND COORDINATED) ADtlINISTER NEW 
CIVIL RIGHTS PROGRM1S THAT ARE REQUIRED 
BY LAW) MONITOR AGENCY COr1PLrANCE NITH 
FEDERAL STATUTES REGARDING NON-DISCRIMINA-
TION IN f:f.DERALLY ASSISTED PROGRAMS. 
THIS ROADMAP CONTAINED THIRTEEN (13) SUB­
OBJECTIVES OF HHICH TEN (10) HAVE BEEN 
COMPLETED. 

IMPROVE AND UPDATE AWARDS PROGRAM FOR GS~ 
(\ ..... - ,> 

GSA PRESENT DELEGATIONS OF AUTHORITY 3/80 
SYSTEM WAS REVIEWED AND MODIFIED TO: 
(1) UPDATE) (2) REMOVE UNNECESSARY 
LIMn/mONS. ON THE AUTHORITIES OF 
REGIONAL ADtlINISTRArORS) (3) DELEGATE 
CERTAIN OPERATING AUT.HORITIES TO RA's 
RATHER THAN HSSO's AND (4), STREAMLINE 
THE DELEGATIONS OF AUTHORITY MANUAL BY) 

II " ___ tt._nU_'Nn.,. _u_,uU_ilIM-~i(II_iO.~~-~~~1.;'1t"4w:4~:';t"'-~~'9fil.loII!il':;:;.l·:~j;W"~'lIC ... ~~ ... .u-;i!;·,~r~~~~~~",-.?.:c~:1\~;.:~c,~'rJ.'';-~~~';;~;:'7~~''r'''." r_+--., .•.. c 

.;:; ~, (;;-

TARGET 
DATE 

8/81 

p~ . 

.: 

10/81 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

PHASE I: 

PHASE II: 

ROADNAP 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATORIS ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVt/STATUS 

" 

REMOVING ALL ,AUTHORITIES EXCEPT THOSE 
UNIQUELY DELEGATED TO THE ADMINISTRATOR

J REMOVING ALL PROCEDURAL MATERIAL
J

, REMOVING 
GENERAL MANAGEMENT-TYPE AUTHORITIES, ETC, 
THE END PRODUCT IS A SIMPLIFIED SYSTEr~ 
WHICH REFLECTS MAXIMUM DECENTRALIZATION OF 
AUTHORITIES TO THE REGIONS, ' 

ACHIEVE MAXIMUM DECENTRALIZATION OF 
AUTHORITIES' TO REGIONS (COMPLETED) 

ASSESS EFFECTIVENESS OF REVISED 
DELEGATIONS; FINE TUNE, OBTAIN FINAL 

CdMPLETION ,11 
DATE '! 

3/80 

GSA ACADEMY (SPIN·OFF OBJECTIVE· GSA ESTABLISH A TRAIHIHG DELIVERY UMBRELLA 10/80 
TRAINING CENTER): STRUCTURE TO; , 

'C, l. TRAIN SUPERVISORS AND MANAGERS IN 

APPROVAL) AND PUBLISH. 

BASIC SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGES~ 
2,' PROVIDE BASIC AND ADVANm;:n TRAINING 

FOR MAJOR OCCUPATIONS, 

/ 

TAR~iET 
DATE 

5/81 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER , .. ROADt1AP . 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFF{~E OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 

3, ';'USE EXISTING GSAj OTHER AGENCY) AND 
NON~GQVERNMENT RESOUrCES IN CARRYING OUT ITS 
MISSION; DURING FY '80 AN AGENCY .. WIDE REVIEW 
OF TRAIN ING PRIORITIES RESULTED IN EXPANSION OF 
THE CURRICULUM OF JHE ACQUISITION TRAINlNG 
FAC ILITY) 'A REmBURSABLE FUNCTION) TO INCLUDE 
OTHER FUNcn ONAl AREAS FUR WHI CH GSA HAS 
GOVERHMENT .. ~lInf, REGULATORY RESPONSIBILITY, 
IHlS.Jills...BEEN::ACCOMPLISHED, THE CENTER IS FUL­
FILLING BOTH GSA'S RESPONSIBILITIES TO PROVIDE 
GUIDANCE TO OTHER 'FEDERAL AGENCIES IN GSA 
MISSION AREAS (PROCURE~IENT J SUPPLY) RECORDS/ 
INFORMATION MANAGEMENT) SPACE AND PROPERTY 
t1ANAGEMENT; TRAVEL AND TRANSPOPTATION rt~NAGEMENn 
AND FILLING iRAItUNG REQUiREMENTS IN THESE AREAS 
FOR GSA EMPLOYEES AS WELL, 

25 DEVELOP STRATEGY FOR CONDUCT HIPROVE THE, OPERATION OF THE LABOq MMAGEMENT 
REU\TIONS PROGRAM THROUGH RE:VIE\~ OF PRESENT 

II 
" 1/ 

• Q OF LABOR RELATIONS IN GSA: 
PRACTICES TO ENSURE ' ~ , 

" 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

if 
fI 

// 
Ii 

, 
il 

/i 

TARGET 
DATE 

lON-GOING ' 

-
1/ • 

1\ 

,<1 j) 

,t . 
/:.0.) 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

26 

27 

,fl' 

ROADl1AP 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFF1CE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 

" 

THEY ARE CURRENT AND EFFECT! VE AND 
RECDr1r·1END WHERE NECESSARY IMPnOVEMENTS 
IN ALL r'1AJORASPECTS OF THE PROGRAM, 
RESTRUCTURE LMR'PROGRAM WHERE NECESSARY TO 
MEET NEW REQU1REMENTS IN NAHONAL. ' 
CONSOLIDATION HITHAFGE, ' ' 

GSA RECENTLY REACHED. IMPASSE ON GROUND 
RULES WITH AFGE, THIS ACTlONDELAYS 

, NAHONAL tlEGOTIATIONS POR AN lItlSPECIFIED 
PERIOD OF TII1E, HE I4ILL"CONTINUE TO WORK 
WITH AFGENEGOTI A TI riG TEM1 TO FI NALI ZE 
GROUND RULES , 

INrERNAL GSA SAFETY AND HEALTH PROGRAMl TO ESTABLISH AN OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND 

PERFORMANCE APPRAISAL FOR EMPLOYEES 
OTHER THAN SES AND THOSE NOT ELIGIBLE 
FOR MERIT PAY: 

,:;, . 

f 

.. HEALTH PROGRAM WITHIN GSA AND TO TRAIN 
GSA SUPERVISORS ANnlWIAGERS IN THEI R 
RESPONSIBILITIES UNDER THE PRQGRAM, 

DEVELOP AND IMPLEMENT NEW PERFORMANCE 
PPRAISAL SYSTEMS UNDER C,SIR,'AI ,WHICH 
XCLUDES THOSE COVERED BY SES AND MERIT PAY, 

J 

COMPLETI ON i. 

DATE 
TARGET 
DAT~ 

..... ~ , 

12/81 

~0/81· 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

28 

ROADl1AP 

GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRAIION 
ADMINISTRATOR'S ROADMAP OBJECTIVES 

OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATlPN 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 

MERIT PAY SYSTEM FOR SUPERVISORS AND 
MANAGEMENT OFFICIALS: IMPLEMENT A FAIR SYSTEM FOR PERFORMANCE 

APPRAISAL AND MERIT PAY t' FULL 
COMPARABILITY RAISES AND WITHIN-GRADE 
INCREASES 'WILt CEASE) IN THEIR· PLACE 
MANAGEMENT MUST DISTRIBUTE'A MERIT 
INCREASE RELATED TO PERFORMAN~E OF 6S-13 
THROUGH GS-15 's, . 

. ' . 

• I' 

" 

1 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

TARGET 
DATE 

10/81 
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REGION 

4 - ATLANTA 

5 - CHICAGO 

6 .. KANSAS 
CITY 

7 - FT. NORTH 
8 - DENVER 

9 - SAN FRAN I 

10.- AUBURN) 
WASHINGTON 

NAn ONAl CAP rrA~' 
REGION Ii .: 

OFFICE 

ADMIN ISTRATIVE 
SERVICES 

EEO STAFF 
PERSONNEL 

ADlHNISTRATIVE 
SERVICES 

-,-

'. 

PART - IV 

NUMBER OF POSITIONS, GRADE AND TITLE 

NO IMPACT 

(1) GS-12 

(1) GS-3 

NO IMPACT 

NO Ir1PACT 
(1) -6S-13 
(1) 6S-13 
(1) GS-12 

(1) GS~3 

riO UiPAer 

NO IMPACT 

PROPERTY SERVICE OFFICER 
(CHIEF, OFFICE SERVICE BRANCH) 
SUPPLY CLERK 

SUPERVISORY EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OFFICER 

SUPERVISORY PERSONNEL STAFFING SPECIALIST 
EMPLOYEE DEVELOP~ENT OFFJCER 

MAIL CLERK 

9 POSITIONS t:: 0 ·01" 
680 * .' (tJ 

* TotAL NO. REGIONAL EMPLOYEES 
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ROADMAP 
NUMBER 

2 

ROADr1AP 

PART - V 
GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 

ADMIN I STRA TOR' SROADMAP OBJECT! VES 
OFFICE OF HUMAN RESOURCES AND ORGANIZATION 

OBJECTIVE/STATUS 

AUDIT FOLLOW-UP SYSTEM AND ORGANIZATION (PLEASE SEE ATTACHED> (ARCO) 

" 

COMPLETION 
DATE 

<;" I 

TARGET 
DArE 



140 

Roadmap Report - Audit Followup 

~he October, 1979 roadmap H-2 set four actions related to audit 
followup and organization. 

1) Establish Audit Reports Control Offibe - office established 
by detailees on December 7, 1979. 

2) Establish Procedures to control management follo~up of GAO 
and internal IG reports - November, 1979. 

3) Implement those procedures - procedural implementation 
beg~n by detailee~ on Decembe~ 7, 1979. 

4) Analyze current compliance with audit recommendations by 
all GSA entitiesl discuss/reach agreement on remaining 
open items with each HSSO/RA. 

GAO reports - completed January~ 1980 
IG reports - completed Mar'ch, 1980 

This analysis resulted in finding over 300 recommendations 
unimplemented from audit reports i~sued prior to FY eo~ 

The Audit Reports Control Office now ensures that '~n:gement action 
on IG internal audits and GAO reports comply with P~ 91-510, 
PI.-96-226, PI. 96-304 and OMB Circulars A-50 and A-73. GSA was not 
~~eviouslY in compliance with PI. 91-510 'or/the previous'versions~ 
of the OMB Circulars (A-73 was revised December, 1979). 

For the period 1977-81, GSA has recorded 1893 recommendations made 
in GAO and IG internal audit reports. 1448 wer~ closed/completed 
as of April 1, 1981. The rate at Which closure/completion occured 
quadrupled in FY 80 with ARCO's establishment. 

Closed 1977-80: 643 (214 av~r~ge per year) 
Closed 1980-81: 805 

The 805 recommendations resulted'in savings of $23.1 million. 

There were 445 recommendations open as of A~ril 1,-1981 of which 
203 were less than 6 months old. 

GSA has now seen a positive tnend toward new IG reports in f»st 
problem areas that have "no significant findings." Thus fa~ in 
FY 81, reviews in the following pl~ces have not required any cor­
rective action: 

2 Self~service stores 
Little Rock, AR 

10 PBS field offices 
TUseon, AZ ' 
Schreveport/ LA 

aostOl'l, MA 
Ootroit, NI 
st. Louis, MO 

1 Motor pool 
Chicago, IL 

Fort worth, TX 

Albany, NY 
New ~ork (7th AvenUe), NY 

Eugene, OR 
PittsbUrgh, PA 
Beaumont, 'l'X 

w...-,'---'-____ ~ _____ -'-______ _'_ _ __" __________ ~ ___________________ ~~.'---_____ ~_~ ___ .. ~ 
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APPENDIX 2.-STATEMENT OF THE ASSOCIATED 
GENERAL CONTRACTORS OF AMERICA 

"APR 2 2 J981 
5 KILL INTIGIUrY 

THE ASSOCIATED GENERAL CONTRACTORS OF AMERICA 
1957 E Street, N.W. • Washington, D.C. 20006. (202) 393·2040 • TWX: 710.822.9406 AGC WSH 

THOMAS E. DAILEY, President H. C. HELDENFt;LS, Senior VIce President 
RICP.ARD S, PEPPER, Vice P/'e$/dent 

E. W. McKENZIE, Treasurer 
HUBERT BEATTY, Execut/ue VIce PresIdent 

Apdl 15, 1981 
The,Honorable John L. Burton 
Cha~r~a~r.Subcommittee on Go~ernment 
Act~v~t~es and, Transportation 

of the Cc;>mmittee on,Government 
Operat~ons 

House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Burton: 

The Associated General Co t t ' 
submit~.the enclosed stat~m~~~ ~~: ~~ Amerlca respectfully 

~~eO~~~~~~i~~e!h~nG~~~~al Service~ ~~~i~i~~~a~fo~h~e~~a~~ng 
on April 13, 1981. rnment Act~v~hes and Transportation 

r; 

THE FuL~ SERVICE CONSTRUCTION ASSOCIATlor; FOR FU~SEIWtCE MEMBERS 

(141) 
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statement 0:1; 

The Associated General Contractors of America 

Presented to the 

Subcommittee on Government Activities and Transportation 

of the 

Committee on Gove~pment Operations 

United Sta.tes House .of Representatives 

April 15( 1981 

On the Topic of 

Oversight of the General services Administration 
\' l . 
\ # '" 

AGC is: 

* More than 30,000 firmS including 8,400 of America's leading 
general .contract;i.:r.g firms responsible for the employment of 
3i500,OOO-pl~$-'emp,loyeE!s; 

*C, 113 c!1C!.~ters;\ nationwide; 

* 

* 

MDr~ than 80% of America's contract con~t7uction of commerc~a~ 
buildings, highways, industrial and Tun~c~pal-utility facil~t~es; 

Approximately' 5.0% of the contract construction by American 
firms in more than 100 countries abroad. 

.. D 

I 

11 

I 
·1 

I 
1 

I 
! 
j 

I \\ 

143 

The Uni.ted States Government has relieCl .oncompetitive 

bidding to procure gOOds and services almost since 'the founding 

of the Nation. The Act o·f· 1809 (2 Stat. 536) required "open 

purchase" or public adve:rtising for purchases made by the 

Secretary of' the NaVY,_pi'ltid Was followed by the Acts o.f 1842 
,.---"'-

(5 Stat;. 535) a.nd 1843(5 Stat. 617) which spec;:ifically required 
11 : 

sealed proposals, public bid openings and sele~tion p;E the lowest 
I 

bidder. The Act of August .31, 1852 (,8 Stat. 9 h ext;ended;the 

I requirement of public advertising to the const~iuction of p,ublic 

buildings. 

These early laws were the predecessors of '~evised Statutes 
" 

3709 (12 Stat. 220, §10), which required all fedi~ral government 
II 

procurements to be made by formal advertisingt</ the lowest 
I, responsible l;l,j,dder. 
i' ,I 

<he '>:med Services Procurement Act of 1947\ and the Federal 

Property and Administration Act of 1949, as we11\: both favor 

competitive bidding for procurements but do proJrde some 

exceptions to formal advertising procedures. veky few of the 
II 

exceptions have been utilized to proc~re construction. 

This proven construction procurement system entails soliciting 

competitive bids on detailed plan.s and specification.s prepared 

by an architect/engineer. After the bids are received, the con­

tt"acting of:l;icer determines wh.ich bids are responsive an'd which of 

the responsive bids is from the 10\'I'est resl?onsible bidder. A 

responsive bid is one which conforms to the invication and one that 

offers precisely what the government is/'.seeking. Award is tlJen 
.r. 

made to the lowest bidder • 

, 
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This method of securing competitive bids and constructing 

projects using the lowest, responsive and responsibl.e bidder l1as 

been used by the federal government. with success for almost a 

century. This preference ~or the competitive bid contract system 

is rooted in the reasoning ·that sealed bids, independently sub­

mitted, result in the lowest cost to the owner and afford maximum 

protection in the expendi'ture of public funds. There is no 

compelling reason why this, proven construction procurement method 

should be abandoned or tampered with in favor of procurement 

techniques applicable to major hardwar.e, softwaJ;'e and weapons 

systems. 

Federal construction procurement is intensely .competitive .• 

There are literally thousands of construction firms, the majority 

of which are small business, that compete for federal construction 

projects as compared to the infinitely more limited number of firms 

tha~ are involved in the production and supply of the major hard­

ware, software and weapon systems intended for coverage by the 

procurement techniques outlined in A-lOg. While A-lOg may do 

nothing more than require procurement methods that are already 

standard fare in major systems acquisitions; its application to 

construction will result,in experimental 'procurement techniques 

that will furtl1er reduce compet~tion in the federal construction 

marketplace. Such experimental. methods are'not new to federal 

t Individual federal construction awarding constru~tion procuremen • 

agencies have, through the years, dabbled with such experiment,al 

t th d The lac'k of survival of those methods in the procuremen me. 0 s. 

federal construction procurement system is testimony to their 
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inapplicability and tl1e continued worth of the traditiona,J, 

construction procurement methOd. 

Application of A-lOg to construction procurement would 

effectively eliminate many small business construction firms 

from the federal construction marketl?~ace, and thus prove anti­

competitive. ~he traditional and proven competitive bid construc­

tion procurement method affords eq~al opportunity for all firms 

to bid on federal. construction work. It does so because all 

bidders bid on the exact same plans and specifications with 

assurance that award will be made to the lowest responsi v'e and 

responsible bidder. Under the experimental procurement methods 

in A-lOg, undue emphasis would be placeq on, and advantage given 

to firms with developer or consortium capabilities, character­

istics not generally found in the ~verage construction firm. 

Application of the procedures outlined in OMS Circular A-lOg 

to the fedeJ;'al government's acquisition of construction would 

resul t in the procurement of government construc'tion based on 

subjective determinations without adequate assurance that the 
.', 

government has secured precisely \.,hat it was seeking and at the 

lowest cost. 

For eXample, application of the Major Syste;ns Acquisition 
il 

Regulation to construction would result in a procurement system 

someWhat akin to the following: 

The General Services Administration determines a need for 

office space to house 400 employees. GSA would issue a Request 

for Proposal to the private sector geared aJ;'ound a "functional 

. 
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specification" seeking industry's proposed "solutions" to meet 

the need. The "functional specification" purportedly would allow 

for flexibility to permit industry to respond with experimental 

concepts as proposed solutions to meet the need. The functional 

specification in this hypothetical GSA example could conceivably 

be nothing mo:r;e than "office space to house ~OO employees in the 

Washington, DC area." Proposals received from industry could run 

the gamut from use of excess or surplus office space; joint 

use of existing federal buildings; purchase of a non-federal 

building; leasing of existing space; a propos~l from a developer 

to build an office building and then lease it to GSA; a proposa~ 

from a Construction Management firm; a proposal from a consortium 

to develop a systems package building; a proposal from an Archi­

tect/Engineering firm (or a number of Architect/Engineering firms) 

to design an office building,' or a myriad of other experimental 

mutations. 

GSA wO\lld then have to narrow the "proposed solutions" down 

to a workable number. GSA would then have to fund the further 

development of such assorted proposals, and the public would 

have to bear the cost. Ultimat~ly, GSA would select one as the 

best solution and issue a contract. No further competit~pn 

wOUld exist, if in fact, t.\ny had existed to that point--unless 

of course the competitive bid procurement method was selected. 

., 
It can be readily seen that in evaluating the proposals 

received, the government is not comparing like proposals, but 

rather is comparing a number of unlike proposals. Consequently, 

the evaluators' personal subjective opinions are injected into 
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the process of comparing the myriad of proposed .solutions. 

This, system cannot assure, as does.the traditional construction 

procurement method, the lowest cost to the owner or maximum 

protection in the expenditure of public funds. 

The traditional and proven competitive bid procurement system 

has served federal construction and the tax paying public well" 

and must not be cast aside or tampered with by application of 

A-109 to construction. 

During the few months since the advent of the Reagan 

Administration, the business community and the public have 

benefitted alike from a sorely needed change of direction away 

from the experimentation with schemes arbitrarily im~osed by 

people who offered solutions to non-existent problems, and to 

the distress of intended beneficiaries. 

We believe that the few proponents of applying A-109 to 

construction procurement should carefully evaluate the benefits 

of open competitive bidding before proposing another costly layer 

of bureaucratic bungling to government procurement. of construction. 

Failure to exercise such careful evaluation will, most assuredly, 

result in further diminution of interest in open competitive 

bidding for government constr~ction ~ven if the few proponents 

of A-109 for construction procurement do not prevail. The most 

urgent need from government in all areas of procurement is to 

encourage participation and competition by the thousands of firms 

that should now seek, rather than shun, opportunities to bid on 

government construction. 
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The Associated General Contractors of America totally 

SUpports President Reagan's proposed tax and spending c,uts 

despite the fact that the cuts involve a minimUIll of $18.2 

million reduced federal expenditures for construction. That 

support, and the sacrifice of our own interest was prompted 

by the hope and'belief that government would create incentives 

for 

and 

competition instead of additional layers of bureaucratic 

regulatory empire building inherent in the application of 

A-109 to the construction industry. 
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APPENDIX 3.-LETTER AND ENCLOSURES TO ~JOHN 
BURTON, FROM DAVID A. STOCKMAN, DIRECTOR 
OMB CONCERNING OMB CIRCULARS A.-109 ANDA-76 
~-' " " ;, 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF 'i'HE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAC:;EMJ;:NT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON. D,C, ~0503 

Honorable John L. Burton 
Chairman 

April 13, 1981 

Subcommittee on Government 
'ActiVities and Trcmsportatlon 

Committee on Government Operations 
U,S, House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

" 

I: 
~::' :h;~ ""P'"'. to YOU' Aprll 7, 1981, letter concemIns he\lng, you, 
subcommittee is holding on the General Services Adfl)inistration'~ (GSA~,~ attempts 
t,o effect reforms within the Agency. Two of the tOPICS which wlll be dlsirussed are 
GSA's apparent failure ~() implement OMB Circulars A-t09 and A~l6. You 
requested our position as to what OMB intends to do to secure complil~~,ce with 
these two C, i, rculars. Before, commenting on specific actions planned, I \\lb) uld first 
like to address the problems we bave encountered with them regard; ng these 
Circulars. ;'0,' I () 
As you are aware, one 0/ the major goal$ within this Administration cJ\ntel'~ on 
maximizing the efficient expenditure of funds. OMB Circullar A-76 proVid~!s one of 
the necessary tools to achieve this goal by ensuring econq;mies and efficiencies In 
operating commercial-industrial type activities. GSA, over;, the past 12 months has 
purportedly refused to implement this policy for the followi\'1g three reasons: 

Their personnel have not been, trained on the policies and pr(lcedures 
prescribed by the Circular for conducting cost comparisons, 

An additional .370 personnel are required to implement A-76. 

The program impacts their Equal Employment Oportunlty Program. 
' .. 

Since that time ~~ey have reported to us that over 300 personnel have been trained 
and this Issue no longer poses a significant problem. WIth respect to their request 
for an addltional.370 personnel spaces over the next two fiscal years, we revIewed 
it and found no basis to support thlll request and so informed GSA. In fact, our 
letter oJ; January 9, 1981 (Attachment 1) to them concerning this issue stated, "We 
believe that additIonal personnel positions can be generated immediately by 
contracting out eITA fUnctions estimated to be less than $100,000 In annual 
operating costs without IncurrIng the delay and expense of conductlng cost 
comparl~Jon stUdies. The personnel savings accrued from this action can be 
reallocated to conduct the cost studies Indentlfled in your Inventory." With respect 
to theIr last allegation, we have informed them that their EEO program should be 
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one that is balanced and ~Itl;'at!£ied throughout the agency ancl not ~olely 
concentrated in the nonprofessional area. AdditIqnaUy, we r?mintled th~m that the 
contractual requirements placed on contractors for aggressive EEO programs are 
much greater than those imposed on Federal emploYfle~. For instance, contr:'lctors 
are required to have an EEO program and hire the handicapped and veterans .Just to 
cite a few of the contractural requirements. For these reaSons, we do not fmd any 
validity to their claim on this issue. 

On April 8 1981 (Attachment 2) in a letter to GSA from this Office, we directed 
that they implement the CIrcular and identified four func:ions c.omprising over 
13000 personnel positions which must be scheduled for Immediate A-76 cost 
co~parison studies and be dompleted by September 1982. We simu.ltaneously issued 
a bulletin (Attachment 3) which we will use to ensure these studies are scheduled 
and conducted in the timeframe cited above. This Bulletin provides the necessary 
link between the Circular and the budgetary process which will provide the controls 
needed to ensure the Circular'S full and effective implementation. 

As you indicated in your letter, GSA has not implemented OMB ~ircular A-l~9 
which was issued April 5, 1976. Since that time, we have .worked with personnel In 

GSA to secure its implementation. Some personnel In GSA have informally 
indicated A-I09 conflicts with existing laws and procedures, but when pressed to 
specificaUy identify these laws they have been unable to do so. 

The OFPP Administrator-Designate has met with the new AdminIstrator of GSA 
and begun discussing acquIsition policy matters such as OMB Circular ~-109. If 
they are unable to come to a conclusion with regard to the impleme.n!atlon of th.e 
policy in A-I09 or identification of the areas that need to be modified be~ore It 
can be implemented, I have asked the OFPP Administrator-Designate to notify me 
so that any differences can be successfully resolved. . 

I hope this information will be of assistance to you and clarify the actions OMB is 
taking to ensure implementation of these two Circulars. 

Attachments 

~Jrr:)~ 
David A. Stockman 
Director 
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Honorable Rowland G. freeman, DI 
Admlnlstrator of General ServIces 
Washlfllton, D. C. 2040' 

Dear Mr. Freemanr 
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Attachment 1 

JAN 9 lOOt 

Thank YCJU for a timely relponle to my memorandum of July 1, 1930, concerning 
your Agency', Implementation of OMS Circular A ... 76. 

In revIewing your report J noted that, although the Circular required all agencIes to 
implement it within nInety days, M instructions have been Issued nor have your 
review schedules been published. Further, In comparing the data furnished to us In 
1977. we find that your Commerclallndustrial Type Activities (CITA) Inventory has 
dropped from 7,692 activities to J,200, with a correspondIng decrease in capital 
.nvestment, without any expl~tIon. 

With respect to your reque$t for lOme 370 additional per.onnel over the nelCt two 
fiscal years, we In OMS have revIewed this and find no basis to support thIs 
request. Through tJle proper Implementation of the CIrcular, webe1leve you will 
be able to reallocate your aJrrent personnel resources and utllJze them for 
performance of Governmental functIons and those CITA functions remaining in­
house as a result of cost studies. We believe that additional personneJ positIons can 
be generated immedIately by contractIng out eITA functions estimated to be Jess 
than $100,000 1n annual operating COSti wIthout incurring the deJay and expense of 

. conducUng cost comparison studies. The personnel savings accrued from thIs 
action can be reallocated to conduct the cost .tudies Jdentlfied In your inventory. 
Moreover, und~r these clrcumstances~ I would appreciate your cooperation In 
prompt action Qn A-76 guidance. 

A copy of your' Implementing procedures, along With notlflcatlon of a fIrm target 
date tor publlc.ation of your guIdance and CIT A Inventory should be forwarded to 
this Office wIthln thIrty days. A.ddltlonallYt due to the ~lde disparJty In your 1977 
versus 19aO Inventory, I request we be notified .. 10 the disposition of the 6,1192 
CITAa deleted from~your Inventory Ilnce 1977. OMS Intends to closely monItor 
progrtl~ In the Circular'. Implementation to ensure Jt 11 efficIently ~ effectively 
applied within all agencies. 

We look fOfWard to working with you to assure Implementation of Circular 1\-76. 
Your ata.ff may wJsh to contact Ms. Oarleen Druyun, the Deputy Associate 
Admin.1strator of this pal1~ for furt~r a.1stance. 

. Sincerely, 

Raren Hastie Williacii 
-".-. . 

Karen HastIe WIlliam. 
Adminlstra tor' 
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Attachment 2 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503 

Mr. Ray Kline 
Acting Administrator 

of General Services 
Washington, DC 20405 

Dear Mr. Kline: 

APR 8 1981 

One of the major goals within this Administration centers on maximizing the 
efficient expenditure of funds. OMB Circular A~76, "Policies tor Acquiring 
Commercial or Industrial Products and Services Needed by the Government," 
provides you with one of the necessary tools to achieve thIs goal. This 
Administration strongly supports the general policy of reliance on competitive 
priv~te enterprise to supply the products and services needed by the Government. 
Through proper and effective implementation of the 'Circular you will be able to 
ac;:hieveeconomies and efficiencies in operating commercial-Industrial type ac;:tlvWes by: . 

Determining the least cost method of providing essential services (contract 
or in-/:louSe). 

Streamlining existing Government organizations ensurIng they are organized 
ang staffed for the most effiCient performance. 

Reducing long-range fiscal obligations through reductions in the Federal 
workforc::e when cost comparisons show a contract operation is more cost 
eitective. 

Enhancing product4Vlty through the development of measurable job standards. 

The Circular provides that when private performance of commercial or industrial 
activitIes Is feasible and no overriding factors require in-house performance, a 
rigorous comparison of contract costs versus in-house costs will be made, using the 
Circ::ular's Cost Comparison Handbook, to determine whether the work will continue 
to be performed by in-house personnel or converted to a contract operation. The 
Circular contains several provisions that give appropriate consideration to affected 
Federal employees. Amohg the more significant ones are that: 

Existing in-house activities will not be converted to contract performance on 
the basis of economy unless It wHl result In a savIngs of at least 10 percent of 
the estimated Government personnel costs for the period of the comparative 
analysis; and 

Federal employees displaced as a result of the conversion to contract 
performance will be given the right of first refusal for employment openings 
In the contract opera don_ 

I retently reviewed your implementation of Circular A-76 and hote that It has been 
in a vacuum for almost two years. I understand that one of the reasons the 
CIrcular has not bE.."en implemented within your Agency is due to the lack of a 
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formal implementing order. Although such an order is nat req~ired b~ the Circui~r, 
our primary concern is that since the effective date of .the C~rcular 10 all a~encJes 
was May 1, 1979, your agency has not reviewed a smgJe m-house ac.tivl~y for 
possible conversion to contract performance. This gravely concerns us 10 vIew of 
the obvious savings tryat can be effected through .reliance on the private sector. 

In reviewing your inventory, I believe that the opportunity exists f.or yo~ to condUct 
OMB Circular A~76 cost comparison stUdies on the four functions hsted below 
which comprise over 13,000 personnel positions. These fUnctions are: 

Guard Services 
Custodial 
Building Maintenance 
Motor Vehicle Operations and Mainte,nance 

Total 

3,000 
.5,000 
4,000 
1,000 

13,000 

Therefore these functions shall be scheduled for cost comparison studies In FY 
1981 and ~ompleted by September 1982. Accomplishment of these studies in that 
timeframe will move us closer to the reaUzatlon of this Administration's goals. I 
look forward to your response regarding your specific plans to review the above 
listed functions. 

One of the actions required to ensure uniform implementation of the Circular. in 
the civilian agencies is the modification of the Federal Procurement RegulatIon 
(FPR). Your assistance is requested In publishing appropriate clauses and contract 
provisions thereby 'enacting uniform procurement proc;:edures. The recent~y 
published draft Federal Acquisition Regulation A-76 coverage sho~ld be t~e b~SIS 
of the procedures incorporated into the FPR. We would appreclate thIS bemg 
accomplished within 60 days. 

Both the Circular and other instr .. uctlons, limlting Federal c;:iviUc:n employ~ent, are 
complementary. The instructions preclude the use ofcontractmg WIth fm~s. and 
institutions outside the Government solely to circumvent personnel ceJlmgs. 
Agencies that contract out for goods and services under the structure~ and 
deliberate process prescribed by <?MB Circular A-76 are doing so because It 15 cost 
effective and reduces the growth m Government spendmg. 

In light of the trust and responslbUities placed In us by the American peopl~, it is 
essential that we join together in forming a partnership to ensure OM8 CIrcular 
A .. 76 is implemented In an effective ,and timely manner. Please be assured that my 
staff and I wHl work closely With you in this endeavor. 

·5t:1 
~ .. 

Edwin L. Harper 
Deputy Director 
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Attachment 3 

e·'#.· .. ~ 

. 
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503 

Bulletin 81- 15 APR 8 19B1 

TO THE HEADS OF EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS AND ESTABLISHMENTS 

SUBJECT: Agency Implementation of OMB Circular No. A-76 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

Purpose. This Bulletin provides instructions for preparing and submitting 
information on each agency's implementation of OMB Circular No. A-76 and 
its impact on budget estimates. In addition, this Bulletin requires special 
information on agency progress toward meeting the requirements of OMB 
Circulars No. A-114 and A-76 relating to audiovisual activities. 

Authority and Back&!:2!lnd. The Budget and Acc()unting Act of 1921, as 
amended. Under OMB Circular No. A-76 (Revised), dated March 29, 1979, 
and subsequent amendments, agencies unless granted. an extension. 'Y~re 
required to review their in-house Commel'cial Industrial Type ActlVltles 
(CITA's) by March 1982 and their existing contracts before they come due for 
reprocurement. After initial review, activities approved for continuation are 
required to be reviewed at least once every five years. Agencies are also 
required to assure that their budget estimates reflect the probable impact of 
decisions based on implementation of OMB Circular No. A-76 procedures as 
prescribed by sections 13.2 through 13 • .5 of OMB Circular No. A-11.0MB 
Circular No. A-1l4, dated April 13, 1978, prescribes the policies for 
management of Federal Audiovisual activities. These .activltie~ are ~so 
subject to the policies In OMB Circular No. A-76. ThiS Bulletm requires 
agencies to report on their progress in complying with these I'equirements. 

Coverage. These instructions apply to the Executive Branch departments and 
establishments listed in Attachment A. 

Policy. In ~ democratic free enterprise economic system the Government 
should not compete with its citizens. The private enterprise system, 
characterized by individual. freedom and choice, is the primary source of 
national economic strength. In recognition of this, it is the general pollcy of 
this Administration to reduce the growth In Government spending and rely on 
cO\')1petit.lve private enterprise to supply the products and services the 
Government needs. 

The Circular (1) reaffirms the Government's general policy of reliance on the 
private sector for goods and services, while recognizing that (2) certain 
functions are inherently governmental in nature and must be performed by 
Government personnel~ and (3) relative cost must be given appropl'iate 
cOOl.;!de'ration In aecisions between in-house performance and reliance ~n 
private commercial sources. The balanced approach in the Circular 1S 
designed to achieve consistent pollcy implementation in aU agencies, 
equitable treatment of aU parties, and improved economy and efficiency In 
providing goods and performing services needed by the Government. 

OMS Circular No. A-76 and other OMB instructions that limit Federal 
civilian employment are complementary. OMB instructions preclude the use 
of contracting with firms and institutions outside the Government solely to 
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circ:.'Umvent personnel ceiUngs. HOWEver, agencies that contract out for 
goods and ,S:eI"vices under the ~ructured and deliberate process prescrIbed by 
OMB Circular No. A-76 are 90mg so because it Is cost effective and reduces 
the growth in.~overnment spending. 

Action Requirements. No later than May 31, 1981, agencies listed In 
Attachme~t A will submit to the Office 'of Federal Procurement Policy a 
report on implementatioo of OMB Circular No. A-76 in accordance with 
Attachments B, C, 0, and In the format of the exhibits. Agencies will 
prllpare the required exhibits consIstent with, the definitions listed in' 
A ttachmerl~ B' ~nd the instructions in Attachment C.' Attachment D specIfies 
the codes needed to complete the exhibits. . 

OMB Responsiblllties. OMB will revIew the repOrts required by this Bulletin 
to asse~ agency implementation of OMB Circular No. A ... 76 and to .insure 
that the ~onomies that will. be realized through A-76 implementatIon are 
reflected 10 agency bUdget estimates. , 

Inform'ation Contact. Questions should be directed to the Office of Federal 
Procurement PoHcy,Offlce of Management and Budget, telephone 39'-32.54. 

Sunset Date~ This bulletin will expire on September 30, 1981. 

.. 

.~. 
. ~~ 

. , , 
Edwin L. Harper 
Deputy Direct.or 

~ '-'--_-'-___ ~""'-"-.'_ ___ ~ ___________ ~ _________ ~ ____ ~ _____ ~~~ _ ___'__~_~~ __ ~_"'. "'-I_----'L_L ____ . ___________ ~~ __ . ____ . ________ ~ ___________ . _____ _ 
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Agencies Required to Re~9rt 

Department of Agr.culture 
Department of Commerc~ 
Department of Defense 
Department of Educa~ion 
Department ot Energy U 
Department of Health gm<f Human Services 
Department of Housing and Urban Develapment 
Department of Interior 
Department of Justice 
Department of Labor ') 
.Department of State !/ 
Department of Transportatlon 
Department of Treasury 
ACTION 
Consumer Product Safety Commission 
Environmental Protection Agerlcy 
Federal Communicatlon~ .. Comtnission ~-
Federal Emergency Management Agency 
Federal Home Loan Bank a,Qard 
Federal Trade Commissi~ 
General Services Administration 
International Communication Agency 
International Development Cooperation Agency 
International Trade Commission, United States 
Interstate Commerce Commission 
National Aeronautics and Space Administration 
National Credit Union Administration 
National Science Foundation 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of Personnel Management 
Pension Benefit ,Guaranty Corporation 
Railroad Retirerllent Board 
Small Business Administration 
Tennessee Valley Authority 
United States Postal Service 

-------- ------~~--~----------
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Definitions 

Attachment B 
Bulletin No. 81-15 

Annual Cost of Operation -- The estimated total cost of the full-time 
equiValent of personnel allocated to an in-house performance of an activity 
dlU"ing a fiscal year, plus' supplies and materials used. See definition of 
"personnel allocated" in this Attachment. 

Capital Investment -- The estimate of the capitalized cost of facilities and 
eqUipment employed in the in-house operation of the activity. Capitalized 
cost is determined by taking the." original cost and subtracting accumulated 
depreciation. 

3. Contracts -,. Contracts for private sector performance of. commercial! 
industrial activities in e~cess of $100,000 annually, except those awarded 
under an authorized set-aside program, for services which the agency 
determines' could reasonably be performed in-house. Includes any activities 
that have been converted from in-house to contract performance. 

4. Government Commercial or It~dustrial Activity --One which is operated and 
managed by a Federal execu'~ive agency and which provides a product or 
service that could be obtained from a private source. A representative, but 
not comprehenSive, listing of Sl1ch activities is provided in Attachment A to 
OMB Circular No. A-76 (Revised) .. An activity can be identified with an 
organization or a type of work, but must be (1) separable from other 
fUnctions so as to be suitable for performance either in-house or by contract 
and (2) a regUlarly needed activity of an operational nature, not a one-time 
activity of short duration associated with support of a particular project. 

5., Informal Cost Study of a Contract -- An initial review of contract costs to 
determine whether It is likely that the work can be perforfT\ed in-house at a 
cost that is less th<;tn contract performance by 10 percent of Gqvernment 
personnel related costs plus 25 percent of the cost of ownership of equipment 
and facilities. When this is determined to be liI<ely, a formal cost comparison 
Is conducted foHowing the provisions of OMS Circular No. A-76 (Revised) and 
Supplement No.1 to the Circular, the "Cost Comparison Handbook." 

6. New Start -- A newly established Government commercial or industrial 
activity, including a transfer of work from contract to in-house performance. 
Also included is an expansion which would increase ca!?l~al investment or 
annual operating cost by 100 percent or more. '"f 

7. Person~el Al1oci'l.ted -- The full-time, .equivaJent (FTE) of In-house personnel 
resources (i.e., the workyears associated with ~uU-time permanent appoint­
ments and other appointments subject to the FTE total employment ceilings 
assigned by OMB) that'are allocated to the performance of an activity during 
a fiscal year. Include the FTE of appointments that are expectr,d to be filled 

" during the fiscal year and to be allocated to an in-house activity .. 
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Attachment B 
Page 2 

Special Definitions for Exhibit .5 

Audiovisual Activities Subject to OMB Circular No. A-114: 

a. Audiovisual Activities -- Resources 'used to provide an audiovisual 
service or produce an audiovisual product. Re~ources include equip­
ment, facilities, personnel, supplies, and accessories. 

b •. Audiovisual Eguipm~nt -- Equip~ent ,use,d ,for the recording, 
production, reproduction, process1Og, dlstnbutlon, or exhibiting of 
audiovisual products. 

c •. 

d. 

e. 

Audiovisual Facilities -- A building or space withip a building, o~n~d or 
operated,py the Goverpment which hous~~ E,Hther ru:- audlovls~al 
acr,tivity, audiovisual equipment, or a capability, to, provide an aud~o­
visual service. Space used to produce an audiovisual product with 
port~ble equipment shall be classified as !in audiovisl,l,al facility. 

Audiovisual Services -- Those fUn<;tions performed in the production, 
reproduction, utilization, broadcasting, distri?ution, an~ ~torage of 
audiovisual products. Included are such functions as scr!pt1Og, phot~­
graphy film processing, videotape transfer, sound recordmg and duph­
cation,' tape or film editing, audiovisual media deposito~y .and reco~ds 
center operations, and support and maintenance of audiOVisual eqUip­
ment and facilities. 

Audiovisual Products -- Material containing sound or visual ima~wry for 
conveying a message; refers to slide sets, .film stri~s, motion pic·~u.res, 
television (film, videotape, and disc); audlo recordtn& (tape and, d1sc), 
anc{ mixed media (any combination of two or more media) productions. 

Audiovisual Activities Not Subject to OMB Circular No. A-114 - Other 
audiovisual, includes, but is not limiteCi to, still photogrllphy, still phot~­
graphic processing, mi7rofilming ~d ~ther mie,roforms, ar~ and graphic 
services,and reproduction and duphcat10n of $t111 photography, arts, and 
graphics. 
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Instructions on Preparing the Exhibits 

Attachment C 
Bulletin 81-15 

Each a~ency will,submit information on implementation oi OMB Circular No. A-76 
as req~lred by thiS OMB Bulletin. The information will be prepared in the format' 
of Exhibits 1, 2, 3, 4"and .5. 

The information will be prepared on 8K x 11 paper as descrilied be1ow~ 

Exhibit 1. Provide status and plaMing information relating to in-house activities 
contr~cts" and proposed new starts. Definitions for pertinent data elements ar~ 
contamed 10 Attachment B. 

Heading. Enter the ~me of the agency and the preparer's na:me, title, and 
telephone number. Enter the date of submission of the report. 

Section I - ~artsA, B and C. Par,ts A and B should include data concerning 
~he, a~ency 1Oventory. The da,ta 10 Part C sho,uld be found in the agency 
reView schedule. (The current 1Oventory and reVIew schedule are required by 
paragraph 10 of OMB Circular No. A-76.) 

Columns 1, 2 and 3. Enter summary data from the inventory and review 
schedule. 

Column 4. Enter the full-time equivalent (FTE) of total personnel 
allocated to the in-house activities covered. 

Section II. Provide data on the size of the inventory and review planning 
factors. (Paragraph 10 of OMB Circular No. A-76 requires that contracts for' 
commercial or industrial activities be inventoried and reviewecJ.) 

Columns I and 2. Enter summary data from the agency inventory. 
Annual cost. refers to the yearly (i.e., 12 month) cost of the contracts. 

Column 3. For each fiscal year, indicate the number of contracts 
scheduled for review. The source of the data is the agency review 
schedule. ' 

Sec,tion ~J. Provide data on proposed new starts tor each fiscal year, as 
deflOed 10 Attachment B. Exclude those that result frOm review of 
contr~cts. (The relationship of proposed. new starts to the budget process is 
descnbed in paragraph 1O.d of OMB Circular No. A-76.) Include in this 
section only those activities where the ,agency has decided that in-house 
performance is feasible. . 

C;0lumn 1. " Indicate the number of proposed new starts included in the 
fiscal year 1982 budget estimate a~d planned for fiscal year 1983. 

-"------O ___ "'--___ ~ ______________ ~_ , ______ ~ ___________ ~___.!._~ _______ ~ ___ L~ _______ r' ______ ~_ 
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Attachment C 
\. Page 2 

Column 2. Enter the total number of full-time equivalent of personnel 
that would be required if the activity were to be performed in-house. 

Columns 3 and 4. Enter the total estimated costs associated with the 
activities if performed in-house. 

Exhiblt 2. Provide backup detail to support the entries in Exhibit 1. 

Section I - Parts A and B. These parts contai.11 two unique entries. The 
"reason code" identifies the reason that an activity is retained in-house. 
These codes are defined in Attachment D. Use only one code. The "year of 
next review" identifies the fiscal year in which the activity will be reviewed 
for possible private sector performance. Agencies may use a code for other 
data elemen~s if a listing of the codes is provided with the report. 

Section I - Part C. Provide a narrative description on how future reviews are 
reflected in fiscal year' 1982 and 1983 budget estimates, as required by 
Section 1.3 of OMB Circular No. A-II. 

Section II. Relate the budget impacts pertaining to review of contracts for 
possible in-house performance. Provide a narrative description on how this 
affects the fiscal year 1982 and 1983 budget estimates. 

Section III. In this section, provide a detailed list of proposed new starts not 
resulting from contracts that have been included in the fiscal year 1982 
budget estimates and are planned for fiscal year 1983,. Includ: only, those 
Where a determination has been made that in-house performance IS feasIble. 

Exhibit 3. Document the results of fiscal year 1980 reviews of in-house .. activities, 
contracts, and proposed new starts. 

Section I -Part A. Include the sum~ary data for those actIvities that remain 
in-house after cost stud~. 

Column 1. Enter the tota) number of activities. 

Columns 2 and .3. Enter the tot~ii~~TE of personnel allocated that was /' 
reduced through reorganizations 'associated with cost studies and th~/; 
consequent personnel cost savings. ,To ~e.termine this, 'lake the n(J~ber 
of FTE of persol'!n~l allocated to the actlVlty before the cost study mm~s 
the number of FTE of personnel shown in the study. The dlffer:nce, IS 
the number o'fpersonnel I'educed. Compute savings by consldermg 
personnel related costs before the cost study minus personnel related 
costs shown 1n the cost study. 

Section I - Part B. Include sU'mmary data on those activities that converted 
to contract as a result of cost studies. 
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Column 1. Enter the total number of activities. 

Attachment C 
Page .3 

Column 2. Enter the total of annual cost savings for activities converted 
to contract on the basis of cost. This is obtaihed by dividing the total of 
Hne 3.5 of each cost study by the total months covered by the study. This 
figure is then multiplied by twelve to arrive at annual cost savings. The 
results for all cost studies are then summed to arrive at the total annual 
cost savings. 

Column .3. Show the FTE of personnel allocated that were affected. 
Cuuntvacancies in this number. 

Column 4., Show the numbers of actual persons (not FTE) that fall in 
each category listed under the sub items of this column. . 

Section I - Part C. Show the total number of activities continued in-house on 
a basis other than cost. 

Section U. Include summary data on those contracts reviewed for possible in­
house performance. 

Column 1(a). Enter the number of formal cost studies condUcted. 

Column I(b). Enter the number of informal studies conducted as defined 
in Attachment B. 

Column 2(a). Enter the number converted to in-house operation. 

Column 2(b). Enter the total annual cost savings, as defined in this 
Attachment. 

CoJ,umn 3(a).. Ehter the number retained under contract. 

Column .3(b). Enter the total annual cost savings, as defined in this 
Attachment. 

Section III - Part A. Include summary data from cost studies on proposed new 
starts not resulting from review of contracts. 

ColUmn 1(a). Enter the total number of activities lnitlatecf In-hous~ on 
the basis of a cost comparison. 

Column l(b). Enter the total fuJI-time equivalent of persohnel allocated 
to operate the in-house activities. 

Column 1 (c). Enter the total annual cost savings, as defined in this 
Attachment. 

Column 2(<1). Enter the total humber of activities initiated. by contract. 

\\ 
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Attachment C 
Page ,. 

Column 2(b): Enter the total aMual cost of contracts. This is obtained 
by divIding the total cost of a c9l'\tract (including options) by the time 
perIod covered by the cQntract. After conversion to aMual costs, these 
costs are then summed to make the entry. . 

Column 2(c). Enter the total aMual cost savings, as defined in this 
Attachment. 

Section U1- Part S. Include summary data on new starts initiated on a basis 
other than cost. . 

Column 1(a). Enter the total number of activities initiated in-house on a 
baSis other than cost. 

Column 1(b). Enter the total full-time equivalent of personnel allocated 
to operate the in-house activities. 

Column 1(c). For each sub item enter the appropriate cost. 

Exhibit 4. Provide backup de~il to support the entries in Exhibit 3. 
') 

Section 1- Parts A and B. The source ·of this data is the cost comparison 
forms prepared ill accordance with Supplement I to OMB Circular No. A-76. 
For each cost study, enter the total for the required line from the form. 
Enter the period of time covered by the study. 

Section I - Part C. Make the appropriate entry for each activity continued 
in-house ,on a basis other than cost. 

Section II - Parts A and S. The so~rce of this data is the cost Gomparison 
forms prepared in accordance with Supplement I to OMB Circular No. A-76. 
For each cost st4dy, enter the total for the r~quired line from th~ form. 
Enter the period of time covered by the study. 

Section III -' Parts A and B. The source of this data .is the cost comparison 
. forms prepared in accordance with Supplement I to OMS Circular No. A-76. 

For each cost study, enter the total for the required line ·from the form. 
Enter tbe period of time covered by the study." 

Section III -Part C. Make the appropriate entry for each activity initiated 
in-house on a basis other than cost. 

E)thibit 5. PrOVide detailed information on audiovisual activities subject to the 
provisions of OMS Circulars No. A-76 and A-1l4.. Special definitions for this 
exhibit are contained In Attachment S. 

Sectlon I - Parts A aivd S. The entries for this section are similar to those of 
f!Xhlbit 2. lft1e data provided here must also be contained in 'Exhillit 1 and'2. 
After .1latAng all .\J<Ilovisual .activitl~s by 'category, complete the total entry 
for the specified columns. For activities not subject to OMS Circular No. 
A-l1,., see the expanded listing of audiovisual products and services 
contained in Attachment A to OMS CirculQr A-76. 
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Name 

Title 

Telephone 

Date 
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Department of Government ,..;?'~1 
Summary " 

Status Repor't on InVf!lntory and Scheduled Reviews for .. ~ 
In-House Commercial or Industrial Activities, Contracts, and New ~arts 

1. Govemment commerc;:ial or lndl1strial activities: 

A. 1981 activities with annual I 
cost of operations of over $100,000; •••••••• 

B. 1981 activities with annual cost of 
operatIons of $100,000 or less. • ••••••••••• 

C. 

rQtal activities. """.,,""""""" ~ " " " • " " , .. " " 

1981 activities scheduled for 2 
review, by fiscal year of review. 

1981 
1982 
1983 
1984 
198.5 

" " " " " " " " " • " " ,. " I' ~ " .' " " " " " " " , • " " " " 

" " " • " !" " " " 11 " " • " • " " " ,. " " " " " " " " " " " " 

• " " " " " " " " r;\ ... " " " " " " " " " " " " " " iii " " " " 

" " • " " " " " " j " " " " " " " " " " " .. " " " " " " " " " ....... ,: ........... \ ........ . 

Number of Annual Cost \ ~Capltal 
Activities, of Operation Investment 

(t) (2) (j) 

,!) 

Exhibit 1 

I 
I~ 

i 

~. 

" 

I~, 
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(1 

n. Contracts included 
In the l\1ventory: 

Total 
Number 

W 

III. Proposed new starts not resulting 
trom review of con~racts: 

A. Included in fiscqj, 3 
year 1982 budget.· 

B. Planned for fiscq'3 
year 1983 bUdget. 

Number -m-,. 

11 PrOVide separate detalled Ust of activities per Exhlbtt 2. 

Total 
Annual 
Cost 

(2J' 

In-House 
Personnel Reguired 

(2) 

" 

Q Scheduled for Revlew2 
(3) ---. 

1981 1982 1983 1984 
(a) (b) (c) (d) 

Estimated 
Total Annual 

Cost of operatIon 
(3 

EstImated 
Total CapItal 
Investment 

(4) 

, ., ..... \ ........ ~.~~'~ .. , ............ ~.-, 

'£1 
Provide separate explanatIon on the eUects of these reViews on the fIscal year 1982 and 1983 bUdget eatimates per EXhibit 2. 

Provide separate detailed list of propO$ed new starts per Exhibit 2. 
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Department of Government 
Detailed List ,"~ 

Fiscal Year 1981 Status Report on Inventory and Scheduled Reviews 
.. for . . 

In-House Commercial or Industrial Activities and Contracts 

Government commercial or industrial activities: 

A. Activities with annual cost of operation of over $100,000. 

Location Name of Activity 

In-House 
Personnel 
Allocated 

(Provide data for each 1981 activity.) 

B. Activities with annual cost of operations of $100,000 or leS$. 

in:House 

Location 

o 

Name of Activity 
Personnel 
Allocated 

(Provide data for each 1981 activity.) 

In-House Costs 
AMual Cost Capital 
of Operation Investment 

In-House Costs 
AMual Cost Capital 
of Operation Investment 

!I Use reason code specified in Attachment D. 

, " 

D 

" 

" 

Q 

Exhibit 2 

Reason! 
Code 

Reason! 
Code 

Year of 
Next RevIew 

Year ~f 
Next Review 

J t ff'. ,t il1lfll1FfHlliI 

, 
1 ~. 

, 
I" 
I 

.. 
i. 

---
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" 

In-house activities that are scheduled for review. 

o " 

',' 'I < ' , 
- '., ,~, '£f!.v.:", , • "'" '",,; . 

.... " • ~ "":.' ., t '* ' " - ~ ~ ~'. yo 

(Provide an explanation of the effect of these reviews on fIscal year 1982 ;:tl')d 1983 budget '- .' 
estimates, Show the ~!f~ct on FTE of personnel resources required, comptmsadOn and other objects of 
e)(penditure by specifying the pOl;entlal red.u!;~ipns In or reallocation of personnel, decreases in 
the cost of agency operation, or changes i'n invest'ment in capital equipment.) 

,.- , t_ 

Contr'acts scheduled'for revi~w: . . ... ~., 

" 
," 

-'. 
'''' ," .. ... 1,,-. '. j 

~. - ~ . 

, ~> (Provide.:an explanation of t~eeff.ect of these reviews on fiscal year 1982 and 1983 budget estimates.) 

. 
',' {. ,,-

III. Proposed new starts included In fiscal year 19$~ bu~get estimate and planl1ed .for th,e fiscal year 198) budget estimatez 
'. 1 l"," .• 

Location Activity 

Q 

~I 

, ~, '. . ... ' 
. .. .. "',' .. 

"p-~t~tln~l :'Reguir.ed . " 

• ,.J" '" 

Estimated Annual 
Cost of Operation 

Estimated 
_ Capital 
Investment 

I 
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Department of Government 
Summary .8 t. 

Fil!cal Year 1,80 A-76 Reviews Conducted On Cost 01' Other Basis 
On Government Commer<;lai or Industrial Activities and Contracts 

(And New Starts InhlClted) 

GQvernment c<lmmerciai or industrial activities: 

A. Continued in-house .. on basis of cost • 

B. 

. Number of l I?ersonnel AllQCated 
Activities Reduced 

(l) (2) 

converte~~~ cont~act onb.~is Qf cost. 

Line 35 
Annual Cost 

~; 

. Personnel Cost 
SavIngs 

JJ ..... 

Number of l 

Actlvitles Sa(~)gs 
Personnel Allocated 

Affected Persons Impacted 
0) 

C. Number of activities continued in-holJse on basis other than cost.
2 

I) . 

Number 01 
Activities 

" Ii 
II 
j! 
II I, 

j, 
~-'O 

m 

Employed by 
Contractor 

<~.-, 

Terminated 
(b) 

GranteCi 
Severance 

Pay 

Exhibit 3 

Retired 
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(I 

11 

'£/ 

II. 

III. 

Contracts reviewed: 

Cost Studies Performed 
(Ir· 

Formal --ray- Informal 
(b) 

\Tq 
New starts not result1~;\'!~~rom review of contracts: 

....,.J 

A. Cost studies performed. 

.8. 

Initiated In-House 
(I) 

Line 3.5 1 
Personnel Annual Cost 

No. Allocated Savings 
~ (b). (c) 

Initiated in-house on basis other than/cost, 

Initiated In-House~ 
0) 

No. 
TaT 

No. 
TaT 

Personnel 
Allocated 

(b) In-House Costs 
(c) 

Conv'.erted 
To In-House 
oPyMlon 2r­

~i.ine 351 

Annual 
Cost Savings 
-,....,·(b) 

" 

No. 
TaT 

Initiated by Contract 
(2) 

Annual Line 351 
Cost of Annual Cost 

No. Contracts Savings 
TaT (b) (c) 

Annual 
Cost 

Operation 
Capital 

Investment 

R.etalned 
Under 

Contract 
(3) 

Line 3.51 
Annual 

Cost Savings 
(b) 

Provide backup detaIl on individual activities and their costS\ls shown on the cost comparison forms per Exhibit 4. 

Provide separate detailed list of activities shoWing reasons per Exhibit 4. 
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Dep~rtment of Government 
-- Detailed List 

Fiscal Year 1980 A ... 76 R.eviews Conducted on Cost or Other Basis 
On Government Commercial or Industrial Activities and Contracts 

(and New Starts Initiated) 

'f 

Government commercial or industrial activities reviewed: 

A. Continued in-house on basis of cost. 

Location Name of Activity 
Amounts on Cost Comparison Form 

Line 32 Line 33 Line 34 Line 3.5 

(Provide data for each activity.) 

B. Converted to contract on a. cost basis. 

Line 32 Line 33 Line 34 Line 3.5 
Amounts on Cost Comparison Form Location . Name of Activity 

(Provide data for each activity,) 

C. Activities continued on basis other than cost. 

In-House Costs 

Period of 
Study 

Period of 
Study 

() 

Location Name of Activity 

In-House 
Personnel 
Allocated 

Annual Cost Capital 
of Operation Investment , 

(Provide data for each activity.) 

t 
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U. ContraGts r~viewed: 

A. Converted to in~house operf;ltion, 
I:' . 

Location Amounts on Cost Comeari$on Form 
Name of Activity'" Line 31 . lJne 33 I. Lined4 . Lhie 3' \ , <','" ¢ , " (. ~ ;, .2", ,. ·L .• ' t. ; 

(Provil;l(t.~t~ tQf ,~ch i\(:tivlty.) 

a, Retained \.Ind~r contrar;:t, 

Location AmQ~ntli Qn Cost Comparlton Form 
Nam,e of At:tlvlt¥ Ll~, UP . klq~},j ,. Lln~.J! i :qne l~ 

'Pn)V{g~ datA for ""c:h ~~tivlty,) 
IU, New st~rts n~.lt reliult{ng frgm revl."w ~t cQntriQ", 

A, CPJlt st!.ldie$ perfQrmed .... inmllted In .. hQUIC', 

B. Co§t litudi(!q perfQf'm(td ,... jnitiA.t~<t by Qantri\ct, 

LocaJlon rsAm,~ ~f69!\yJt,¥ bl~:'frY~~\1%5~·,t"c.;1Trf;~fon,'~~I~' n 
(Pravl"~ m.ta tor "ich ~Qttvlty,) 

.... , 
'"·-"~""""'tt·"t.-:t"~~_'m:~"';""'~$~~#:l:::4."~l~H~t$.. ..iit'R."~i~:iI'itP __ ~~~$ij Jlllljtpaj I"Vfl ...... rru...:~_~\;4.:jj!;.z.::.>~';::,:1. 
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C. Initiated in-house on basis other than cost. 
(I) 

\ 
In-House In-House\g~9~::,:t:.;s--.--._ 
Personnel Annual Cost (t Capital 

Location Name of Activlt~ 9 Allocated .2!,.Operation Invel.1i'nent 

()(Provide data for each activity.) 

1/ Use reason code specified in Attechment D. 
- 0 
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Department of Government 
, Detailed List 

Fiscal Yeai~ 1981 Status Report on Inventory and Scheduled Reviews 
for 

IQ-House Audiovisual Activities and Contracts 

Government audiovis.ual activities: 

A. Activities subject to OMll Circular No. A-I 14. 

In-House , 
Personnel 

Location Allocated 

(Provide data for each aG!lvity.) 

Total 

B. Activities not subject to OMB Circular No. A-II4. 

Location 
. In-House 

Personnel 
Allocated 

(Provide data for each activity.) 

Total 

In-House Costs 
Annual Cost- Capital 
of opeJtwn\ Investment 

In-House Costs 
Annual Cost Capital 
of Operation Investment 

1/ Use reason code specified in Attachment D. - c 

., 

Exhibit 5 

\ 
Reason! 

Code 
Year of 

Next Review 

Year of 
Next Review 

o 
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REASON CODES 
FOR IN-HOUSE OPERATIONS 

CODE EXPLANATION 

Attachment D 
Bulletin No. 81-15 

A Indicates that the activity provides intermediate or depot level 
maintenance support of mission-essential equipment. (For Department 
of Defense use only.) 

C 

D 

Indicates that the activity is operated by military personnel and the 
activ;.ty or military personnel assigned are utilized in or subject to 
deployment in a direct combat support role, or the activity is essential 
for training in skills exclusively military in nature, or the activity is 
needed to provide appropriate work assignments for a rotation base for 
overseas assignments. 

Indicates procurement of ~. product or service from a private, 
commercial source would cau~~ an unacceptable delay or disruption of 
an essential program. (Note: An individual determination and findings 
in accordance with paragraph 8.a.(3) of the Circular must accompany 
every aeHvity using this code.) 

E Indicates that there is no satisfactory private, commercial source 
capable of providing the product or service needed. 

G 

H 

K 

Indicates that based on a cost study the Government is providing the 
product or service at a lower total cost than if it were acquired from a 
private commercial source. 

Indicates function is being performed in-house now, but decision to 
continue in-house or contract is pending the results of a scheduled cost 
comparison analysis. 

Indicates function is being performed in-house now, but will be 
converted to contract because of cost comparison analysis results. 

Indicates function is being performed in-house now, but a decision has 
been made to convert to contract for reasons other than cost. (To be 
used only in highly unusual circumstances. A list of functions and 
reasons for converting to contract must accompany the inventory 
report for all instances where this code is used.) 

N Indicates method of performance has never been reviewed. 
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